

Brussels, 30 July 2024 (OR. en)

Interinstitutional File: 2024/0102(NLE)

9663/24 ADD 4 REV 1

AELE 35 MI 480 AND 8 **SM 8**

PROPOSAL

No. Cion doc.:	COM(2024) 191 final/2 - Annex (Part 4/14)
Subject:	ANNEX to the Proposal for a COUNCIL DECISION on the signing, on behalf of the European Union, and on provisional application of the Agreement establishing an association between the European Union and the Principality of Andorra and the Republic of San Marino respectively

Delegations will find attached document COM(2024) 191 final/2 - Annex (Part 4/14).

Encl.: COM(2024) 191 final/2 - Annex (Part 4/14)

9663/24 ADD 4 REV 1 EP/pv EN RELEX 4.



Brussels, 26.7.2024 COM(2024) 191 final/2

ANNEX – PART 4/14

ANNEX

to the

Proposal for a COUNCIL DECISION

on the signing, on behalf of the European Union, and on provisional application of the Agreement establishing an association between the European Union and the Principality of Andorra and the Republic of San Marino respectively

EN EN

TECHNICAL REGULATIONS, STANDARDS, TESTING AND CERTIFICATION

List provided for in Article 13(1), point (b), of the Framework Agreement

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1	Motor vehicles	4
2	Agricultural and forestry tractors	24
3	Lifting and mechanical handling appliances	30
4	Household appliances	31
5	Gas appliances	49
6	Pressure vessels	50
7	Measuring instruments	52
8	Electrical material	55
9	Textiles	56
10	Medicinal products	57
11	Fertilizers	91
12	Dangerous substances	94
13	Cosmetics	284
14	Environment protection	292
15	Information technology telecommunication and data processing	310

16	General provisions in the field of technical barriers to trade	313
17	Free movement of goods – general	325
18	Construction products	326
19	Personal protective equipment.	350
20	Toys	351
21	Machinery	354
22	Tobacco	360
23	Spirit drinks	363
24	Cultural goods	370
25	Explosives for civil use and pyrotechnic articles	371
26	Medical devices	373
27	Recreational craft	379
28	Marine equipment	380

INTRODUCTION

When the legal acts referred to in this Annex contain notions or refer to procedures which are specific to the EU legal order, such as:

- recitals;
- the addressees of the EU legal acts;
- references to territories or languages of the EU;

- references to rights and obligations of EU Member States, their public entities, undertakings
 or individuals in relation to each other; and
- references to information and notification procedures;

Framework Protocol 1 on horizontal adaptations shall apply, unless otherwise provided for in this Annex.

SECTORAL ADAPTATIONS

Import and registration of used vehicles

Andorra shall not impose for the import and registration of vehicles already registered in the EU any limitation or requirement that does not apply to similar vehicles already registered in Andorra. This includes, but is not limited to, any maximum vehicle age, minimum emissions levels or technical inspection.

MOTOR VEHICLES

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 31970 L 0157: Council Directive 70/157/EEC of 6 February 1970 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to the permissible sound level and the exhaust system of motor vehicles (OJ L 42, 23.2.1970, p. 16), as amended by:
 - 31973 L 0350: Commission Directive 73/350/EEC of 7 November 1973
 (OJ L 321, 22.11.1973, p. 33),
 - 31977 L 0212: Council Directive 77/212/EEC of 8 March 1977 (OJ L 66, 12.3.1977, p. 33),
 - 31981 L 0334: Commission Directive 81/334/EEC of 13 April 1981
 (OJ L 131, 18.5.1981, p. 6),
 - 31984 L 0372: Commission Directive 84/372/EEC of 3 July 1984 (OJ L 196, 26.7.1984, p. 47),
 - 31984 L 0424: Council Directive 84/424/EEC of 3 September 1984
 (OJ L 238, 6.9.1984, p. 31),
 - 31989 L 0491: Commission Directive 89/491/EEC of 17 July 1989
 (OJ L 238, 15.8.1989, p. 43),

- 31992 L 0097: Council Directive 92/97/EEC of 10 November 1992 (OJ L 371, 19.12.1992, p. 1),
- 31996 L 0020: Commission Directive 96/20/EC of 27 March 1996 (OJ L 92, 13.4.1996, p. 23),
- 31999 L 0101: Commission Directive 1999/101/EC of 15 December 1999
 (OJ L 334, 28.12.1999, p. 41),
- 32007 L 0034: Commission Directive 2007/34/EC of 14 June 2007
 (OJ L 155, 15.6.2007, p. 49),
- 32013 L 0015: Council Directive 2013/15/EU of 13 May 2013 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p 172).
- 32014 R 0540: Regulation (EU) No 540/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 April 2014 on the sound level of motor vehicles and of replacement silencing systems, and amending Directive 2007/46/EC and repealing Directive 70/157/EEC (OJ L 158, 27.5.2014, p. 131), as amended by:
 - 32004 D 0090: Commission Decision 2004/90/EC of 23 December 2003
 (OJ L 31, 4.2.2004, p. 21).
- 3. 32004 L 0104: Commission Directive 2004/104/EC of 14 October 2004 adapting to technical progress Council Directive 72/245/EEC relating to the radio interference (electromagnetic compatibility) of vehicles and amending Directive 70/156/EEC on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to the type-approval of motor vehicles and their trailers (OJ L 337, 13.11.2004, p. 13), as corrected by OJ L 56, 2.3.2005, p. 35.

- 4. 32005 L 0049: Commission Directive 2005/49/EC of 25 July 2005 amending, for the purposes of their adaptation to technical progress, Council Directive 72/245/EEC relating to the radio interference (electromagnetic compatibility) of vehicles and Council Directive 70/156/EEC on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to the type-approval of motor vehicles and their trailers (OJ L 194, 26.7.2005, p. 12).
- 5. 32005 L 0039: Directive 2005/39/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 7 September 2005 amending Council Directive 74/408/EEC relating to motor vehicles with regard to the seats, their anchorages and head restraints (OJ L 255, 30.9.2005, p. 143).
- 6. 32005 L 0040: Directive 2005/40/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 7 September 2005 amending Council Directive 77/541/EEC on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to safety belts and restraint systems of motor vehicles (OJ L 255, 30.9.2005, p. 146).
- 7. 32005 L 0041: Directive 2005/41/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 7 September 2005 amending Council Directive 76/115/EEC on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to anchorages for motor-vehicle safety belts (OJ L 255, 30.9.2005, p. 149).
- 8. 32005 L 0064: Directive 2005/64/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 October 2005 on the type-approval of motor vehicles with regard to their reusability, recyclability and recoverability and amending Council Directive 70/156/EEC (OJ L 310, 25.11.2005, p. 10), as amended by:
 - 32009 L 0001: Commission Directive 2009/1/EC of 7 January 2009 (OJ L 9, 14.1.2009, p. 31).

- 9. 32006 D 0368: Commission Decision 2006/368/EC of 20 March 2006 on the detailed technical requirements for carrying out the tests specified in Directive 2005/66/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council relating to the use of frontal protection systems on motor vehicles (OJ L 140, 29.5.2006, p. 33).
- 10. 32006 L 0040: Directive 2006/40/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 17 May 2006 relating to emissions from air conditioning systems in motor vehicles and amending Council Directive 70/156/EEC (OJ L 161, 14.6.2006, p. 12).
- 11. 32007 R 0706: Commission Regulation (EC) No 706/2007 of 21 June 2007 laying down, pursuant to Directive 2006/40/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, administrative provisions for the EC type-approval of vehicles, and a harmonised test for measuring leakages from certain air conditioning systems (OJ L 161, 22.6.2007, p. 33).
- 12. 32007 L 0038: Directive 2007/38/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 July 2007 on the retrofitting of mirrors to heavy goods vehicles registered in the Community (OJ L 184, 14.7.2007, p. 25).
- 13. 32007 R 0715: Regulation (EC) No 715/2007 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 June 2007 on type approval of motor vehicles with respect to emissions from light passenger and commercial vehicles (Euro 5 and Euro 6) and on access to vehicle repair and maintenance information (OJ L 171, 29.6.2007, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32009 R 0595: Regulation (EC) No 595/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 18 June 2009 (OJ L 188, 18.7.2009, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 200, 31.7.2009, p. 52,

- 32011 R 0566: Commission Regulation No 566/2011 of 8 June 2011
 (OJ L 158, 16.6.2011, p. 1),
- 32012 R 0459: Commission Regulation (EU) No 459/2012 of 29 May 2012
 (OJ L 142, 1.6.2012, p. 16),
- 32017 R 1151: Commission Regulation (EU) No 2017/1151 of 1 June 2017
 (OJ L 175, 7.7.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 2400: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/2400 of 12 December 2017
 (OJ L 349, 29.12.2017, p. 1),
- 32018 R 0858: Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2018 (OJ L 151, 14.06.2018, p. 1).
- 14. 32009 R 0595: Regulation (EC) No 595/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 18 June 2009 on type-approval of motor vehicles and engines with respect to emissions from heavy duty vehicles (Euro VI) and on access to vehicle repair and maintenance information and amending Regulation (EC) No 715/2007 and Directive 2007/46/EC and repealing Directives 80/1269/EEC, 2005/55/EC and 2005/78/EC (OJ L 188, 18.7.2009, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 200, 31.7.2009, p. 52, as amended by:
 - 32011 R 0582: Commission Regulation (EU) No 582/2011 of 25 May 2011
 (OJ L 167, 25.6.2011, p. 1),
 - 32014 R 0133: Commission Regulation (EU) No 133/2014 of 31 January 2014
 (OJ L 47, 18.2.2014, p. 1),

- 32018 R 0858: Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 30 May 2018 (OJ L 151, 14.06.2018, p. 1).
- 15. 32017 R 1151: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1151 of 1 June 2017 supplementing Regulation (EC) No 715/2007 of the European Parliament and of the Council on type-approval of motor vehicles with respect to emissions from light passenger and commercial vehicles (Euro 5 and Euro 6) and on access to vehicle repair and maintenance information, amending Directive 2007/46/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, Commission Regulation (EC) No 692/2008 and Commission Regulation (EU) No 1230/2012 and repealing Commission Regulation (EC) No 692/2008 (OJ L 175, 7.7.2017, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 56, 28.2.2018, p. 66, as amended by:
 - 32017 R 1154: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1154 of 7 June 2017
 (OJ L 175, 7.7.2017, p. 708), as corrected by OJ L 256, 4.10.2017, p. 11,
 - 32017 R 1347: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1347 of 13 July 2017
 (OJ L 192, 24.7.2017, p. 1),
 - 32018 R 1832: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/1832 of 5 November 2018
 (OJ L 301, 27.11.2018, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 263, 16.10.2019, p. 41,
 - 32020 R 0049: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/49 of 21 January 2020
 (OJ L 17, 22.1.2020, p. 1).

- 16. 32017 R 1152: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1152 of 2 June 2017 setting out a methodology for determining the correlation parameters necessary for reflecting the change in the regulatory test procedure with regard to light commercial vehicles and amending Implementing Regulation (EU) No 293/2012 (OJ L 175, 7.7.2017, p. 644).
- 17. 32017 R 1576: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/1576 of 26 June 2017 amending Regulation (EU) No 540/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the Acoustic Vehicle Alerting System requirements for vehicle EU-type approval (OJ L 239, 19.9.2017, p. 3).
- 18. 32011 R 0582: Commission Regulation (EU) No 582/2011 of 25 May 2011 implementing and amending Regulation (EC) No 595/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council with respect to emissions from heavy duty vehicles (Euro VI) and amending Annexes I and III to Directive 2007/46/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 167, 25.6.2011, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32012 R 0064: Commission Regulation (EU) No 64/2012 of 23 January 2012
 (OJ L 28, 31.1.2012, p. 1),
 - 32014 R 0133: Commission Regulation (EU) No 133/2014 of 31 January 2014
 (OJ L 47, 18.2.2014, p. 1),
 - 32014 R 0136: Commission Regulation (EU) No 136/2014 of 11 February 2014
 (OJ L 43, 13.2.2014, p. 12),
 - 32014 R 0627: Commission Regulation (EU) No 627/2014 of 12 June 2014
 (OJ L 174, 13.6.2014, p. 28),

- 32016 R 1718: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1718 of 20 September 2016
 (OJ L 259, 27.9.2016, p. 1),
- 32017 R 1347: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1347 of 13 July 2017
 (OJ L 192, 24.7.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 2400: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/2400 of 12 December 2017
 (OJ L 349, 29.12.2017, p. 1),
- 32018 R 0932: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/932 of 29 June 2018
 (OJ L 165, 2.7.2018, p. 32),
- 32019 R 1939: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1939 of 7 November 2019
 (OJ L 303, 25.11.2019, p. 1),)
- 32020 R 1181: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/1181 of 7 August 2020
 (OJ L 263, 12.8.2020, p. 1),
- 19. 32017 R 2400: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/2400 of 12 December 2017 implementing Regulation (EC) No 595/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the determination of the CO2emissions and fuel consumption of heavy-duty vehicles and amending Directive 2007/46/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and Commission Regulation (EU) No 582/2011 (OJ L 349, 29.12.2017, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32019 R 0318: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/318 of 19 February 2019
 (OJ L 58, 26.2.2019, p. 1),

- 32020 R 1181: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/1181 of 7 August 2020
 (OJ L 263, 12.8.2020, p. 1).
- 20. 32019 R 0543: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/543 of 3 April 2019 amending Annex IV to Regulation (EC) No 661/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council and Annexes I, III and IV to Directive 2007/46/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards updating the references to and including certain Regulations of the United Nations Economic Commission for Europe on the type-approval of motor vehicles (OJ L 95, 4.4.2019, p. 1).
- 21. 32013 R 0168: Regulation (EU) No 168/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 January 2013 on the approval and market surveillance of two- or three-wheel vehicles and quadricycles (OJ L 60, 2.3.2013, p. 52), as corrected by OJ L 77, 23.3.2016, p. 65, as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0134: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 134/2014
 of 16 December 2013 (OJ L 53, 21.2.2014, p. 1),
 - 32019 R 0129: Regulation (EU) 2019/129 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 January 2019 (OJ L 30, 31.1.2019, p. 106),
 - 32020 R 1694: Regulation (EU) 2020/1694 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 November 2020 (OJ L 381, 13.11.2020, p. 4).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

Given the EU's decision not to extend the rights and obligations for Andorra to issue EU-type approvals and to designate EU technical services other than those established or designated by EU Member States:

- (a) In relation to EU type approval, Articles 6, 7, 11, 25 to 37, 40, 41, 49, 51, 52, and 61 to 71, shall not apply.
- (b) Article 42(9) is replaced by the following: "The approval authorities of EU Member States may accept the national type-approval issued by Andorra where they consider that the national technical requirements of Andorra in accordance with which the vehicle was approved are equivalent to their own. Such approval shall be valid only in that Member State accepting such equivalence."
- (c) Article 53(1) is replaced by the following: "All decisions taken pursuant to this Regulation and all decisions refusing registration, prohibiting or restricting the placing on the market, registration or entry into service of a vehicle or requiring withdrawal of a vehicle from the market, shall state in detail the reasons on which they are based."

Notwithstanding these exceptions, Andorra shall accept, for vehicles, systems, components, and parts to be placed on the market, the EU and UN certificates issued by EU type approval authorities and markings thereof as a proof of conformity, without any further retesting or marking (beyond the markings or labels already mandated in the EU regulations/directives or UN regulations). With regard to UN certificates and markings, this only applies to UNECE 1958 regulations that the EU is applying.

For the UNECE 1958 regulations that both the EU and Andorra are applying in the same versions, the EU shall accept the UN certificates validly issued by Andorra.

Andorra shall be obliged to apply the provisions in the EU motor vehicle legislation relating to market surveillance. Andorra may outsource that task, partly or entirely, to the market surveillance authority of an EU Member State of its choice.

These adaptations shall apply *mutatis mutandis* to the provisions concerning EU type approval in:

- 32014 R 0044: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 44/2014
 of 21 November 2013 (OJ L 25, 28.1.2014, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0134: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 134/2014
 of 16 December 2013 (OJ L 53, 21.2.2014, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0901: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 901/2014
 of 18 July 2014 (OJ L 249, 22.8.2014, p. 1).
- 22. 32014 R 0003: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 3/2014 of 24 October 2013 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 168/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to vehicle functional safety requirements for the approval of two- or three-wheel vehicles and quadricycles (OJ L 7, 10.1.2014, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1824: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1824 of 14 July 2016
 (OJ L 279, 15.10.2016, p. 1).

- 23. 32014 R 0044: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 44/2014 of 21 November 2013 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 168/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the vehicle construction and general requirements for the approval of two- or three-wheel vehicles and quadricycles (OJ L 25, 28.1.2014, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1824: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1824 of 14 July 2016
 (OJ L 279, 15.10.2016, p. 1),
 - 32018 R 0295: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/295 of 15 December 2017
 (OJ L 56, 28.2.2018, p. 1).
- 24. 32014 R 0901: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 901/2014 of 18 July 2014 implementing Regulation (EU) No 168/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the administrative requirements for the approval and market surveillance of two- or three-wheel vehicles and quadricycles (OJ L 249, 22.8.2014, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 158, 21.6.2017, p. 51, as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1825: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1825 of
 6 September 2016 (OJ L 279, 15.10.2016, p. 47), as corrected by OJ L 23, 28.1.2017,
 p. 122,
 - 32020 R 0239: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/239
 of 20 February 2020 (OJ L 48, 21.2.2020, p. 6).

- 25. 32014 R 0134: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 134/2014 of 16 December 2013 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 168/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to environmental and propulsion unit performance requirements and amending Annex V thereof (OJ L 53, 21.2.2014, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1824: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1824 of 14 July 2016
 (OJ L 279, 15.10.2016, p. 1).
- 26. 32015 R 0758: Regulation (EU) 2015/758 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 29 April 2015 concerning type-approval requirements for the deployment of the eCall in-vehicle system based on the 112 service and amending Directive 2007/46/EC (OJ L 123, 19.5.2015, p. 77), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 0079: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/79 of 12 September 2016
 (OJ L 12, 17.1.2017, p. 44).
- 27. 32017 R 0078: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/78 of 15 July 2016 establishing administrative provisions for the EC type-approval of motor vehicles with respect to their 112-based eCall in-vehicle systems and uniform conditions for the implementation of Regulation (EU) 2015/758 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the privacy and data protection of users of such systems (OJ L 12, 17.1.2017, p. 26).
- 28. 32017 R 0079: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/79 of 12 September 2016 establishing detailed technical requirements and test procedures for the EC type-approval of motor vehicles with respect to their 112-based eCall in-vehicles systems, of 112-based eCall in-vehicle separate technical units and components and supplementing and amending Regulation (EU) 2015/758 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the exemptions and applicable standards (OJ L 12, 17.1.2017, p. 44).

- 29. 32019 R 0026: Regulation (EU) 2019/26 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 8 January 2019 complementing Union type-approval legislation with regard to the withdrawal of the United Kingdom from the Union (OJ L 8I, 10.1.2019, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 11, 14.1.2019, p. 34.
- 30. 32018 R 0858: Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2018 on the approval and market surveillance of motor vehicles and their trailers, and of systems, components and separate technical units intended for such vehicles (OJ L 151, 14.06.2018, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32019 R 2144: Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 27 November 2019 (OJ L 325, 16.12.2019, p. 1),
 - 32021 R 1244: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1244 of 20 May 2021
 (OJ L 272, 30.7.2021, p. 16),
 - 32021 R 1445: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1445 of 23 June 2021
 (OJ L 313, 6.9.2021, p. 4).
 - 32022 R 2236: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/2236 of 20 June 2022
 (OJ L 296, 16.11.2022, p. 1).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

Given the EU's decision not to extend the rights and obligations for Andorra to issue EU-type approvals and to designate EU technical services other than those established or designated by EU Member States,

- (a) In relation to EU type approval, Articles 6, 7, 22 to 34, 37, 39, 40, 41, 44, 54, 67 to 81, 84 and 89; annex III, annex IV, annex VII, annex IX and annex X, shall not apply.
- (b) Articles 43 and 46 are replaced by the following: "The approval authorities of EU Member States may accept the national type-approval issued by Andorra where they consider that the national technical requirements of Andorra in accordance with which the vehicle was approved are equivalent to their own. Such approval shall be valid only in that Member State accepting such equivalence."
- (c) Article 53 is replaced by the following: "All decisions taken pursuant to this Regulation and all decisions refusing registration, prohibiting or restricting the placing on the market, registration or entry into service of a vehicle or requiring withdrawal of a vehicle from the market, shall state in detail the reasons on which they are based."

Notwithstanding these exceptions, Andorra shall accept, for vehicles, systems, components, and parts to be placed on the market, the EU and UN certificates issued by EU type approval authorities and markings thereof as a proof of conformity, without any further retesting or marking (beyond the markings or labels already mandated in the EU regulations/directives or UN regulations). With regard to UN certificates and markings, this only applies to UNECE 1958 regulations that the EU is applying.

For the UNECE 1958 regulations that both the EU and Andorra are applying in the same versions, the EU shall accept the UN certificates validly issued by Andorra.

Andorra shall apply the provisions in the EU motor vehicle legislation relating to market surveillance, including the minimum number of vehicles to be tested. Andorra may outsource that task, partly or entirely, to the market surveillance authority of an EU Member State of its choice.

- 31. 32022 R 1209: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/1209 of 5 May 2022 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the procedure for the imposition of administrative fines and the methods for their calculation and collection (OJ L 187, 14.7.2022, p. 19).
- 32. 32022 R 0163: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/163 of 7 February 2022 laying down rules on the application of Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards functional requirements for market surveillance of vehicles, systems, components and separate technical units (OJ L 27, 8.2.2022, p. 1).

- 33. 32020 R 0683: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/683 of 15 April 2020 implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regards to the administrative requirements for the approval and market surveillance of motor vehicles and their trailers, and of systems, components and separate technical units intended for such vehicles (OJ L 163, 26.5.2020, p. 1).
- 34. 32020 R 1812: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1812 of 1 December 2020 laying down rules on the online data exchange and the notification of EU type-approvals under Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 404, 2.12.2020, p. 5).
- 35. 32021 R 0133: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/133 of 4 February 2021 implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the basic format, structure and the means of exchange of the data of the certificate of conformity in electronic format (OJ L 42, 5.2.2021, p. 1).

- 36. 32019 R 2144: Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 November 2019 on type-approval requirements for motor vehicles and their trailers, and systems, components and separate technical units intended for such vehicles, as regards their general safety and the protection of vehicle occupants and vulnerable road users, amending Regulation (EU) 2018/858 of the European Parliament and of the Council and repealing Regulations (EC) No 78/2009, (EC) No 79/2009 and (EC) No 661/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council and Commission Regulations (EC) No 631/2009, (EU) No 406/2010, (EU) No 672/2010, (EU) No 1003/2010, (EU) No 1005/2010, (EU) No 1008/2010, (EU) No 1009/2011, (EU) No 19/2011, (EU) No 458/2011, (EU) No 65/2012, (EU) No 130/2012, (EU) No 347/2012, (EU) No 351/2012, (EU) No 1230/2012 and (EU) 2015/166 (OJ L 325, 16.12.2019, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 398, 11.11.2021, p. 29, as amended by:
 - 32021 R 1243: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1243 of 19 April 2021
 (OJ L 272, 30.7.2021, p. 11),
 - 32021 R 1341: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1341 of 23 April 2021
 (OJ L 292, 16.8.2021, p. 4),
 - 32021 R 1958: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1958 of 23 June 2021
 (OJ L 409, 17.11.2021, p. 1),
 - 32022 R 0545: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/545 of 26 January 2022
 (OJ L 107, 6.4.2022, p. 18),
 - 32022 R 1398: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/1398 of 8 June 2022
 (OJ L 213, 16.8.2022, p. 1).

- 37. 32021 R 0535: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/535 of 31 March 2021 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards uniform procedures and technical specifications for the type-approval of vehicles, and of systems, components and separate technical units intended for such vehicles, as regards their general construction characteristics and safety (OJ L 117, 6.4.2021, p. 1).
- 38. 32021 R 0646: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/646 of 19 April 2021 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards uniform procedures and technical specifications for the type-approval of motor vehicles with regard to their emergency lane-keeping systems (ELKS) (OJ L 133, 20.4.2021, p. 31), as corrected by OJ L 145, 28.4.2021, p. 42.
- 39. 32021 R 1243: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1243 of 19 April 2021 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council by laying down detailed rules concerning the alcohol interlock installation facilitation in motor vehicles and amending Annex II to that Regulation (OJ L 272, 30.7.2021, p. 11).
- 40. 32021 R 1341: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1341 of 23 April 2021 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council by laying down detailed rules concerning the specific test procedures and technical requirements for the type-approval of motor vehicles with regard to their driver drowsiness and attention warning systems and amending Annex II to that Regulation (OJ L 292, 16.8.2021, p. 4).

- 41. 32021 R 1958: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1958 of 23 June 2021 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council by laying down detailed rules concerning the specific test procedures and technical requirements for the type-approval of motor vehicles with regard to their intelligent speed assistance systems and for the type-approval of those systems as separate technical units and amending Annex II to that Regulation (OJ L 409, 17.11.2021, p. 1).
- 42. 32022 R1426: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1426 of 5 August 2022 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards uniform procedures and technical specifications for the type-approval of automated driving systems (ADS) of fully automated vehicles (OJ L 221, 26.8.2022, p. 1).
- 43. 32022 R 0545: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/545 of 26 January 2022 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/2144 of the European Parliament and of the Council by laying down detailed rules concerning the specific test procedures and technical requirements for the type-approval of motor vehicles with regard to their event data recorder and for the type-approval of those systems as separate technical units and amending Annex II to that Regulation (OJ L 107, 6.4.2022, p. 18).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

 52007 SC 0169: Commission interpretative communication 2007/C 68/04 on procedures for the registration of motor vehicles originating in another Member State (OJ C 68, 24.3.2007, p. 15).

AGRICULTURAL AND FORESTRY TRACTORS

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 32008 L 0002: Directive 2008/2/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council
 of 15 January 2008 on the field of vision and windscreen wipers for wheeled agricultural or
 forestry tractors (OJ L 24, 29.1.2008, p. 30).
- 2. 32013 R 0167: Regulation (EU) No 167/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 February 2013 on the approval and market surveillance of agricultural and forestry vehicles (OJ L 60, 2.3.2013, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 1322: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1322/2014
 of 19 September 2014 (OJ L 364, 18.12.2014, p. 1),
 - 32016 R 1628: Regulation (EU) 2016/1628 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 14 September 2016 (OJ L 252, 16.9.2016, p. 53), as corrected by OJ L 231, 6.9.2019, p. 29,
 - 32016 R 1788: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1788 of 14 July 2016
 (OJ L 277, 13.10.2016, p. 1),
 - 32018 R 0985: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/985 of 12 February 2018
 (OJ L 182, 18.7.2018, p. 1),

- 32018 R 0830: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/830 of 9 March 2018
 (OJ L 140, 6.6.2018, p. 15),
- 32019 R 0519: Regulation (EU) 2019/519 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 19 March 2019 (OJ L 91, 29.3.2019, p. 42),
- 32020 R 1564: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1564 of 6 August 2020
 (OJ L 358, 28.10.2020).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

Given the EU's decision not to extend the rights and obligations for Andorra to issue EU-type approvals and to designate EU technical services other than those established or designated by EU Member States:

- (a) In relation to EU type approval, Articles 5, 6, 20 to 32, 35, 36 and 57 to 67, shall not apply.
- (b) Article 37(8) is replaced by the following: "The approval authorities of EU Member States may accept the national type-approval issued by Andorra where they consider that the national technical requirements of Andorra in accordance with which the vehicle was approved are equivalent to their own. Such approval shall be valid only in that Member State accepting such equivalence."

(c) Article 48(1) is replaced by the following: "All decisions taken pursuant to this Regulation and all decisions refusing registration, prohibiting or restricting the placing on the market, registration or entry into service of a vehicle or requiring withdrawal of a vehicle from the market, shall state in detail the reasons on which they are based."

Notwithstanding these exceptions, Andorra shall accept, for vehicles, systems, components, and parts to be placed on the market, the EU and UN certificates issued by EU type approval authorities, as well as the OECD test reports and certifications issued by EU's national designated authorities, and markings thereof, as a proof of conformity, without any further retesting or marking (beyond the markings or labels already mandated in the EU regulations/directives or UN regulations). With regard to UN certificates and markings, this only applies to UNECE 1958 regulations that the EU is applying.

For the UNECE 1958 regulations that both the EU and Andorra are applying in the same versions, the EU shall accept the UN certificates validly issued by Andorra.

Andorra shall be obliged to apply the provisions in the EU agricultural and forestry vehicles legislation relating to market surveillance. Andorra may outsource that task, partly or entirely, to the market surveillance authority of an EU Member State of its choice.

The adaptations shall apply *mutatis mutandis* to the provisions concerning EU type approval in:

32014 R 1322: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1322/2014
 of 19 September 2014 (OJ L 364, 18.12.2014, p. 1),

- 32015 R 0068: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/68 of 15 October 2014
 (OJ L 17, 23.1.2015, p. 1),
- 32015 R 0208: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/208 of 8 December 2014
 (OJ L 42, 17.2.2015, p. 1),
- 32015 R 0504: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/504
 of 11 March 2015 (OJ L 85, 28.3.2015, p. 1).
- 3. 32014 R 1322: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1322/2014 of 19 September 2014 supplementing and amending Regulation (EU) No 167/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to vehicle construction and general requirements for the approval of agricultural and forestry vehicles (OJ L 364, 18.12.2014, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1788: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1788 of 14 July 2016
 (OJ L 277, 13.10.2016, p. 1).
- 4. 32015 R 0068: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/68 of 15 October 2014 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 167/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to vehicle braking requirements for the approval of agricultural and forestry vehicles (OJ L 17, 23.1.2015, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1788: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1788 of 14 July 2016
 (OJ L 277, 13.10.2016, p. 1),
 - 32018 R 0828: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/828 of 15 February 2018
 (OJ L 140, 6.6.2018, p. 5).

- 5. 32018 R 0985: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/985 of 12 February 2018 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 167/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards environmental and propulsion unit performance requirements for agricultural and forestry vehicles and their engines and repealing Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/96 (OJ L 182, 18.7.2018, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32020 R 1564: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1564 of 6 August 2020
 (OJ L 358, 28.10.2020, p. 1),
 - 32022 R 0518: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/518 of 13 January 2022 (OJ L 104, 1.4.2022, p. 56).
- 6. 32015 R 0504: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/504 of 11 March 2015 implementing Regulation (EU) No 167/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the administrative requirements for the approval and market surveillance of agricultural and forestry vehicles (OJ L 85, 28.3.2015, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1789: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1789
 of 7 September 2016 (OJ L 277, 13.10.2016, p. 60)
 - 32018 R 0128: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/128
 of 25 January 2018 (OJ L 22, 26.1.2018, p. 16),
 - 32018 R 0986: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/986 of 3 April 2018
 (OJ L 182, 18.7.2018, p. 16).

- 7. 32015 R 0208: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/208 of 8 December 2014 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 167/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to vehicle functional safety requirements for the approval of agricultural and forestry vehicles (OJ L 42, 17.2.2015, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1788: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1788 of 14 July 2016
 (OJ L 277, 13.10.2016, p. 1),
 - 32018 R 0829: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/829 of 15 February 2018
 (OJ L 140, 6.6.2018, p. 8),
 - 32020 R 0540: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/540 of 21 January 2020
 (OJ L 121, 20.4.2020, p. 1).

LIFTING AND MECHANICAL HANDLING APPLIANCES

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 31973 L 0361: Council Directive 73/361/EEC of 19 November 1973 on the approximation of the laws, regulations and administrative provisions of the Member States relating to the certification and marking of wire-ropes, chains and hooks (OJ L 335, 5.12.1973, p. 51).
- 2. 32014 L 0033: Directive 2014/33/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to lifts and safety components for lifts (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 251).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

1. 31995 X 0216: Commission Recommendation 95/216/EC of 8 June 1995 concerning improvements of safety of existing lifts (OJ L 137, 20.6.1995, p. 37).

HOUSEHOLD APPLIANCES

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32017 R 1369: Regulation (EU) 2017/1369 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 4 July 2017 setting a framework for energy labelling and repealing Directive 2010/30/EU (OJ L 198, 28.7.2017, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32020 R 0740: Regulation (EU) 2020/740 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 25 May 2020 (OJ L 177, 5.6.2020, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 241, 27.7.2020, p. 46 and OJ L 147, 30.4.2021, p. 23.
- 2. 32012 R 0392: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 392/2012 of 1 March 2012 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of household tumble driers (OJ L 123, 9.5.2012, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 124, 11.5.2012, p. 56, as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0518: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 518/2014 of 5 March 2014
 (OJ L 147, 17.5.2014, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 244, 19.9.2015, p. 60,
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1),
 - 32020 R 1059: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1059 of 27 April 2020
 (OJ L 232, 20.7.2020, p. 28).

- 3. 32011 R 0626: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 626/2011 of 4 May 2011 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of air conditioners (OJ L 178, 6.7.2011, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0518: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 518/2014 of 5 March 2014
 (OJ L 147, 17.5.2014, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 244, 19.9.2015, p. 60,
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1),
 - 32020 R 1059: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1059 of 27 April 2020
 (OJ L 232, 20.7.2020, p. 28).
- 4. 32014 R 1254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1254/2014 of 11 July 2014 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of residential ventilation units (OJ L 337, 25.11.2014, p. 27), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1),
 - 32020 R 0987: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/987 of 20 January 2020 (OJ L 221, 10.7.2020, p. 1).

- 5. 32015 R 1186: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/1186 of 24 April 2015 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the energy labelling of local space heaters (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 20), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1).
- 6. 32015 R 1187: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/1187 of 27 April 2015 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of solid fuel boilers and packages of a solid fuel boiler, supplementary heaters, temperature controls and solar devices (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 43), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1).
- 7. 32015 R 1094: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/1094 of 5 May 2015 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the energy labelling of professional refrigerated storage cabinets (OJ L 177, 8.7.2015, p. 2), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1).

- 8. 32013 R 0811: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 811/2013 of 18 February 2013 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the energy labelling of space heaters, combination heaters, packages of space heater, temperature control and solar device and packages of combination heater, temperature control and solar device (OJ L 239, 6.9.2013, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0518: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 518/2014 of 5 March 2014
 (OJ L 147, 17.5.2014, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 244, 19.9.2015, p. 60,
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1).
- 9. 32013 R 0812: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 812/2013 of 18 February 2013 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the energy labelling of water heaters, hot water storage tanks and packages of water heater and solar device (OJ L 239, 6.9.2013, p. 83), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0518: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 518/2014 of 5 March 2014
 (OJ L 147, 17.5.2014, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 244, 19.9.2015, p. 60,
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1),
 - 32018 R 0543: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/543 of 23 January 2018
 (OJ L 90, 6.4.2018, p. 63).

- 10. 32014 R 0065: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 65/2014 of 1 October 2013 supplementing Directive 2010/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the energy labelling of domestic ovens and range hoods (OJ L 29, 31.1.2014, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 61, 5.3.2015, p. 26, as amended by:
 - 32017 R 0254: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/254
 of 30 November 2016 (OJ L 38, 15.2.2017, p. 1).
- 11. 32019 R 0424: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/424 of 15 March 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for servers and data storage products pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and amending Commission Regulation (EU) No 617/2013 (OJ L 74, 18.3.2019, p. 46), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).
- 12. 32019 R 1784: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1784 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for welding equipment pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 272, 25.10.2019, p. 121).

- 13. 32019 R 2013: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/2013 of 11 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1369 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of electronic displays and repealing Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1062/2010 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 50, 24.2.2020 p. 18, as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0340: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/340 of 17 December 2020
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 62).
- 14. 32019 R 2014: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/2014 of 11 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1369 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of household washing machines and household washer-dryers and repealing Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1061/2010 and Commission Directive 96/60/EC (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 29), as corrected by OJ L 50, 24.2.2020, p. 19, as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0340: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/340 of 17 December 2020 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 62).
- 15. 32019 R 2015: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/2015 of 11 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1369 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of light sources and repealing Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 874/2012 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 68), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0340: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/340 of 17 December 2020
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 62).

- 16. 32019 R 2016: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/2016 of 11 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1369 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of refrigerating appliances and repealing Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1060/2010 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 102), as corrected by OJ L 50, 24.2.2020, p. 21, as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0340: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/340 of 17 December 2020
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 62).
- 17. 32019 R 2017: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/2017 of 11 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1369 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of household dishwashers and repealing Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1059/2010 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 134), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0340: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/340 of 17 December 2020
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 62).
- 18. 32019 R 2018: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/2018 of 11 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1369 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to energy labelling of refrigerating appliances with a direct sales function (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 155), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0340: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/340 of 17 December 2020
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 62).

- 19. 32019 R 2019: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2019 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for refrigerating appliances pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and repealing Commission Regulation (EC) No 643/2009 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 187), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).
- 20. 32019 R 2020: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2020 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for light sources and separate control gears pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and repealing Commission Regulations (EC) No 244/2009, (EC) No 245/2009 and (EU) No 1194/2012 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 209), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).
- 21. 32019 R 2021: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2021 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for electronic displays pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, amending Commission Regulation (EC) No 1275/2008 and repealing Commission Regulation (EC) No 642/2009 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 241), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).

- 22. 32019 R 2022: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2022 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for household dishwashers pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council amending Commission Regulation (EC) No 1275/2008 and repealing Commission Regulation (EU) No 1016/2010 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 267), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).
- 23. 32019 R 2023: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2023 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for household washing machines and household washer-dryers pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, amending Commission Regulation (EC) No 1275/2008 and repealing Commission Regulation (EU) No 1015/2010 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 285), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).
- 24. 32019 R 2024: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2024 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for refrigerating appliances with a direct sales function pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 313), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).

- 25. 32009 L 0125: Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 21 October 2009 establishing a framework for the setting of ecodesign requirements for energy-related products (OJ L 285, 31.10.2009, p. 10).
- 26. 32013R0813: Commission Regulation (EU) No 813/2013 of 2 August 2013 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for space heaters and combination heaters (OJ L 239, 6.9.2013, p. 136).
- 27. 32013R0814: Commission Regulation (EU) No 814/2013 of 2 August 2013 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for water heaters and hot water storage tanks (OJ L 239, 6.9.2013, p. 162).
- 28. 32019 R 1781: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1781 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for electric motors and variable speed drives pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, amending Regulation (EC) No 641/2009 with regard to ecodesign requirements for glandless standalone circulators and glandless circulators integrated in products and repealing Commission Regulation (EC) No 640/2009 (OJ L 272, 25.10.2019, p. 74), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0341: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/341 of 23 February 2021
 (OJ L 68, 26.2.2021, p. 108).

- 29. 32019 R 1782: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1782 of 1 October 2019 laying down ecodesign requirements for external power supplies pursuant to Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and repealing Commission Regulation (EC) No 278/2009 (OJ L 272, 25.10.2019, p. 95).
- 30. 32012 R 0206: Commission Regulation (EU) No 206/2012 of 6 March 2012 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for air conditioners and comfort fans (OJ L 72, 10.3.2012, p. 7), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 31. 32011 R 0327: Commission Regulation (EU) No 327/2011 of 30 March 2011 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for fans driven by motors with an electric input power between 125 W and 500 kW (OJ L 90, 6.4.2011, p. 8), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 0666: Commission Regulation (EU) No 666/2013 of 8 July 2013
 (OJ L 192, 13.7.2013, p. 24),
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).

- 32. 32012 R 0932: Commission Regulation (EU) No 932/2012 of 3 October 2012 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for household tumble driers (OJ L 278, 12.10.2012, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 33. 32012 R 0547: Commission Regulation (EU) No 547/2012 of 25 June 2012 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for water pumps (OJ L 165, 26.6.2012, p. 28), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 34. 32014 R 0548: Commission Regulation (EU) No 548/2014 of 21 May 2014 on implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to small, medium and large power transformers (OJ L 152, 22.5.2014, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51),
 - 32019 R 1783: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1783 of 1 October 2019
 (OJ L 272, 25.10.2019, p. 107).

- 35. 32013 R 0617: Commission Regulation (EU) No 617/2013 of 26 June 2013 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for computers and computer servers (OJ L 175, 27.6.2013, p. 13), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 36. 32013 R 0666: Commission Regulation (EU) No 666/2013 of 8 July 2013 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for vacuum cleaners (OJ L 192, 13.7.2013, p. 24), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 37. 32014 R 0066: Commission Regulation (EU) No 66/2014 of 14 January 2014 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for domestic ovens, hobs and range hoods (OJ L 29, 31.1.2014, p. 33), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).

- 38. 32014 R 1253: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1253/2014 of 7 July 2014 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for ventilation units (OJ L 337, 25.11.2014, p. 8), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
 - 32020 R 1000: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/1000 of 9 July 2020
 (OJ L 221, 10.7.2020, p. 105).
- 39. 32015 R 1185: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1185 of 24 April 2015 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for solid fuel local space heaters (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 40. 32015 R 1189: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1189 of 28 April 2015 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for solid fuel boilers (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 100), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).

- 41. 32015 R 1095: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1095 of 5 May 2015 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for professional refrigerated storage cabinets, blast cabinets, condensing units and process chillers (OJ L 177, 8.7.2015, p. 19), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 42. 32015 R 1188: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1188 of 28 April 2015 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for local space heaters (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 76), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 43. 32016 R 2281: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2281 of 30 November 2016 implementing Directive 2009/125/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing a framework for the setting of ecodesign requirements for energy-related products, with regard to ecodesign requirements for air heating products, cooling products, high temperature process chillers and fan coil units (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).

- 44. 32008 R 1275: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1275/2008 of 17 December 2008 implementing Directive 2005/32/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for standby and off mode electric power consumption of electrical and electronic household and office equipment (OJ L 339, 18.12.2008, p. 45), as amended by:
 - 32009 R 0642: Commission Regulation (EC) No 642/2009 of 22 July 2009
 (OJ L 191, 23.7.2009, p. 42),
 - 32013 R 0617: Commission Regulation (EU) No 617/2013 of 26 June 2013
 (OJ L 175, 27.6.2013, p. 13),
 - 32013 R 0801: Commission Regulation (EU) No 801/2013 of 22 August 2013
 (OJ L 225, 23.8.2013, p. 1),
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51),
 - 32019 R 2021: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2021 of 1 October 2019
 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 241),
 - 32019 R 2022: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2022 of 1 October 2019
 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 267),
 - 32019 R 2023: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/2023 of 1 October 2019
 (OJ L 315, 5.12.2019, p. 285).

- 45. 32009 R 0107: Commission Regulation (EC) No 107/2009 of 4 February 2009 implementing Directive 2005/32/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for simple set-top boxes (OJ L 36, 5.2.2009, p. 8), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 46. 32009 R 0640: Commission Regulation (EC) No 640/2009 of 22 July 2009 implementing Directive 2005/32/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for electric motors (OJ L 191, 23.7.2009, p. 26), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0004: Commission Regulation (EU) No 4/2014 of 6 January 2014
 (OJ L 2, 7.1.2014, p. 1),
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51).
- 47. 32009 R 0641: Commission Regulation (EC) No 641/2009 of 22 July 2009 implementing Directive 2005/32/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to ecodesign requirements for glandless standalone circulators and glandless circulators integrated in products (OJ L 191, 23.7.2009, p. 35), as amended by:
 - 32012 R 0622: Commission Regulation (EU) No 622/2012 of 11 July 2012
 (OJ L 180, 12.7.2012, p. 4),
 - 32016 R 2282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2282 of 30 November 2016
 (OJ L 346, 20.12.2016, p. 51),

32019 R 1781: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1781 of 1 October 2019
 (OJ L 272, 25.10.2019, p. 74).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

 32008 D 0591: Commission Decision 2008/591/EC of 30 June 2008 on the Ecodesign Consultation Forum (OJ L 190, 18.7.2008, p. 22).

GAS APPLIANCES

- 1. 31992 L 0042: Council Directive 92/42/EEC of 21 May 1992 on efficiency requirements for new hot-water boilers fired with liquid or gaseous fuels (OJ L 167, 22.6.1992, p. 17), as amended by:
 - 31993 L 0068: Council Directive 93/68/EEC of 22 July 1993 (OJ L 220, 30.8.1993,
 p. 1),
 - 32005 L 0032: Directive 2005/32/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 July 2005 (OJ L 191, 22.7.2005, p. 29).
- 2. 32016 R 0426: Regulation (EU) 2016/426 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 March 2016 on appliances burning gaseous fuels and repealing Directive 2009/142/EC.

PRESSURE VESSELS

- 1. 31975 L 0324: Council Directive 75/324/EEC of 20 May 1975 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to aerosol dispensers (OJ L 147, 9.6.1975, p. 40), as amended by:
 - 394 L 0001: Commission Directive 94/1/EC of 6 January 1994 (OJ L 23, 28.1.1994, p. 28),
 - 32008 L 0047: Commission Directive 2008/47/EC of 8 April 2008 (OJ L 96, 9.4.2008, p. 15),
 - 32013 L 0010: Commission Directive 2013/10/EU of 19 March 2013 (OJ L 77, 20.3.2013, p. 20) as corrected by OJ L 91, 3.4.2013, p. 16.
 - 32016 L 2037: Commission Directive (EU) 2016/2037 of 21 November 2016
 (OJ L 314, 22.11.2016, p. 11.)
- 32003 D 0525: Commission Decision 2003/525/EC of 18 July 2003 deferring the date of implementation of Council Directive 1999/36/EC for certain transportable pressure equipment (OJ L 183, 22.7.2003, p. 45).

- 3. 32010 L 0035: Directive 2010/35/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 June 2010 on transportable pressure equipment and repealing Council Directives 76/767/EEC, 84/525/EEC, 84/526/EEC, 84/527/EEC and 1999/36/EC (OJ L 165, 30.6.2010, p. 1).
- 4. 32014 L 0068: Directive 2014/68/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 May 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making available on the market of pressure equipment (OJ L 189, 27.6.2014, p. 164), as corrected by OJ L 157, 23.6.2015, p. 112.
- 5. 32014 L 0029: Directive 2014/29/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making available on the market of simple pressure vessels (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 45).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

- 1. 31989 X 0349: Commission Recommendation 89/349/EEC of 13 April 1989 on the reduction of chlorofluorocarbons by the aerosol industry (OJ L 144, 27.5.1989, p. 56).
- Document C1998/229/05: Commission Communication in the framework of the implementation of Council Directive 87/404/EEC of 25 June 1987, on simple pressure vessels, modified by Directive 90/488/EEC of 17 September 1990 (OJ C 328, 12.12.1992, p. 3).

MEASURING INSTRUMENTS

- 32009 L 0034: Directive 2009/34/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council
 of 23 April 2009 relating to common provisions for both measuring instruments and methods
 of metrological control (Recast) (OJ L 106, 28.4.2009, p. 7).
- 2. 32019 R 1243: Regulation (EU) 2019/1243 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 June 2019 adapting a number of legal acts providing for the use of the regulatory procedure with scrutiny to Articles 290 and 291 of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union (OJ L 198, 25.7.2019, p. 241).
- 3. 31975 L 0107: Council Directive 75/107/EEC of 19 December 1974 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to bottles used as measuring containers (OJ L 42, 15.2.1975, p. 14).
- 4. 31976 L 0211: Council Directive 76/211/EEC of 20 January 1976 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making-up by weight or by volume of certain prepackaged products (OJ L 46, 21.2.1976, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32007 L 0045: Directive 2007/45/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 247, 21.9.2007, p. 17).

- 5. 31980 L 0181: Council Directive 80/181/EEC of 20 December 1979 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to units of measurement and on the repeal of Directive 71/354/EEC (OJ L 39, 15.2.1980, p. 40), as corrected by OJ L 296, 15.10.1981, p. 52, as amended by:
 - 31985 L 0001: Council Directive 85/1/EEC of 18 December 1984 (OJ L 2, 3.1.1985, p. 11),
 - 31989 L 0617: Council Directive 89/617/EEC of 27 November 1989
 (OJ L 357, 7.12.1989, p. 28),
 - 399 L 0103: Directive 1999/103/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 24 January 2000 (OJ L 34, 9.2.2000, p. 17), as corrected by OJ L 104, 29.4.2000, p. 89, and OJ L 311, 12.12.2000, p. 50,
 - 32009 L 0003: Directive 2009/3/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 March 2009 (OJ L 114, 7.5.2009, p. 10),
 - 32019 L 1258: Commission Directive (EU) 2019/1258 of 23 July 2019
 (OJ L 196, 24.7.2019, p. 6).
- 6. 31987 L 0354: Council Directive 87/354/EEC of 25 June 1987 amending certain directives on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to industrial products with respect to the distinctive numbers and letters indicating the Member States (OJ L 192, 11.7.1987, p. 43).

- 7. 32007 L 0045: Directive 2007/45/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 September 2007 laying down rules on nominal quantities for prepacked products, repealing Council Directives 75/106/EEC and 80/232/EEC, and amending Council Directive 76/211/EEC (OJ L 247, 21.9.2007, p. 17).
- 8. 32011 L 0017: Directive 2011/17/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 March 2011 repealing Council Directives 71/317/EEC, 71/347/EEC, 71/349/EEC, 74/148/EEC, 75/33/EEC, 76/765/EEC, 76/766/EEC and 86/217/EEC regarding metrology (OJ L 71, 18.3.2011, p. 1).
- 9. 32014 L 0031: Directive 2014/31/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making available on the market of non-automatic weighing instruments (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 107), as corrected by OJ L 13, 20.1.2016, p. 57.
- 10. 32014 L 0032: Directive 2014/32/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making available on the market of measuring instruments (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014. p. 149), as amended by:
 - 32015 L 0013: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2015/13 of 31 October 2014 (OJ L 3, 7.1.2015, p. 42).

ELECTRICAL MATERIAL

- 32008 L 0013: Directive 2008/13/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council
 of 11 March 2008 repealing Council Directive 84/539/EEC on the approximation of the laws
 of the Member States relating to electro-medical equipment used in veterinary medicine
 (OJ L 76, 19.3.2008, p. 41).
- 2. 32014 L 0030: Directive 2014/30/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to electromagnetic compatibility (recast) (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 79), as amended by
 - 32018 R 1139: Regulation (EU) 2018/1139 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 4 July 2018 (OJ L 212, 22.8.2018, p. 1).
- 3. 32014 L 0034: Directive 2014/34/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to equipment and protective systems intended for use in potentially explosive atmospheres (recast) (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 309).
- 4. 32014 L 0035: Directive 2014/35/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making available on the market of electrical equipment designed for use within certain voltage limits (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 357).

TEXTILES

- 1. 32011 R 1007: Regulation (EU) No 1007/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 September 2011 on textile fibre names and related labelling and marking of the fibre composition of textile products and repealing Council Directive 73/44/EEC and Directives 96/73/EC and 2008/121/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 272, 18.10.2011, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 243, 18.9.2015, p. 13, as amended by:
 - 32012 R 0286: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 286/2012
 of 27 January 2012 (OJ L 95, 31.3.2012, p. 1),
 - 32013 R 0517: Council Regulation (EU) No 517/2013 of 13 May 2013
 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p. 1),
 - 32018 R 0122: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/122 of 20 October 2017
 (OJ L 22, 26.1.2018, p. 3).

MEDICINAL PRODUCTS

The provisions of the EU legal acts listed in this Chapter, shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of three years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

- 1. 32009 L 0035: Directive 2009/35/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 23 April 2009 on the colouring matters which may be added to medicinal products (OJ L 109, 30.4.2009, p. 10).
- 32010 L 0063: Directive 2010/63/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 22 September 2010 on the protection of animals used for scientific purposes (OJ L 276, 20.10.2010, p. 33).
- 3. 31993 L 0041: Council Directive 93/41/EEC of 14 June 1993 repealing Directive 87/22/EEC on the approximation of national measures relating to the placing on the market of high-technology medicinal products, particularly those derived from biotechnology (OJ L 214, 24.8.1993, p. 40).

- 4. 31989 L 0105: Council Directive 89/105/EEC of 21 December 1988 relating to the transparency of measures regulating the pricing of medicinal products for human use and their inclusion in the scope of national health insurance systems (OJ L 40, 11.2.1989, p. 8).
- 5. 32009 R 0470: Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 May 2009 laying down Community procedures for the establishment of residue limits of pharmacologically active substances in foodstuffs of animal origin, repealing Council Regulation (EEC) No 2377/90 and amending Directive 2001/82/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 152, 16.6.2009, p. 11).
- 6. 32017 R 0880: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/880 of 23 May 2017 laying down rules on the use of a maximum residue limit established for a pharmacologically active substance in a particular foodstuff for another foodstuff derived from the same species and a maximum residue limit established for a pharmacologically active substance in one or more species for other species, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 135, 24.5.2017, p. 1).
- 7. 32017 R 0012: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/12 of 6 January 2017 regarding the form and content of the applications and requests for the establishment of maximum residue limits in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 4, 7.1.2017, p. 1).
- 8. 32018 R 0782: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/782 of 29 May 2018 establishing the methodological principles for the risk assessment and risk management recommendations referred to in Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 5).

- 9. 32018 R 0470: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/470 of 21 March 2018 on detailed rules on the maximum residue limit to be considered for control purposes for foodstuffs derived from animals which have been treated in the EU under Article 11 of Directive 2001/82/EC (OJ L 79, 22.3.2018, p. 16).
- 10. 32019 R 1871: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1871 of 7 November 2019 on reference points for action for non-allowed pharmacologically active substances present in food of animal origin and repealing Decision 2005/34/EC (OJ L 289, 8.11.2019, p. 41).
- 11. 32010 R 0037: Commission Regulation (EU) No 37/2010 of 22 December 2009 on pharmacologically active substances and their classification regarding maximum residue limits in foodstuffs of animal origin (OJ L 15, 20.1.2010, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 293, 11.11.2010, p. 72, as amended by:
 - 32010 R 0890: Commission Regulation (EU) No 890/2010 of 8 October 2010
 (OJ L 266, 9.10.2010, p. 1),
 - 32010 R 0914: Commission Regulation (EU) No 914/2010 of 12 October 2010 (OJ L 269, 13.10.2010, p. 5),
 - 32010 R 0758: Commission Regulation (EU) No 758/2010 of 24 August 2010
 (OJ L 223, 25.8.2010, p. 37),
 - 32010 R 0759: Commission Regulation (EU) No 759/2010 of 24 August 2010 (OJ L 223, 25.8.2010, p. 39),

- 32010 R 0761: Commission Regulation (EU) No 761/2010 of 25 August 2010
 (OJ L 224, 26.8.2010, p. 1),
- 32011 R 0362: Commission Regulation (EU) No 362/2011 of 13 April 2011
 (OJ L 100, 14.4.2011, p. 26),
- 32011 R 0363: Commission Regulation (EU) No 363/2011 of 13 April 2011
 (OJ L 100, 14.4.2011, p. 28),
- 32012 R 0084: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 84/2012
 of 1 February 2012 (OJ L 30, 2.2.2012, p. 1),
- 32012 R 0085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 85/2012
 of 1 February 2012 (OJ L 30, 2.2.2012, p. 4),
- 32012 R 0086: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 86/2012
 of 1 February 2012 (OJ L 30, 2.2.2012, p. 6),
- 32012 R 0107: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 107/2012
 of 8 February 2012 (OJ L 36, 9.2.2012, p. 25),
- 32012 R 0122: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 122/2012
 of 13 February 2012 (OJ L 40, 14.2.2012, p. 2),
- 32012 R 0123: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 123/2012
 of 13 February 2012 (OJ L 40, 14.2.2012, p. 4),

- 32012 R 0201: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 201/2012
 of 8 March 2012 (OJ L 71, 9.3.2012, p. 37),
- 32012 R 0202: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 202/2012
 of 8 March 2012 (OJ L 71, 9.3.2012, p. 40),
- 32012 R 0221: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 221/2012
 of 14 March 2012 (OJ L 75, 15.3.2012, p. 7),
- 32012 R 0222: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 222/2012
 of 14 March 2012 (OJ L 75, 15.3.2012, p. 10),
- 32012 R 0436: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 436/2012
 of 23 May 2012 (OJ L 134, 24.5.2012, p. 10).
- 32012 R 0466: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 466/2012
 of 1 June 2012 (OJ L 143, 2.6.2012, p. 2),
- 32012 R 1161: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1161/2012
 of 7 December 2012 (OJ L 336, 8.12.2012, p. 14),
- 32012 R 1186: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1186/2012
 of 11 December 2012 (OJ L 338, 12.12.2012, p. 20),
- 32012 R 1191: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1191/2012
 of 12 December 2012 (OJ L 340, 13.12.2012, p. 35),

- 32013 R 0059: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 59/2013
 of 23 January 2013 (OJ L 21, 24.1.2013, p. 21),
- 32013 R 0115: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 115/2013
 of 8 February 2013 (OJ L 38, 9.2.2013, p. 11),
- 32013 R 0116: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 116/2013
 of 8 February 2013 (OJ L 38, 9.2.2013, p. 14),
- 32013 R 0394: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 394/2013
 of 29 April 2013 (OJ L 118, 30.4.2013, p. 17),
- 32013 R 0406: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 406/2013
 of 2 May 2013 (OJ L 121, 3.5.2013, p. 42),
- 32013 R 0489: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 489/2013
 of 27 May 2013 (OJ L 141, 28.5.2013, p. 4),
- 32013 R 1056: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1056/2013
 of 29 October 2013 (OJ L 288, 30.10.2013, p. 60),
- 32013 R 1057: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1057/2013
 of 29 October 2013 (OJ L 288, 30.10.2013, p. 63),
- 32013 R 1235: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1235/2013
 of 2 December 2013 (OJ L 322, 3.12.2013, p. 21),

- 32014 R 0019: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 19/2014
 of 10 January 2014 (OJ L 8, 11.1.2014, p. 18),
- 32014 R 0020: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 20/2014
 of 10 January 2014 (OJ L 8, 11.1.2014, p. 20),
- 32014 R 0200: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 200/2014
 of 3 March 2014 (OJ L 62, 4.3.2014, p. 8),
- 32014 R 0201: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 201/2014
 of 3 March 2014 (OJ L 62, 4.3.2014, p. 10),
- 32014 R 0418: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 418/2014
 of 24 April 2014 (OJ L 124, 25.4.2014, p. 19),
- 32014 R 0676: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 676/2014
 of 19 June 2014 (OJ L 180, 20.6.2014, p. 5),
- 32014 R 0677: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 677/2014
 of 19 June 2014 (OJ L 180, 20.6.2014, p. 8),
- 32014 R 0681: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 681/2014
 of 20 June 2014 (OJ L 182, 21.6.2014, p. 11),
- 32014 R 0682: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 682/2014
 of 20 June 2014 (OJ L 182, 21.6.2014, p. 14),

- 32014 R 0683: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 683/2014
 of 20 June 2014 (OJ L 182, 21.6.2014, p. 17),
- 32014 R 0967: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 967/2014
 of 12 September 2014 (OJ L 272, 13.9.2014, p. 3),
- 32015 R 0149: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/149
 of 30 January 2015 (OJ L 26, 31.1.2015, p. 7),
- 32015 R 0150: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/150
 of 30 January 2015 (OJ L 26, 31.1.2015, p. 10),
- 32015 R 0151: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/151
 of 30 January 2015 (OJ L 26, 31.1.2015, p. 13),
- 32015 R 0152: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/152
 of 30 January 2015 (OJ L 26, 31.1.2015, p. 16),
- 32015 R 0394: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/394
 of 10 March 2015 (OJ L 66, 11.3.2015, p. 1),
- 32015 R 0446: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/446
 of 17 March 2015 (OJ L 74, 18.3.2015, p. 18),
- 32014 R 1277: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1277/2014
 of 1 December 2014 (OJ L 346, 2.12.2014, p. 23),

- 32014 R 1359: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1359/2014
 of 18 December 2014 (OJ L 365, 19.12.2014, p. 103),
- 32014 R 1390: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1390/2014
 of 19 December 2014 (OJ L 369, 24.12.2014, p. 65),
- 32015 R 1078: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1078 of 3 July 2015
 (OJ L 175, 4.7.2015, p. 5),
- 32015 R 1079: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1079 of 3 July 2015
 (OJ L 175, 4.7.2015, p. 8),
- 32015 R 1080: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1080 of 3 July 2015
 (OJ L 175, 4.7.2015, p. 11),
- 32015 R 1308: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1308 of 29 July 2015
 (OJ L 200, 30.7.2015, p. 11),
- 32015 R 1491: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1491
 of 3 September 2015 (OJ L 231, 4.9.2015, p. 7),
- 32015 R 1492: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1492
 of 3 September 2015 (OJ L 231, 4.9.2015, p. 10),
- 32015 R 1820: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1820
 of 9 October 2015 (OJ L 265, 10.10.2015, p. 1),

- 32015 R 2062: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2062
 of 17 November 2015 (OJ L 301, 18.11.2015, p. 7),
- 32016 R 0129: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/129
 of 1 February 2016 (OJ L 25, 2.2.2016, p. 44),
- 32016 R 0305: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/305 of 3 March 2016
 (OJ L 58, 4.3.2016, p. 35),
- 32016 R 0312: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/312 of 4 March 2016
 (OJ L 60, 5.3.2016, p. 3),
- 32016 R 0576: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/576 of 14 April 2016
 (OJ L 99, 15.4.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 0710: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/710 of 12 May 2016
 (OJ L 125, 13.5.2016, p. 6),
- 32016 R 0885: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/885 of 3 June 2016
 (OJ L 148, 4.6.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 1444: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1444
 of 31 August 2016 (OJ L 235, 1.9.2016, p. 8),
- 32016 R 1834: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1834
 of 17 October 2016 (OJ L 280, 18.10.2016, p. 22),

- 32016 R 2045: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2045
 of 23 November 2016 (OJ L 318, 24.11.2016, p. 3),
- 32016 R 2074: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2074
 of 25 November 2016 (OJ L 320, 26.11.2016, p. 29),
- 32017 R 0201: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/201
 of 6 February 2017 (OJ L 32, 7.2.2017, p. 17),
- 32017 R 1558: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1558
 of 14 September 2017 (OJ L 237, 15.9.2017, p. 67),
- 32017 R 1559: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1559
 of 14 September 2017 (OJ L 237, 15.9.2017, p. 69),
- 32018 R 0520: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/520 of 28 March 2018 (OJ L 87, 3.4.2018, p. 9),
- 32018 R 0523: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/523
 of 28 March 2018 (OJ L 88, 4.4.2018, p. 1),
- 32018 R 0721: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/721 of 16 May 2018
 (OJ L 122, 17.5.2018, p. 5),
- 32018 R 0722: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/722 of 16 May 2018
 (OJ L 122, 17.5.2018, p. 8),

- 32018 R 1076: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1076 of 30 July 2018
 (OJ L 194, 31.7.2018, p. 41).
- 32018 R 1967: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1967
 of 12 December 2018 (OJ L 316, 13.12.2018, p. 6),
- 32019 R 0238: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/238
 of 8 February 2019 (OJ L 39, 11.2.2019, p. 4),
- 32019 R 1881: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1881
 of 8 November 2019 (OJ L 290, 11.11.2019, p. 8),
- 32020 R 0042: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/42
 of 17 January 2020 (OJ L 15, 20.1.2020, p. 2),
- 32020 R 0043: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/43
 of 17 January 2020 (OJ L 15, 20.1.2020, p. 5),
- 32020 R 1685: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1685
 of 12 November 2020 (OJ L 379, 13.11.2020, p. 44),
- 32020 R 1712: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1712
 of 16 November 2020 (OJ L 384, 17.11.2020, p. 3),
- 32021 R 0621: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/621 of 15 April 2021
 (OJ L 131, 16.4.2021, p. 120),

- 32022 R 0634: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/634 of 13 April 2022
 (OJ L 117, 19.4.2022, p. 29).
- 12. 31991 L 0412: Commission Directive 91/412/EEC of 23 July 1991 laying down the principles and guidelines of good manufacturing practice for veterinary medicinal products (OJ L 228, 17.8.1991, p. 70).
- 13. 31995 R 0297: Council Regulation (EC) No 297/95 of 10 February 1995 on fees payable to the European Agency for the Evaluation of Medicinal Products (OJ L 35, 15.2.1995, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 31998 R 2743: Council Regulation (EC) No 2743/98 of 14 December 1998
 (OJ L 345, 19.12.1998, p. 3),
 - 32003 R 0494: Commission Regulation (EC) No 494/2003 of 18 March 2003
 (OJ L 73, 19.3.2003, p. 6),
 - 32005 R 1905: Council Regulation (EC) No 1905/2005 of 14 November 2005
 (OJ L 304, 23.11.2005, p. 1),
 - 32009 R 0249: Commission Regulation (EC) No 249/2009 of 23 March 2009
 (OJ L 79, 25.3.2009, p. 34),
 - 32011 R 0301: Commission Regulation (EU) No 301/2011 of 28 March 2011
 (OJ L 81, 29.3.2011, p. 5),

- 32012 R 0273: Commission Regulation (EU) No 273/2012 of 27 March 2012
 (OJ L 90, 28.3.2012, p. 11),
- 32013 R 0220: Commission Regulation (EU) No 220/2013 of 13 March 2013
 (OJ L 70, 14.3.2013, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0272: Commission Regulation (EU) No 272/2014 of 17 March 2014
 (OJ L 79, 18.3.2014, p. 37),
- 32015 R 0490: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/490 of 23 March 2015
 (OJ L 78, 24.3.2015, p. 9),
- 32016 R 0461: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/461 of 30 March 2016
 (OJ L 80, 31.3.2016, p. 25),
- 32017 R 0612: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/612 of 30 March 2017
 (OJ L 86, 31.3.2017, p. 7),
- 32018 R 0471: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/471 of 21 March 2018
 (OJ L 79, 22.3.2018, p. 19),
- 32019 R 0480: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/480 of 22 March 2019
 (OJ L 82, 25.3.2019, p. 15),
- 32020 R 0422: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/422 of 19 March 2020
 (OJ L 84, 20.3.2020, p. 11),

- 32022 R 0510: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/510 of 29 March 2022
 (OJ L 103, 31.3.2022, p. 3).
- 14. 31995 R 0540: Commission Regulation (EC) No 540/95 of 10 March 1995 laying down the arrangements for reporting suspected unexpected adverse reactions which are not serious, whether arising in the Community or in a third country, to medicinal products for human or veterinary use authorised in accordance with the provisions of Council Regulation (EEC) No 2309/93 (OJ L 55, 11.3.1995, p. 5).
- 15. 31996 R 2141: Commission Regulation (EC) No 2141/96 of 7 November 1996 concerning the examination of an application for the transfer of marketing authorisation for a medicinal product falling within the scope of Council Regulation (EEC) No 2309/93 (OJ L 286, 8.11.1996, p. 6).
- 16. 32000 R 0141: Regulation (EC) No 141/2000 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 December 1999 on orphan medicinal products (OJ L 18, 22.1.2000, p. 1).
- 17. 32000 R 0847: Commission Regulation (EC) No 847/2000 of 27 April 2000 laying down the provisions for implementation of the criteria for designation of a medical product as an orphan medicinal product and definitions of the concepts "similar medicinal product" and "clinical superiority" (OJ L 103, 28.4.2000, p. 5), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 0781: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/781 of 29 May 2018
 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 1).

- 18. 32001 L 0082: Directive 2001/82/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 November 2001 on the Community code relating to veterinary medicinal products (OJ L 311, 28.11.2001, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32004 L 0028: Directive 2004/28/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 31 March 2004 (OJ L 136, 30.4.2004, p. 58),
 - 32009 L 0009: Commission Directive 2009/9/EC of 10 February 2009
 (OJ L 44, 14.2.2009, p. 10),
 - 32009 L 0053: Directive 2009/53/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 18 June 2009 (OJ L 168, 30.6.2009, p. 33),
 - 32009 R 0470: Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 May 2009 (OJ L 152, 16.6.2009, p. 11).
- 19. 32001 L 0083: Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 November 2001 on the Community code relating to medicinal products for human use (OJ L 311, 28.11.2001, p. 67), as amended by:
 - 32003 L 0063: Commission Directive 2003/63/EC of 25 June 2003
 (OJ L 159, 27.6.2003, p. 46),
 - 32002 L 0098: Directive 2002/98/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 January 2003 (OJ L 33, 8.2.2003, p. 30),

- 32004 L 0027: Directive 2004/27/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 31 March 2004 (OJ L 136, 30.4.2004, p. 34),
- 32004 L 0024: Directive 2004/24/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 31 March 2004 (OJ L 136, 30.4.2004, p. 85),
- 32006 R 1901: Regulation (EC) No 1901/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 12 December 2006 (OJ L 378, 27.12.2006, p. 1).
- 32007 R 1394: Regulation (EC) No 1394/2007 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 13 November 2007 (OJ L 324, 10.12.2007, p. 121), as corrected by OJ L 87, 31.3.2009, p. 174,
- 32009 L 0053: Directive 2009/53/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 18 June 2009 (OJ L 168, 30.6.2009, p. 33),
- 32009 L 0120: Commission Directive 2009/120/EC of 14 September 2009
 (OJ L 242, 15.9.2009, p. 3),
- 32010 L 0084: Directive 2010/84/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 December 2010 (OJ L 348, 31.12.2010, p. 74), as corrected by OJ L 21, 25.1.2011, p. 8 and OJ L 276, 21.10.2011, p. 63,
- 32011 L 0062: Directive 2011/62/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 8 June 2011 (OJ L 174, 1.7.2011, p. 74),

- 32012 L 0026: Directive 2012/26/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 25 October 2012 (OJ L 299, 27.10.2012, p. 1),
- 32017 R 0745: Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 April 2017 (OJ L 117, 5.5.2017, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 117, 3.5.2019, p. 9 and OJ L 334, 27.12.2019, p. 165,
- 32019 R 0005: Regulation (EU) 2019/5 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 4, 7.1.2019, p. 24).
- 20. 32013 D 0051: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/51/EU of 23 January 2013 on the assessment of a third country's regulatory framework applicable to active substances of medicinal products for human use and of the respective control and enforcement activities pursuant to Article 111b of Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 21, 24.1.2013, p. 36).
- 21. 32012 D 0715: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/715/EU of 22 November 2012 establishing a list of third countries with a regulatory framework applicable to active substances for medicinal products for human use and the respective control and enforcement activities ensuring a level of protection of public health equivalent to that in the Union, in accordance with Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 325, 23.11.2012, p. 15), as amended by:
 - 32013 D 0262: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/262/EU of 4 June 2013
 (OJ L 152, 5.6.2013, p. 52),

- 32013 D 0301: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/301/EU of 11 June 2013
 (OJ L 196, 21.6.2013, p. 71),
- 32013 D 0196: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/196/EU of 24 April 2013
 (OJ L 113, 25.4.2013, p. 22),
- 32015 D 1057: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/1057 of 1 July 2015
 (OJ L 171, 2.7.2015, p. 23),
- 32019 D 0769: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/769 of 14 May 2019
 (OJ L 126, 15.5.2019, p. 70).
- 22. 32014 R 0357: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 357/2014 of 3 February 2014 supplementing Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards situations in which post-authorisation efficacy studies may be required (OJ L 107, 10.4.2014, p. 1).
- 23. 32014 R 1252: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1252/2014 of 28 May 2014 supplementing Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to principles and guidelines of good manufacturing practice for active substances for medicinal products for human use (OJ L 337, 25.11.2014, p. 1).
- 24. 32017 L 1572: Commission Directive (EU) 2017/1572 of 15 September 2017 supplementing Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the principles and guidelines of good manufacturing practice for medicinal products for human use (OJ L 238, 16.9.2017, p. 44).

- 25. 32016 R 0161: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/161 of 2 October 2015 supplementing Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council by laying down detailed rules for the safety features appearing on the packaging of medicinal products for human use (OJ L 32, 9.2.2016, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0457: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/457 of 13 January 2021
 (OJ L 91, 17.3.2021, p. 1),
 - 32021 R 1686: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1686 of 7 July 2021
 (OJ L 332, 21.9.2021, p. 1).
- 26. 32002 L 0098: Directive 2002/98/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 January 2003 setting standards of quality and safety for the collection, testing, processing, storage and distribution of human blood and blood components and amending Directive 2001/83/EC (OJ L 33, 8.2.2003, p. 30).
- 27. 32004 L 0033: Commission Directive 2004/33/EC of 22 March 2004 implementing Directive 2002/98/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards certain technical requirements for blood and blood components (OJ L 91, 30.3.2004, p. 25), as amended by:
 - 32011 L 0038: Commission Implementing Directive 2011/38/EU of 11 April 2011
 (OJ L 97, 12.4.2011, p. 28),
 - 32014 L 0110: Commission Directive 2014/110/EU of 17 December 2014
 (OJ L 366, 20.12.2014, p. 81).

- 28. 32005 L 0061: Commission Directive 2005/61/EC of 30 September 2005 implementing Directive 2002/98/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards traceability requirements and notification of serious adverse reactions and events (OJ L 256, 1.10.2005, p. 32).
- 29. 32005 L 0062: Commission Directive 2005/62/EC of 30 September 2005 implementing Directive 2002/98/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards Community standards and specifications relating to a quality system for blood establishments (OJ L 256, 1.10.2005, p. 41), as amended by:
 - 32016 L 1214: Commission Directive (EU) 2016/1214 of 25 July 2016
 (OJ L 199, 26.7.2016, p. 14).
- 30. 32004 L 0023: Directive 2004/23/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 31 March 2004 on setting standards of quality and safety for the donation, procurement, testing, processing, preservation, storage and distribution of human tissues and cells (OJ L 102, 7.4.2004, p. 48).
- 31. 32004 R 0273: Regulation (EC) No 273/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 February 2004 on drug precursors (OJ L 47, 18.2.2004, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 1258: Regulation (EU) No 1258/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 November 2013 (OJ L 330, 10.12.2013, p. 21),
 - 32016 R 1443: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1443 of 29 June 2016
 (OJ L 235, 1.9.2016, p. 6),

- 32018 R 0729: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/729 of 26 February 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 4),
- 32020 R 1737: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1737 of 14 July 2020
 (OJ L 392, 23.11.2020, p. 1),
- 32022 R 1518: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/1518 of 29 March 2022
 (OJ L 236, 13.9.2022, p. 1).
- 32. 32015 R 1011: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2015/1011 of 24 April 2015 supplementing Regulation (EC) No 273/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council on drug precursors and Council Regulation (EC) No 111/2005 laying down rules for the monitoring of trade between the Union and third countries in drug precursors, and repealing Commission Regulation (EC) No 1277/2005 (OJ L 162, 27.6.2015, p. 12).
- 33. 32015 R 1013: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1013 of 25 June 2015 laying down rules in respect of Regulation (EC) No 273/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council on drug precursors and of Council Regulation (EC) No 111/2005 laying down rules for the monitoring of trade between the Union and third countries in drug precursors (OJ L 162, 27.6.2015, p. 33).
- 34. 32006 L 0017: Commission Directive 2006/17/EC of 8 February 2006 implementing Directive 2004/23/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards certain technical requirements for the donation, procurement and testing of human tissues and cells (OJ L 38, 9.2.2006, p. 40), as amended by:
 - 32012 L 0039: Commission Directive 2012/39/EU of 26 November 2012
 (OJ L 327, 27.11.2012, p. 24).

- 35. 32006 L 0086: Commission Directive 2006/86/EC of 24 October 2006 implementing Directive 2004/23/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards traceability requirements, notification of serious adverse reactions and events and certain technical requirements for the coding, processing, preservation, storage and distribution of human tissues and cells (OJ L 294, 25.10.2006, p. 32), as amended by:
 - 32015 L 0565: Commission Directive (EU) 2015/565 of 8 April 2015
 (OJ L 93, 9.4.2015, p. 43).
- 36. 32006 R 1950: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1950/2006 of 13 December 2006 establishing, in accordance with Directive 2001/82/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on the Community code relating to veterinary medicinal products, a list of substances essential for the treatment of equidae (OJ L 367, 22.12.2006, p. 33), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 0122: Commission Regulation (EU) No 122/2013 of 12 February 2013
 (OJ L 42, 13.2.2013, p. 1).
- 37. 32004 R 0726: Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 31 March 2004 laying down Community procedures for the authorisation and supervision of medicinal products for human and veterinary use and establishing a European Medicines Agency (OJ L 136, 30.4.2004, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32007 R 1394: Regulation (EC) No 1394/2007 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 13 November 2007 (OJ L 324, 10.12.2007, p. 121), as corrected by OJ L 87, 31.3.2009, p. 174,
 - 32009 R 0470: Regulation (EC) No 470/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 May 2009 (OJ L 152, 16.6.2009, p. 11),

- 32010 R 1235: Regulation (EU) No 1235/2010 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 December 2010 (OJ L 348, 31.12.2010, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 201, 27.7.2012, p. 138,
- 32012 R 1027: Regulation (EU) No 1027/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 25 October 2012 (OJ L 316, 14.11.2012, p. 38),
- 32006 R 1901: Regulation (EC) No 1901/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 12 December 2006 (OJ L 378, 27.12.2006, p. 1),
- 32018 R 1718: Regulation (EU) 2018/1718 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 14 November 2018 (OJ L 291, 16.11.2018, p. 3),
- 32019 R 0005: Regulation (EU) 2019/5 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 4, 7.1.2019, p. 24).
- 38. 32005 R 2049: Commission Regulation (EC) No 2049/2005 of 15 December 2005 laying down, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council, rules regarding the payment of fees to, and the receipt of administrative assistance from, the European Medicines Agency by micro, small and medium-sized enterprises (OJ L 329, 16.12.2005, p. 4).
- 39. 32006 R 0507: Commission Regulation (EC) No 507/2006 of 29 March 2006 on the conditional marketing authorisation for medicinal products for human use falling within the scope of Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 92, 30.3.2006, p. 6.).

- 40. 32005 L 0028: Commission Directive 2005/28/EC of 8 April 2005 laying down principles and detailed guidelines for good clinical practice as regards investigational medicinal products for human use, as well as the requirements for authorisation of the manufacturing or importation of such products (OJ L 91, 9.4.2005, p. 13).
- 41. 32006 L 0130: Commission Directive 2006/130/EC of 11 December 2006 implementing Directive 2001/82/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the establishment of criteria for exempting certain veterinary medicinal products for food-producing animals from the requirement of a veterinary prescription (OJ L 349, 12.12.2006, p. 15).
- 42. 32007 R 1394: Regulation (EC) No 1394/2007 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 13 November 2007 on advanced therapy medicinal products and amending Directive 2001/83/EC and Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 (OJ L 324, 10.12.2007, p. 121), as corrected by OJ L 87, 31.3.2009, p. 174, as amended by:
 - 32010 R 1235: Regulation (EU) No 1235/2010 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 December 2010 (OJ L 348, 31.12.2010, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 201, 27.7.2012, p. 138.
- 43. 32008 R 1234: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1234/2008 of 24 November 2008 concerning the examination of variations to the terms of marketing authorisations for medicinal products for human use and veterinary medicinal products (OJ L 334, 12.12.2008, p. 7), as amended by:
 - 32012 R 0712: Commission Regulation (EU) No 712/2012 of 3 August 2012
 (OJ L 209, 4.8.2012, p. 4),

- 32021 R 0756: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/756 of 24 March 2021
 (OJ L 162, 10.5.2021, p. 1).
- 44. 32007 R 0658: Commission Regulation (EC) No 658/2007 of 14 June 2007 concerning financial penalties for infringement of certain obligations in connection with marketing authorisations granted under Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 155, 15.6.2007, p. 10), as amended by:
 - 32012 R 0488: Commission Regulation (EU) No 488/2012 of 8 June 2012
 (OJ L 150, 9.6.2012, p. 68), as corrected by OJ L 338, 12.12.2012, p. 44.
- 45. 32008 D 0911: Commission Decision 2008/911/EC of 21 November 2008 establishing of a list of herbal substances, preparations and combinations thereof for use in traditional herbal medicinal products (OJ L 328, 6.12.2008, p. 42), as amended by:
 - 32010 D 0028: Commission Decision 2010/28/EC of 28 July 2009 (OJ L 11, 16.1.2010, p. 12),
 - 32010 D 0030: Commission Decision 2010/30/EU of 9 December 2009
 (OJ L 12, 19.1.2010, p. 14),
 - 32010 D 0180: Commission Decision 2010/180/EU of 25 March 2010
 (OJ L 80, 26.3.2010, p. 52),
 - 32011 D 0785: Commission Implementing Decision 2011/785/EU
 of 28 November 2011 (OJ L 319, 2.12.2011, p. 102),

- 32012 D 0067: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/67/EU of 3 February 2012
 (OJ L 34, 7.2.2012, p. 5),
- 32012 D 0068: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/68/EU of 3 February 2012
 (OJ L 34, 7.2.2012, p. 8),
- 32016 D 1658: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/1658
 of 13 September 2016 (OJ L 247, 15.9.2016, p. 19),
- 32016 D 1659: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/1659
 of 13 September 2016 (OJ L 247, 15.9.2016, p. 22),
- 32018 D 0134: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/134 of 24 January 2018
 (OJ L 22, 26.1.2018, p. 41),
- 32018 D 0133: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/133 of 24 January 2018
 (OJ L 22, 26.1.2018, p. 36), as corrected by OJ L 38, 10.2.2018, p. 42,
- 32022 D 1316: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/1316 of 25 July 2022
 (OJ L 198, 27.7.2022, p. 22).
- 46. 32009 R 0668: Commission Regulation (EC) No 668/2009 of 24 July 2009 implementing Regulation (EC) No 1394/2007 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the evaluation and certification of quality and non-clinical data relating to advanced therapy medicinal products developed by micro, small and medium-sized enterprises (OJ L 194, 25.7.2009, p. 7).

- 47. 32010 L 0053: Directive 2010/53/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 7 July 2010 on standards of quality and safety of human organs intended for transplantation (OJ L 207, 6.8.2010, p. 14), as corrected by OJ L 243, 16.9.2010, p. 68.
- 48. 32012 L 0025: Commission Implementing Directive 2012/25/EU of 9 October 2012 laying down information procedures for the exchange, between Member States, of human organs intended for transplantation (OJ L 275, 10.10.2012, p. 27).
- 49. 32013 R 0198: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 198/2013 of 7 March 2013 on the selection of a symbol for the purpose of identifying medicinal products for human use that are subject to additional monitoring (OJ L 65, 8.3.2013, p. 17).
- 50. 32020 D 0569: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/569 of 16 April 2020 establishing a common format and information content for the submission of the information to be reported by Member States pursuant to Directive 2010/63/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council on the protection of animals used for scientific purposes and repealing Commission Implementing Decision 2012/707/EU (OJ L 129, 24.4.2020, p. 16).
- 51. 32012 R 0520: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 520/2012 of 19 June 2012 on the performance of pharmacovigilance activities provided for in Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council and Directive 2001/83/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 159, 20.6.2012, p. 5).

- 52. 32006 R 1901: Regulation (EC) No 1901/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 12 December 2006 on medicinal products for paediatric use and amending Regulation (EEC) No 1768/92, Directive 2001/20/EC, Directive 2001/83/EC and Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 (OJ L 378, 27.12.2006, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32006 R 1902: Regulation (EC) No 1902/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 December 2006 (OJ L 378, 27.12.2006, p. 20),
 - 32019 R 0005: Regulation (EU) 2019/5 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 4, 7.1.2019, p. 24).
- 53. 32014 R 0658: Regulation (EU) No 658/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 May 2014 on fees payable to the European Medicines Agency for the conduct of pharmacovigilance activities in respect of medicinal products for human use (OJ L 189, 27.6.2014, p. 112), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 0092: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/92 of 18 October 2017
 (OJ L 17, 23.1.2018, p. 2),
 - 32018 R 1298: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/1298 of 11 July 2018
 (OJ L 244, 28.9.2018, p. 1),
 - 32020 R 1431: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1431 of 14 July 2020
 (OJ L 331, 12.10.2020, p. 2).
- 54. 32015 L 0566: Commission Directive (EU) 2015/566 of 8 April 2015 implementing Directive 2004/23/EC as regards the procedures for verifying the equivalent standards of quality and safety of imported tissues and cells (OJ L 93, 9.4.2015, p. 56).

- 55. 32014 R 0536: Regulation (EU) No 536/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 April 2014 on clinical trials on medicinal products for human use, and repealing Directive 2001/20/EC (OJ L 158, 27.5.2014, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 311, 17.11.2016, p. 25, as amended by:
 - 32022 R 0641: Regulation (EU) 2022/641 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 12 April 2022 (OJ L 118, 20.4.2022, p. 1),
 - 32022 R 2239: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/2239
 of 6 September 2022 (OJ L 294, 15.11.2022, p. 5).
- 56. 32017 R 1569: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/1569 of 23 May 2017 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 536/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council by specifying principles of and guidelines for good manufacturing practice for investigational medicinal products for human use and arrangements for inspections (OJ L 238, 16.9.2017, p. 12).
- 57. 32021 D 1240: Commission Decision (EU) 2021/1240 of 13 July 2021 on the compliance of the EU portal and the EU database for clinical trials of medicinal products for human use with the requirements referred to in Article 82(2) of Regulation (EU) No 536/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 275, 31.7.2021, p. 1).
- 58. 32022 R 0020: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/20 of 7 January 2022 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) No 536/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards setting up the rules and procedures for the cooperation of the Member States in safety assessment of clinical trials (OJ L 5, 10.1.2022, p. 14).

- 59. 32014 R 0699: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 699/2014 of 24 June 2014 on the design of the common logo to identify persons offering medicinal products for sale at a distance to the public and the technical, electronic and cryptographic requirements for verification of its authenticity (OJ L 184, 25.6.2014, p. 5).
- 60. 32020 R 1043: Regulation (EU) 2020/1043 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 July 2020 on the conduct of clinical trials with and supply of medicinal products for human use containing or consisting of genetically modified organisms intended to treat or prevent coronavirus disease (COVID-19) (OJ L 231, 17.7.2020, p. 12).
- 61. 32017 R 0556: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/556 of 24 March 2017 on the detailed arrangements for the good clinical practice inspection procedures pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 536/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 80, 25.3.2017, p. 7).
- 62. 32019 R 0006: Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 December 2018 on veterinary medicinal products and repealing Directive 2001/82/EC (OJ L 4, 7.1.2019, p. 43), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 0805: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/805 of 8 March 2021
 (OJ L 180, 21.5.2021, p. 3).
- 63. 32021 R 0016: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/16 of 8 January 2021 laying down the necessary measures and practical arrangements for the Union database on veterinary medicinal products (Union product database) (OJ L 7, 11.1.2021, p. 1).

- 64. 32021 R 0017: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/17 of 8 January 2021 establishing a list of variations not requiring assessment in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 7, 11.1.2021, p. 22).
- 65. 32021 R 0578: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/578 of 29 January 2021 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to requirements for the collection of data on the volume of sales and on the use of antimicrobial medicinal products in animals (OJ L 123, 9.4.2021, p. 7).
- 66. 32021 R 1904: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1904 of 29 October 2021 adopting the design of a common logo for the retail of veterinary medicinal products at a distance (OJ L 387, 3.11.2021, p. 133).
- 67. 32021 R 1248: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1248 of 29 July 2021 as regards measures on good distribution practice for veterinary medicinal products in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 272, 30.7.2021, p. 46).
- 68. 32021 R 1280: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1280 of 2 August 2021 as regards measures on good distribution practice for active substances used as starting materials in veterinary medicinal products in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 279, 3.8.2021, p. 1).
- 69. 32021 R 1760: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1760 of 26 May 2021 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council by establishing the criteria for the designation of antimicrobials to be reserved for the treatment of certain infections in humans (OJ L 353, 6.10.2021, p. 1).

- 70. 32022 R 0209: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/209 of 16 February 2022 establishing the format of the data to be collected and reported in order to determine the volume of sales and the use of antimicrobial medicinal products in animals in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 35, 17.2.2022, p. 7).
- 71. 32022 R 0839: Regulation (EU) 2022/839 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2022 laying down transitional rules for the packaging and labelling of veterinary medicinal products authorised or registered in accordance with Directive 2001/82/EC or Regulation (EC) No 726/2004 (OJ L 148, 31.5.2022, p. 6).
- 72. 32021 R 1281: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1281 of 2 August 2021 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards good pharmacovigilance practice and on the format, content and summary of the pharmacovigilance system master file for veterinary medicinal products (OJ L 279, 3.8.2021, p. 15).
- 73. 32022 R 1255: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1255 of 19 July 2022 designating antimicrobials or groups of antimicrobials reserved for treatment of certain infections in humans, in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2019/6 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 191, 20.7.2022, p. 58).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

1. Commission Communication on the compatibility with Article 30 of the Treaty of Measures taken by Member States relating to price controls and reimbursement of medicinal products (OJ C 310, 4.12.1986, p. 7).

- 2. Commission Communication on parallel imports of proprietary medicinal products for which marketing authorisation have already been granted (OJ C 115, 6.5.1982, p. 5).
- 3. 32010 D 0453: Commission Decision 2010/453/EU of 3 August 2010 establishing guidelines concerning the conditions of inspections and control measures, and on the training and qualification of officials, in the field of human tissues and cells provided for in Directive 2004/23/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 213, 13.8.2010, p. 48).

CHAPTER 11

FERTILIZERS

The provisions of the EU legal acts listed in this Chapter, shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32019 R 1009: Regulation (EU) 2019/1009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 June 2019 laying down rules on the making available on the market of EU fertilising products and amending Regulations (EC) No 1069/2009 and (EC) No 1107/2009 and repealing Regulation (EC) No 2003/2003 (OJ L 170, 25.6.2019, p. 1.), as amended by:
 - 32021 R 1768: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1768 of 23 June 2021
 (OJ L 356, 8.10.2021, p. 8),
 - 32021 R 2086: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/2086 of 5 July 2021
 (OJ L 427, 30.11.2021, p. 120),
 - 32021 R 2087: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/2087 of 6 July 2021
 (OJ L 427, 30.11.2021, p. 130),
 - 32021 R 2088: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/2088 of 7 July 2021
 (OJ L 427, 30.11.2021, p. 140),

- 32022 R 1171: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/1171 of 22 March 2022
 (OJ L 183, 8.7.2022, p. 2),
- 32022 R 1519: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/1519 of 5 May 2022
 (OJ L 236, 13.9.2022, p. 5).
- 2. 32022 R 0973: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/973 of 14 March 2022 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1009 of the European Parliament and of the Council by laying down criteria on agronomic efficiency and safety for the use of by-products in EU fertilising products (OJ L 167, 24.6.2022, p. 29).
- 3. 32006 D 0347: Commission Decision 2006/347/EC of 3 January 2006 on the national provisions notified by the Kingdom of Sweden under Article 95(4) of the EC Treaty concerning the maximum admissible content of cadmium in fertilisers (OJ L 129, 17.5.2006, p. 19).
- 32006 D 0348: Commission Decision 2006/348/EC of 3 January 2006 on the national provisions notified by the Republic of Finland under Article 95(4) of the EC Treaty concerning the maximum admissible content of cadmium in fertilisers (OJ L 129, 17.5.2006, p. 25).
- 5. 32006 D 0349: Commission Decision 2006/349/EC of 3 January 2006 on the national provisions notified by the Republic of Austria under Article 95(4) of the EC Treaty concerning the maximum admissible content of cadmium in fertilisers (OJ L 129, 17.5.2006, p. 31).

- 6. 32006 D 0390: Commission Decision 2006/390/EC of 24 May 2006 on the national provisions notified by the Czech Republic under Article 95(4) of the EC Treaty concerning the maximum admissible content of cadmium in fertilisers (OJ L 150, 3.6.2006, p. 17).
- 7. 32020 D 1178: Commission Decision (EU) 2020/1178 of 27 July 2020 on the national provisions notified by the Kingdom of Denmark pursuant to Article 114(4) of the Treaty of the Functioning of the European Union concerning cadmium content in fertilisers (OJ L 259, 10.8.2020, p. 14).
- 8. 32020 D 1184: Commission Decision (EU) 2020/1184 of 17 July 2020 on the national provisions notified by Hungary pursuant to Article 114(4) of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union concerning the cadmium content in phosphate fertilisers (OJ L 261, 11.8.2020, p. 42).
- 9. 32020 D 1205: Commission Decision (EU) 2020/1205 of 6 August 2020 on the national provisions notified by the Slovak Republic pursuant to Article 114(4) of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union concerning the cadmium content in phosphate fertilisers (OJ L 270, 18.8.2020, p. 7).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

1. 52021 X C0407(04): Communication from the Commission concerning the visual appearance of the label on EU fertilising products referred to in Annex III to Regulation (EU) 2019/1009 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ C 119, 7.4.2021, p. 1).

CHAPTER 12

DANGEROUS SUBSTANCES

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32004 L 0010: Directive 2004/10/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 February 2004 on the harmonisation of laws, regulations and administrative provisions relating to the application of the principles of good laboratory practice and the verification of their applications for tests on chemical substances (OJ L 50, 20.2.2004, p. 44).
- 32004 L 0009: Directive 2004/9/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 February 2004 on the inspection and verification of good laboratory practice (GLP) (OJ L 50, 20.2.2004, p. 28).
- 3. 31994 D 0643: Commission Decision 94/643/EC of 12 September 1994 concerning the withdrawal of authorizations for plant protection products containing cyhalothrin as active substance (OJ L 249, 24.9.1994, p.18).
- 31997 R 0142: Commission Regulation (EC) No 142/97 of 27 January 1997 concerning delivery of information about certain existing substances as foreseen under Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 (OJ L 25, 28.1.1997, p. 11).
- 5. 31999 R 2161: Commission Regulation (EC) No 2161/1999 of 12 October 1999 imposing further testing requirements on the importers or manufacturers of a certain priority substance as foreseen under Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 on the evaluation and control of the risks of existing substances (OJ L 265, 13.10.1999, p. 11).

- 6. 32000 D 0166: Commission Decision 2000/166/EC of 23 February 2000 extending the possible time period for provisional authorisations of the new active substance quinoxyfen (OJ L 52, 25.2.2000, p. 44).
- 7. 32000 D 0657: Commission Decision 2000/657/EC of 16 October 2000 adopting Community import decisions for certain chemicals pursuant to Council Regulation (EEC) No 2455/92 concerning the export and import of certain dangerous chemicals (OJ L 275, 27.10.2000, p. 44), as amended by:
 - 32004 R 0886: Commission Regulation (EC) No 886/2004 of 4 March 2004
 (OJ L 168, 1.5.2004, p. 14),
 - 32006 R 1792: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1792/2006 of 23 October 2006
 (OJ L 362, 20.12.2006, p. 1),
 - 32013 R 0519: Commission Regulation (EU) No 519/2013 of 21 February 2013
 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p. 74).
- 8. 32001 R 2592: Commission Regulation (EC) No 2592/2001 of 28 December 2001 imposing further information and testing requirements on the manufacturers or importers of certain priority substances in accordance with Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 on the evaluation and control of the risk of existing substances (OJ L 345, 29.12.2001, p. 25).

- 9. 32012 R 0528: Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 22 May 2012 concerning the making available on the market and use of biocidal products (OJ L 167, 27.6.2012, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 0736: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 736/2013 of 17 May 2013
 (OJ L 204, 31.7.2013, p. 25),
 - 32013 R 0837: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 837/2013 of 25 June 2013
 (OJ L 234, 3.9.2013, p. 1),
 - 32014 R 0334: Regulation (EU) No 334/2014 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 11 March 2014 (OJ L 103, 5.4.2014, p. 22)
 - 32019 R 1819: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1819 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 279, 31.10.2019, p. 1),
 - 32019 R 1820: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1820 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 279, 31.10.2019, p. 4),
 - 32019 R 1821: Commission Delegated Regulation 2019/1821 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 279, 31.10.2019, p. 7),
 - 32019 R 1822: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1822 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 279, 31.10.2019, p. 10),
 - 32019 R 1823: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1823 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 279, 31.10.2019, p. 13),

- 32019 R 1824: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1824 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 279, 31.10.2019, p. 16),
- 32019 R 1825: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1825 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 279, 31.10.2019, p. 19).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) Andorra shall not be required to participate in the evaluation of applications for approval of active substances nor in the evaluation of applications for authorisation of biocidal products. In this sense, Andorra will at all times automatically recognise the marketing authorisations for biocidal products in force in Spain and France. Those authorisations concern biocides authorised through a national authorisation or mutual recognition, as well as an EU authorisation and a simplified authorisation procedure.
- (b) Andorra may initiate the procedure for applying for mutual recognition by official or scientific bodies under the conditions laid down in Article 39 of this Regulation.
- (c) Andorra may initiate the derogation procedure in the case of research and development provided for in Article 56 of this Regulation.
- (d) Fees to the European Chemicals Agency shall be applicable only in the event that Andorra initiates the procedure provided for in Article 39.

- 10. 32013 R 0945: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 945/2013 of 2 October 2013 to approve cypermethrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 8 (OJ L 261, 3.10.2013, p. 23).
- 11. 32013 R 0955: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 955/2013 of 4 October 2013 to approve propiconazole as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 9 (OJ L 263, 5.10.2013, p. 7).
- 32013 R 1032: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1032/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving bromoacetic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 4 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 22).
- 13. 32013 R 1033: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1033/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving copper sulphate pentahydrate as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 2 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 25).
- 14. 32013 R 1034: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1034/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving aluminium phosphide releasing phosphine as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product type 20 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 28).
- 15. 32013 R 1035: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1035/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving benzoic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 3 and 4 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 31).
- 16. 32013 R 1036: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1036/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving etofenprox as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 35).

- 17. 32013 R 1037: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1037/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving IPBC as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 6 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 38).
- 18. 32013 R 1038: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1038/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving tebuconazole as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 7 and 10 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 40).
- 19. 32013 R 1039: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1039/2013 of 24 October 2013 modifying the approval of nonanoic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 2 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 43).
- 20. 32013 R 0354: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 354/2013 of 18 April 2013 on changes of biocidal products authorized in accordance with Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 109, 19.4.2013, p. 4).
- 21. 32013 R 0564: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 564/2013 of 18 June 2013 on the fees and charges payable to the European Chemicals Agency pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the making available on the market and use of biocidal products (OJ L 167, 19.6.2013, p. 17).
- 22. 32014 R 0088: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 88/2014 of 31 January 2014 specifying a procedure for the amendment of Annex I to Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the making available on the market and use of biocidal products (OJ L 32, 1.2.2014, p. 3).

- 23. 32014 R 0089: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 89/2014 of 31 January 2014 approving bis(N-cyclohexyl-diazenium-dioxy)-copper (Cu-HDO) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 8 (OJ L 32, 1.2.2014, p. 6).
- 24. 32014 R 0090: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 90/2014 of 31 January 2014 approving decanoic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 4, 18 and 19 (OJ L 32, 1.2.2014, p. 9).
- 25. 32014 R 0091: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 91/2014 of 31 January 2014 approving S-methoprene as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 32, 1.2.2014, p. 13).
- 26. 32014 R 0092: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 92/2014 of 31 January 2014 approving zineb as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 21 (OJ L 32, 1.2.2014, p. 16).
- 27. 32014 R 0093: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 93/2014 of 31 January 2014 approving octanoic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 4 and 18 (OJ L 32, 1.2.2014, p. 19).
- 28. 32014 R 0094: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 94/2014 of 31 January 2014 approving iodine, including polyvinylpyrrolidone iodine, as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1, 3, 4 and 22 (OJ L 32, 1.2.2014, p. 23).
- 29. 32014 R 0405: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 405/2014 of 23 April 2014 approving lauric acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 19 (OJ L 121, 24.4.2014, p. 8).

- 30. 32014 R 0406: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 406/2014 of 23 April 2014 to approve ethyl butylacetylaminopropionate as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 19 (OJ L 121, 24.4.2014, p. 11).
- 31. 32014 R 0407: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 407/2014 of 23 April 2014 approving transfluthrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 121, 24.4.2014, p. 14).
- 32. 32014 R 0408: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 408/2014 of 23 April 2014 approving synthetic amorphous silicon dioxide as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 121, 24.4.2014, p. 17).
- 33. 32014 D 0227: Commission Implementing Decision 2014/227/EU of 24 April 2014 on the non-approval of certain biocidal active substances pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 124, 25.4.2014, p. 27).
- 34. 32014 R 0437: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 437/2014 of 29 April 2014 approving 4,5-Dichloro-2-octyl-2H-isothiazol-3-one as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 21 (OJ L 128, 30.4.2014, p. 64).
- 35. 32014 R 0438: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 438/2014 of 29 April 2014 approving cyproconazole as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 8 (OJ L 128, 30.4.2014, p. 68).

- 36. 32014 R 1062: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1062/2014 of 4 August 2014 on the work programme for the systematic examination of all existing active substances contained in biocidal products referred to in Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 294, 10.10.2014, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 0698: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/698 of 3 February 2017
 (OJ L 103, 19.4.2017, p. 1)
 - 32019 R 0157: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/157 of 6 November 2018
 (OJ L 31, 1.2.2019, p. 1),
 - 32019 R 0227: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/227
 of 28 November 2018 (OJ L 37, 8.2.2019, p. 1).
- 37. 32014 R 1090: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1090/2014 of 16 October 2014 approving permethrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 8 and 18 (OJ L 299, 17.10.2014, p. 10).
- 38. 32014 R 1091: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1091/2014 of 16 October 2014 approving tralopyril as a new active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 21 (OJ L 299, 17.10.2014, p. 15).
- 39. 32014 R 0492: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 492/2014 of 7 March 2014 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the rules for the renewal of authorisations of biocidal products subject to mutual recognition (OJ L 139, 14.5.2014, p. 1).

- 40. 32014 D 0397: Commission Implementing Decision 2014/397/EU of 25 June 2014 postponing the expiry date of approval of difethialone and difenacoum for use in biocidal products for product-type 14 (OJ L 186, 26.6.2014, p. 111).
- 41. 32014 D 0402: Commission Implementing Decision 2014/402/EU of 25 June 2014 regarding restrictions of authorisations of biocidal products containing IPBC notified by Germany in accordance with Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 188, 27.6.2014, p. 85).
- 42. 32015 D 0646: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/646 of 23 April 2015 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on bacterial cultures intended to reduce organic solids and to be placed on the market for that purpose (OJ L 106, 24.4.2015, p. 79).
- 43. 32015 D 0655: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/655 of 23 April 2015 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on a polydimethylsiloxane-based formulation placed on the market to control mosquitoes (OJ L 107, 25.4.2015, p. 75).
- 44. 32015 R 1609: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1609 of 24 September 2015 approving propiconazole as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 7 (OJ L 249, 25.9.2015, p. 17).
- 45. 32015 R 1610: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1610 of 24 September 2015 approving *Pythium oligandrum* strain M1 as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 10 (OJ L 249, 25.9.2015, p. 20).

- 46. 32015 R 1726: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1726 of 28 September 2015 approving 2-methylisothiazol-3(2H)-one as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 13 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 14).
- 47. 32015 R 1727: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1727 of 28 September 2015 approving 5-Chloro-2-(4-chlorophenoxy)phenol as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1, 2 and 4 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 17).
- 48. 32015 R 1728: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1728 of 28 September 2015 approving IPBC as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 13 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 21).
- 49. 32015 R 1729: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1729 of 28 September 2015 approving potassium sorbate as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 8 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 24).
- 50. 32015 R 1730: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1730 of 28 September 2015 approving hydrogen peroxide as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 27).
- 51. 32015 R 1731: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1731 of 28 September 2015 approving medetomidine as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 21 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 33).
- 52. 32015 D 1736: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/1736 of 28 September 2015 not approving triflumuron as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 56).

- 53. 32015 D 1737: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/1737 of 28 September 2015 postponing the expiry date of approval of bromadiolone, chlorophacinone and coumatetrallyl for use in biocidal products for product-type 14 (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 58).
- 54. 32015 D 1751: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/1751 of 29 September 2015 on the terms and conditions of the authorisation of a biocidal product containing bromadiolone referred by the United Kingdom in accordance with Article 36 of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 256, 1.10.2015, p. 15).
- 55. 32015 R 1757: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1757 of 28 September 2015 approving folpet as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 6 (OJ L 257, 2.10.2015, p. 12).
- 56. 32015 R 1758: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1758 of 28 September 2015 approving folpet as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 7 and 9 (OJ L 257, 2.10.2015, p. 15).
- 57. 32015 R 1759: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1759 of 28 September 2015 approving glutaraldehyde as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 2, 3, 4, 6, 11 and 12 (OJ L 257, 2.10.2015, p. 19).
- 58. 32015 R 1981: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1981 of 4 November 2015 approving Formaldehyde released from N,N-Methylenebismorpholine as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 6 and 13 (OJ L 289, 5.11.2015, p. 9).

- 59. 32015 R 1982: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1982 of 4 November 2015 approving hexaflumuron as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 289, 5.11.2015, p. 13).
- 60. 32015 D 1985: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/1985 of 4 November 2015 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on an anti-viral tissue impregnated with citric acid (OJ L 289, 5.11.2015, p. 26).
- 61. 32016 D 0903: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/903 of 8 June 2016 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on a horse rug impregnated with permethrin used for the purpose of controlling nuisance insects in the environment of the horse (OJ L 152, 9.6.2016, p. 43).
- 62. 32016 D 0904: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/904 of 8 June 2016 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on propan-2-ol containing products used for hand disinfection (OJ L 152, 9.6.2016, p. 45).
- 63. 32016 D 1174: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/1174 of 15 July 2016 on the terms and conditions of the authorisation of a biocidal product containing difenacoum referred by Spain in accordance with Article 36 of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 193, 19.7.2016, p. 110).
- 64. 32016 D 1175: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/1175 of 15 July 2016 on the terms and conditions of the authorisation of a biocidal product containing spinosad referred by the United Kingdom in accordance with Article 36 of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 193, 19.7.2016, p. 113).

- 65. 32000 R 1896: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1896/2000 of 7 September 2000 on the first phase of the programme referred to in Article 16(2) of Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on biocidal products (OJ L 228, 8.9.2000, p. 6).
- 66. 32002 R 1687: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1687/2002 of 25 September 2002 on an additional period for notification of certain active substances already on the market for biocidal use as established in Article 4(1) of Regulation (EC) No 1896/2000 (OJ L 258, 26.9.2002, p. 15).
- 67. 32011 L 0065: Directive 2011/65/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 8 June 2011 on the restriction of the use of certain hazardous substances in electrical and electronic equipment (OJ L 174, 1.7.2011, p. 88.), corrected by OJ L 44, 14.2.2014, p. 55 and OJ L 285, 1.11.2017, p. 32, as amended by:
 - 32012 L 0050: Commission Delegated Directive 2012/50/EU of 10 October 2012
 (OJ L 348. 18.12.2012, p. 16),
 - 32012 L 0051: Commission Delegated Directive 2012/51/EU of 10 October 2012 (OJ L 348, 18.12.2013, p. 18),
 - 32014 L 0001: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/1/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 45),
 - 32014 L 0002: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/2/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 47),

- 32014 L 0003: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/3/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 49),
- 32014 L 0004: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/4/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 51),
- 32014 L 0005: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/5/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 53),
- 32014 L 0006: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/6/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 55),
- 32014 L 0007: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/7/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 57),
- 32014 L 0008: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/8/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 59),
- 32014 L 0009: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/9/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 61),
- 32014 L 0010: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/10/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 63),
- 32014 L 0011: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/11/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 65),

- 32014 L 0012: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/12/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 67),
- 32014 L 0013: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/13/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 69),
- 32014 L 0014: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/14/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 71),
- 32014 L 0015: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/15/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 73),
- 32014 L 0016: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/16/EU of 18 October 2013
 (OJ L 4, 9.1.2014, p. 75),
- 32014 L 0069: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/69/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 72),
- 32014 L 0070: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/70/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 74),
- 32014 L 0071: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/71/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 76),
- 32014 L 0072: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/72/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 78),

- 32014 L 0073: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/73/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 80),
- 32014 L 0074: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/74/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 82),
- 32014 L 0075: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/75/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 84),
- 32014 L 0076: Commission Delegated Directive 2014/76/EU of 13 March 2014
 (OJ L 148, 20.5.2014, p. 86),
- 32015 L 0573: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2015/573 of 30 January 2015
 (OJ L 94, 10.4.2015, p. 4),
- 32015 L 0574: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2015/574 of 30 January 2015
 (OJ L 94, 10.4.2015, p. 6),
- 32015 L 0863: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2015/863 of 31 March 2015
 (OJ L 137, 4.6.2015, p. 10),
- 32016 L 0585: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2016/585 of 12 February 2016
 (OJ L 101, 16.4.2016, p. 12),
- 32016 L 1028: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2016/1028 of 19 April 2016
 (OJ L 168, 25.6.2016, p. 13),

- 32016 L 1029: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2016/1029 of 19 April 2016
 (OJ L 168, 25.6.2016, p. 15),
- 32017 L 1009: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2017/1009 of 13 March 2017
 (OJ L 153, 16.6.2017, p. 21),
- 32017 L 1010: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2017/1010 of 13 March 2017
 (OJ L 153, 16.6.2017, p. 23),
- 32017 L 1011: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2017/1011 of 15 March 2017
 (OJ L 153, 16.6.2017, p. 25),
- 32017 L 1975: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2017/1975 of 7 August 2017
 (OJ L 281, 31.10.2017, p. 29), as corrected by OJ L 285, 1.11.2017, p. 32,
- 32017 L 2102: Directive (EU) 2017/2102 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 November 2017 (OJ L 305, 21.11.2017, p. 8),
- 32018 L 0736: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2018/736 of 27 February 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 94),
- 32018 L 0737: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2018/737 of 27 February 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 97),
- 32018 L 0738: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2018/738 of 27 February 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 100),

- 32018 L 0739: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2018/739 of 1 March 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 103),
- 32018 L 0740: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2018/740 of 1 March 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 106),
- 32018 L 0741: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2018/741 of 1 March 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 109),
- 32018 L 0742: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2018/742 of 1 March 2018
 (OJ L 123, 18.5.2018, p. 112),
- 32019 L 0169: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/169 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 5),
- 32019 L 0170: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/170 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 8),
- 32019 L 0171: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/171 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 11),
- 32019 L 0172: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/172 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 14),
- 32019 L 0173: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/173 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 17),

- 32019 L 0174: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/174 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 20),
- 32019 L 0175: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/175 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 23),
- 32019 L 0176: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/176 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 26),
- 32019 L 0177: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/177 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 29),
- 32019 L 0178: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/178 of 16 November 2018
 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 32),
- 32019 L 1845: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/1845 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 283, 5.11.2019, p. 38),
- 32019 L 1846: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2019/1846 of 8 August 2019
 (OJ L 283, 5.11.2019, p. 41),
- 32020 L 0360: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2020/360 of 17 December 2019
 (OJ L 67, 5.3.2020, p. 109),
- 32020 L 0361: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2020/361 of 17 December 2019
 (OJ L 67, 5.3.2020, p. 112),

- 32020 L 0364: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2020/364 of 17 December 2019
 (OJ L 67, 5.3.2020, p. 122),
- 32020 L 0365: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2020/365 of 17 December 2019
 (OJ L 67, 5.3.2020, p. 125),
- 32020 L 0366: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2020/366 of 17 December 2019
 (OJ L 67, 5.3.2020, p. 129).
- 32021 L 0647: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2021/647 of 15 January 2021
 (OJ L 133, 20.4.2021, p. 54),
- 32021 L 0884: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2021/884 of 8 March 2021
 (OJ L 194, 2.6.2021, p. 37),
- 32021 L 1978: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2021/1978 of 11 August 2021
 (OJ L 402, 15.11.2021, p. 65),
- 32021 L 1979: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2021/1979 of 11 August 2021
 (OJ L 402, 15.11.2021, p. 69),
- 32021 L 1980: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2021/1980 of 11 August 2021
 (OJ L 402, 15.11.2021, p. 73),
- 32022 L 0274: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/274 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 25),

- 32022 L 0275: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/275 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 29),
- 32022 L 0276: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/276 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 32),
- 32022 L 0277: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/277 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 35),
- 32022 L 0278: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/278 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 38),
- 32022 L 0279: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/279 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 41),
- 32022 L 0280: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/280 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 44),
- 32022 L 0281: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/281 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 47),
- 32022 L 0282: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/282 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 51),
- 32022 L 0283: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/283 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 54),

- 32022 L 0284: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/284 of 16 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 57),
- 32022 L 0287: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/287 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 43, 24.2.2022, p. 64),
- 32022 L 1631: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/1631 of 12 May 2022
 (OJ L 245, 22.9.2022, p. 45),
- 32022 L 1632: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2022/1632 of 12 May 2022
 (OJ L 245, 22.9.2022, p. 48).
- 68. 32005 R 0642: Commission Regulation (EC) No 642/2005 of 27 April 2005 imposing testing and information requirements on the importers or manufacturers of certain priority substances in accordance with Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 on the evaluation and control of the risks of existing substances (OJ L 107, 28.4.2005, p. 14).
- 69. 32004 R 0648: Regulation (EC) No 648/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 31 March 2004 on detergents (OJ L 104, 8.4.2004, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32006 R 0907: Commission Regulation (EC) No 907/2006 of 20 June 2006
 (OJ L 168, 21.6.2006, p. 5),
 - 32008 R 1336: Regulation (EC) No 1336/2008 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 16 December 2008 (OJ L 354, 31.12.2008, p. 60),

- 32009R0219: Regulation (EC) No 219/2009 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 11 March 2009 (OJ L 87, 31.3.2009, p. 109).
- 32009 R 0551: Commission Regulation (EC) No 551/2009 of 25 June 2009
 (OJ L 164, 26.6.2009, p. 3),
- 32012 R 0259: Regulation (EU) No 259/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 14 March 2012 (OJ L 94, 30.3.2012, p. 16).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes for this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Andorra is not required to participate in the assessment of applications for granting derogations provided for in Article 5 of the Regulation.

- 70. 32006 R 0565: Commission Regulation (EC) No 565/2006 of 6 April 2006 imposing testing and information requirements on the importers or manufacturers of certain priority substances in accordance with Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 on the evaluation and control of the risks of existing substances (OJ L 99, 7.4.2006, p. 3).
- 71. 32019 R 1021: Regulation (EU) 2019/1021 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 June 2019 on persistent organic pollutants (recast) (OJ L 169, 25.6.2019, p. 45), as corrected by OJ L 179I, 9.6.2020, p. 4, OJ L 220, 9.7.2020, p. 11, and OJ L 328, 22.12.2022, p. 169, as amended by:
 - 32020 R 0784: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/784 of 8 April 2020
 (OJ L 188I, 15.6.2020, p. 1),

- 32020 R 1203: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1203 of 9 June 2020
 (OJ L 270, 18.8.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 1204: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1204 of 9 June 2020
 (OJ L 270, 18.8.2020, p. 4),
- 32021 R 0115: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/115
 of 27 November 2020 (OJ L 36, 2.2.2021, p. 7),
- 32021 R 0277: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/277 of 16 December 2020
 (OJ L 62, 23.2.2021, p. 1),
- 32022 R 2291: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/2291
 of 8 September 2022 (OJ L 303, 23.11.2022, p. 19),
- 32022 R 2400: Regulation (EU) 2022/2400 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 23 November 2022 (OJ L 317, 9.12.2022, p. 24).
- 72. 32006 L 0066: Directive 2006/66/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 September 2006 on batteries and accumulators and waste batteries and accumulators and repealing Directive 91/157/EEC (OJ L 266, 29.9.2006, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 311, 10.11.2006, p. 58, as amended by:
 - 32008 L 0012: Directive 2008/12/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 March 2008 (OJ L 76, 19.3.2008, p. 39),

- 32008 L 0103: Directive 2008/103/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 19 November 2008 (OJ L 327, 5.12.2008, p. 7),
- 32013 L 0056: Directive 2013/56/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 November 2013 (OJ L 329, 10.12.2013, p. 5),
- 32018 L 0849: Directive (EU) 2018/849 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2018 (OJ L 150, 14.6.2018, p. 93).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

As regards Article 16 of this Directive, Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

- 73. 32007 D 0597: Commission Decision 2007/597/EC of 27 August 2007 concerning the non-inclusion of guazatine triacetate in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 230, 1.9.2007, p. 18).
- 74. 32007 D 0639: Commission Decision 2007/639/EC of 2 October 2007 establishing a common format for the submission of data and information pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 850/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning persistent organic pollutants (OJ L 258, 4.10.2007, p. 39).

- 75. 32007 D 0565: Commission Decision 2007/565/EC of 14 August 2007 concerning the non-inclusion in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market of certain substances to be examined under the 10-year work programme referred to in Article 16(2) thereof (OJ L 216, 21.8.2007, p. 17).
- 76. 32006 R 1907: Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 18 December 2006 concerning the Registration, Evaluation, Authorisation and Restriction of Chemicals (REACH), establishing a European Chemicals Agency, amending Directive 1999/45/EC and repealing Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 and Commission Regulation (EC) No 1488/94 as well as Council Directive 76/769/EEC and Commission Directives 91/155/EEC, 93/67/EEC, 93/105/EC and 2000/21/EC (OJ L 396, 30.12.2006, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 136, 29.5.2007, p. 3 and OJ L 141, 31.5.2008, p. 22, as amended by:
 - 32007 R 1354: Council Regulation (EC) No 1354/2007 of 15 November 2007
 (OJ L 304, 22.11.2007, p. 1),
 - 32009 R 0134: Commission Regulation (EC) No 134/2009 of 16 February 2009
 (OJ L 46, 17.2.2009, p. 3),
 - 32008 R 0987: Commission Regulation (EC) No 987/2008 of 8 October 2008
 (OJ L 268, 9.10.2008, p. 14),
 - 32009 R 0552: Commission Regulation (EC) No 552/2009 of 22 June 2009
 (OJ L 164, 26.6.2009, p. 7),

- 32010 R 0276: Commission Regulation (EU) No 276/2010 of 31 March 2010
 (OJ L 86, 1.4.2010, p. 7),
- 32011 R 0143: Commission Regulation (EU) No 143/2011 of 17 February 2011
 (OJ L 44, 18.2.2011, p. 2), as corrected by OJ L 49, 24.2.2011, p. 52,
- 32011 R 0207: Commission Regulation (EU) No 207/2011 of 2 March 2011
 (OJ L 58, 3.3.2011, p. 27),
- 32011 R 0253: Commission Regulation (EU) No 253/2011 of 15 March 2011
 (OJ L 69, 16.3.2011, p. 7),
- 32008 R 1272: Regulation (EC) No 1272/2008 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 December 2008 (OJ L 353, 31.12.2008, p. 1),
- 32010 R 0453: Commission Regulation (EU) No 453/2010 of 20 May 2010
 (OJ L 133, 31.5.2010, p. 1),
- 32011 R 0252: Commission Regulation (EU) No 252/2011 of 15 March 2011
 (OJ L 69, 16.3.2011, p. 3),
- 32011 R 0366: Commission Regulation (EU) No 366/2011 of 14 April 2011
 (OJ L 101, 15.4.2011, p. 12),
- 32012 R 0109: Commission Regulation (EU) No 109/2012 of 9 February 2012
 (OJ L 37, 10.2.2012, p. 1),

- 32012 R 0125: Commission Regulation (EU) No 125/2012 of 14 February 2012
 (OJ L 41, 15.2.2012, p. 1),
- 32012 R 0412: Commission Regulation (EU) No 412/2012 of 15 May 2012
 (OJ L 128, 16.5.2012, p. 1),
- 32011 R 0494: Commission Regulation (EU) No 494/2011 of 20 May 2011
 (OJ L 134, 21.5.2011, p. 2), as corrected by OJ L 136, 24.5.2011, p. 105,
- 32012 R 0835: Commission Regulation (EU) No 835/2012 of 18 September 2012
 (OJ L 252, 19.9.2012, p. 1),
- 32012 R 0836: Commission Regulation (EU) No 836/2012 of 18 September 2012
 (OJ L 252, 19.9.2012, p. 4),
- 32013 R 0126: Commission Regulation (EU) No 126/2013 of 13 February 2013
 (OJ L 43, 14.2.2013, p. 24),
- 32013 R 0348: Commission Regulation (EU) No 348/2013 of 17 April 2013
 (OJ L 108, 18.4.2013, p. 1),
- 32012 R 0847: Commission Regulation (EU) No 847/2012 of 19 September 2012
 (OJ L 253, 20.9.2012, p. 1),
- 32013 R 1272: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1272/2013 of 6 December 2013
 (OJ L 328, 7.12.2013, p. 69),

- 32012 R 0848: Commission Regulation (EU) No 848/2012 of 19 September 2012
 (OJ L 253, 20.9.2012, p. 5),
- 32013 R 0517: Council Regulation (EU) No 517/2013 of 13 May 2013
 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0301: Commission Regulation (EU) No 301/2014 of 25 March 2014
 (OJ L 90, 26.3.2014, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0474: Commission Regulation (EU) No 474/2014 of 8 May 2014
 (OJ L 136, 9.5.2014, p. 19),
- 32014 R 0895: Commission Regulation (EU) No 895/2014 of 14 August 2014
 (OJ L 244, 19.8.2014, p. 6),
- 32015 R 0282: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/282 of 20 February 2015
 (OJ L 50, 21.2.2015, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0317: Commission Regulation (EU) No 317/2014 of 27 March 2014
 (OJ L 93, 28.3.2014, p. 24),
- 32015 R 0628: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/628 of 22 April 2015
 (OJ L 104, 23.4.2015, p. 2),
- 32015 R 0326: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/326 of 2 March 2015
 (OJ L 58, 3.3.2015, p. 43),

- 32015 R 1494: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1494 of 4 September 2015
 (OJ L 233, 5.9.2015, p. 2),
- 32015 R 0830: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/830 of 28 May 2015
 (OJ L 132, 29.5.2015, p. 8),
- 32016 R 0026: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/26 of 13 January 2016
 (OJ L 9, 14.1.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 0217: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/217 of 16 February 2016
 (OJ L 40, 17.2.2016, p. 5),
- 32016 R 0863: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/863 of 31 May 2016
 (OJ L 144, 1.6.2016, p. 27),
- 32016 R 1005: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1005 of 22 June 2016
 (OJ L 165, 23.6.2016, p. 4),
- 32016 R 1017: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1017 of 23 June 2016
 (OJ L 166, 24.6.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 2235: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/2235 of 12 December 2016
 (OJ L 337, 13.12.2016, p. 3),
- 32017 R 0227: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/227 of 9 February 2017
 (OJ L 35, 10.2.2017, p. 6),

- 32017 R 0706: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/706 of 19 April 2017
 (OJ L 104, 20.4.2017, p 8),
- 32017 R 0999: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/999 of 13 June 2017
 (OJ L 150, 14.6.2017, p. 7),
- 32017 R 1000: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1000 of 13 June 2017
 (OJ L 150, 14.6.2017, p. 14),
- 32017 R 1510: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1510 of 30 August 2017
 (OJ L 224, 31.8.2017, p. 110),
- 32018 R 0035: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/35 of 10 January 2018
 (OJ L 6, 11.1.2018, p. 45),
- 32018 R 0588: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/588 of 18 April 2018
 (OJ L 99, 19.4.2018, p. 3),
- 32018 R 0589: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/589 of 18 April 2018
 (OJ L 99, 19.4.2018, p. 7), as corrected by OJ L 102, 23.4.2018, p. 99,
- 32018 R 0675: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/675 of 2 May 2018
 (OJ L 114, 4.5.2018, p. 4),
- 32018 R 1513: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/1513 of 10 October 2018
 (OJ L 256, 12.10.2018, p. 1),

- 32018 R 1881: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/1881 of 3 December 2018
 (OJ L 308, 4.12.2018, p. 1),
- 32018 R 2005: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/2005 of 17 December 2018
 (OJ L 322, 18.12.2018, p. 14),
- 32019 R 0957: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/957 of 11 June 2019
 (OJ L 154, 12.6.2019, p. 37),
- 32019 R 1148: Regulation (EU) 2019/1148 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 20 June 2019 (OJ L 186, 11.7.2019, p. 1),
- 32019 R 1691: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1691 of 9 October 2019
 (OJ L 259, 10.10.2019, p. 9),
- 32020 R 0171: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/171 of 6 February 2020 (OJ L 35, 7.2.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 0507: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/507 of 7 April 2020
 (OJ L 110, 8.4.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 0878: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/878 of 18 June 2020
 (OJ L 203, 26.6.2020, p. 28),
- 32020 R 1149: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/1149 of 3 August 2020
 (OJ L 252, 4.8.2020, p. 24),

- 32020 R 2081: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/2081 of 14 December 2020
 (OJ L 423, 15.12.2020, p. 6),
- 32020 R 2096: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/2096 of 15 December 2020
 (OJ L 425, 16.12.2020, p. 3),
- 32020 R 2160: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/2160 of 18 December 2020
 (OJ L 431, 21.12.2020, p. 38),
- 32021 R 0057: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/57 of 25 January 2021
 (OJ L 24, 26.1.2021, p. 19).
- 32021 R 0979: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/979 of 17 June 2021
 (OJ L 216, 18.6.2021, p. 121),
- 32021 R 1199: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/1199 of 20 July 2021
 (OJ L 259, 21.7.2021, p. 1),
- 32021 R 1297: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/1297 of 4 August 2021
 (OJ L 282, 5.8.2021, p. 29),
- 32021 R 2030: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/2030 of 19 November 2021
 (OJ L 415, 22.11.2021, p. 16),
- 32021 R 2045: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/2045 of 23 November 2021
 (OJ L 418, 24.11.2021, p. 6),

- 32021 R 2204: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/2204 of 13 December 2021
 (OJ L 446, 14.12.2021, p. 34),
- 32022 R 0477: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/477 of 24 March 2022
 (OJ L 98, 25.3.2022, p. 38),
- 32022 R 0586: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/586 of 8 April 2022
 (OJ L 112, 11.4.2022, p. 6).
- 77. 32007 R 1238: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1238/2007 of 23 October 2007 on laying down rules on the qualifications of the members of the Board of Appeal of the European Chemicals Agency (OJ L 280, 24.10.2007, p. 10).
- 78. 32007 D 0794: Commission Decision 2007/794/EC of 29 November 2007 setting a new deadline for the submission of dossiers for certain substances to be examined under the 10-year work programme referred to in Article 16(2) of Directive 98/8/EC (OJ L 320, 6.12.2007, p. 35).
- 79. 32008 R 0340: Commission Regulation (EC) No 340/2008 of 16 April 2008 on the fees and charges payable to the European Chemicals Agency pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council on the Registration, Evaluation, Authorisation and Restriction of Chemicals (REACH) (OJ L 107, 17.4.2008, p. 6), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 0254: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 254/2013
 of 20 March 2013 (OJ L 79, 21.3.2013, p. 7),

- 32015 R 0864: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/864 of 4 June 2015
 (OJ L 139, 5.6.2015, p. 1)
- 32018 R 0895: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/895 of 22 June 2018
 (OJ L 160, 25.6.2018, p. 1).
- 80. 32008 D 0423: Commission Decision 2008/423/EC of 8 May 2008 setting a new deadline for the submission of dossiers for certain substances to be examined under the 10-year work programme referred to in Article 16(2) of Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 149, 7.6.2008, p. 79).
- 81. 32008 D 0763: Commission Decision 2008/763/EC of 29 September 2008 establishing, pursuant to Directive 2006/66/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, a common methodology for the calculation of annual sales of portable batteries and accumulators to end-users (OJ L 262, 1.10.2008, p. 39).
- 82. 32008 D 0809: Commission Decision 2008/809/EC of 14 October 2008 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 281, 24.10.2008, p. 16).
- 83. 32008 D 0831: Commission Decision 2008/831/EC of 31 October 2008 setting a new deadline for the submission of dossiers for certain substances to be examined under the 10-year work programme referred to in Article 16(2) of Directive 98/8/EC (OJ L 295, 4.11.2008, p. 50).

- 84. 32008 D 0681: Commission Decision 2008/681/EC of 28 July 2008 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annexes I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 222, 20.8.2008, p. 7).
- 85. 32007 R 0506: Commission Regulation (EC) No 506/2007 of 8 May 2007 imposing testing and information requirements on the importers or manufacturers of certain priority substances in accordance with Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 on the evaluation and control of the risks of existing substances (OJ L 119, 9.5.2007, p. 24).
- 86. 32008 R 0465: Commission Regulation (EC) No 465/2008 of 28 May 2008 imposing, pursuant to Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93, testing and information requirements on importers and manufacturers of certain substances that may be persistent, bioaccumulating and toxic and are listed in the European Inventory of Existing Commercial Chemical Substances (OJ L 139, 29.5.2008, p. 8).
- 87. 32008 R 0466: Commission Regulation (EC) No 466/2008 of 28 May 2008 imposing testing and information requirements on the importers and manufacturers of certain priority substances in accordance with Council Regulation (EEC) No 793/93 on the evaluation and control of the risks of existing substances (OJ L 139, 29.5.2008, p. 10).
- 88. 32009 D 0063: Commission Decision 2009/63/EC of 20 November 2008 defining a format for the submission of the information by Member States in accordance with Article 7(4)(b)(iii) of the Regulation (EC) No 850/2004 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 23, 27.1.2009, p. 30).

- 89. 32009 D 0321: Commission Decision 2009/321/EC of 8 April 2009 setting a new deadline for the submission of dossiers for certain substances to be examined under the 10-year work programme referred to in Article 16(2) of Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 95, 9.4.2009, p. 42).
- 90. 32009 D 0322: Commission Decision 2009/322/EC of 8 April 2009 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annexes I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 95, 9.4.2009, p. 44).
- 91. 32009 D 0324: Commission Decision 2009/324/EC of 14 April 2009 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 96, 15.4.2009, p. 37).
- 92. 32008 R 0771: Commission Regulation (EC) No 771/2008 of 1 August 2008 laying down the rules of organisation and procedure of the Board of Appeal of the European Chemicals Agency (OJ L 206, 2.8.2008, p. 5), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 0823: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/823 of 25 May 2016
 (OJ L 137, 26.5.2016, p. 4).
- 93. 32010 D 0071: Commission Decision 2010/71/EU of 8 February 2010 concerning the non-inclusion of diazinon in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 36, 9.2.2010, p. 34).

- 94. 32010 D 0072: Commission Decision 2010/72/EU of 8 February 2010 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 36, 9.2.2010, p. 36).
- 95. 32010 D 0084: Commission Decision 2010/84/EU of 9 February 2010 setting a new deadline for the submission of dossiers for certain substances to be examined under the 10-year work programme referred to in Article 16(2) of Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 38, 11.2.2010, p. 15).
- 96. 32010 D 0226: Commission Decision 2010/226/EU of 20 April 2010 on the re-examination of the restriction concerning short-chain chlorinated paraffins (SCCPs) listed in Annex XVII to Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council. (OJ L 100, 22.4.2010, p. 15).
- 97. 32010 D 0675: Commission Decision 2010/675/EU of 8 November 2010 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 291, 9.11.2010, p. 47).
- 98. 32010 D 0296: Commission Decision 2010/296/EU of 21 May 2010 on the establishment of a Register for Biocidal Products (OJ L 126, 22.5.2010, p. 26).

- 99. 32008 R 0440: Council Regulation (EC) No 440/2008 of 30 May 2008 laying down test methods pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council on the Registration, Evaluation, Authorisation and Restriction of Chemicals (REACH) (OJ L 142, 31.5.2008, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 143, 3.6.2008, p. 55, as amended by:
 - 32009 R 0761: Commission Regulation (EC) No 761/2009 of 23 July 2009
 (OJ L 220, 24.8.2009, p. 1),
 - 32010 R 1152: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1152/2010 of 8 December 2010
 (OJ L 234, 9.12.2010, p. 13),
 - 32012 R 0640: Commission Regulation (EU) No 640/2012 of 6 July 2012
 (OJ L 193, 20.7.2012, p. 1),
 - 32014 R 0260: Commission Regulation (EU) No 260/2014 of 24 January 2014
 (OJ L 81, 19.3.2014, p. 1),
 - 32014 R 0900: Commission Regulation (EU) No 900/2014 of 15 July 2014
 (OJ L 247, 21.8.2014, p. 1),
 - 32016 R 0266: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/266 of 7 December 2015
 (OJ L 54, 1.3.2016, p. 1),
 - 32017 R 0735: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/735 of 14 February 2017
 (OJ L 112, 28.4.2017, p. 1),

- 32019 R 1390: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1390 of 31 July 2019
 (OJ L 247, 26.09.2019, p. 1).
- 100. 32009 D 0851: Commission Decision 2009/851/EC of 25 November 2009 establishing a questionnaire for Member States reports on the implementation of Directive 2006/66/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on batteries and accumulators and waste batteries and accumulators (OJ L 312, 27.11.2009, p. 56).
- 101. 32011 D 0391: Commission Decision 2011/391/EU of 1 July 2011 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 175, 2.7.2011, p. 28).
- 102. 32010 R 1103: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1103/2010 of 29 November 2010 establishing, pursuant to Directive 2006/66/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, rules as regards capacity labelling of portable secondary (rechargeable) and automotive batteries and accumulators (OJ L 313, 30.11.2010, p. 3).
- 103. 32008 R 1272: Regulation (EC) No 1272/2008 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 December 2008 on classification, labelling and packaging of substances and mixtures, amending and repealing Directives 67/548/EEC and 1999/45/EC, and amending Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 (OJ L 353, 31.12.2008, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 16, 20.1.2011, p. 1; OJ L 138, 26.5.2011, p. 66; OJ L 349, 21.12.2016, p. 1; OJ L 117, 3.5.2019, p. 8; OJ L 51, 25.2.2020, p. 13; and OJ L 214, 17.6.2021, p. 72; as amended by:
 - 32009 R 0790: Commission Regulation (EC) No 790/2009 of 10 August 2009
 (OJ L 235, 5.9.2009, p. 1),

- 32011 R 0286: Commission Regulation (EU) No 286/2011 of 10 March 2011
 (OJ L 83, 30.3.2011, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 138, 26.5.2011, p. 66,
- 32012 R 0618: Commission Regulation (EU) No 618/2012 of 10 July 2012
 (OJ L 179, 11.7.2012, p. 3),
- 32013 R 0758: Commission Regulation (EU) No 758/2013 of 7 August 2013
 (OJ L 216, 10.8.2013, p. 1),
- 32013 R 0944: Commission Regulation (EU) No 944/2013 of 2 October 2013
 (OJ L 261, 3.10.2013, p. 5),
- 32013 R 0487: Commission Regulation (EU) No 487/2013 of 8 May 2013
 (OJ L 149, 1.6.2013, p. 1),
- 32013 R 0517: Council Regulation (EU) No 517/2013 of 13 May 2013
 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p. 1),
- 32013 R 0519: Commission Regulation (EU) No 519/2013 of 21 February 2013
 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p. 74),
- 32014 R 0605: Commission Regulation (EU) No 605/2014 of 5 June 2014
 (OJ L 167, 6.6.2014, p. 36),
- 32014 R 1297: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1297/2014 of 5 December 2014
 (OJ L 350, 6.12.2014, p. 1),

- 32015 R 0491: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/491 of 23 March 2015
 (OJ L 78, 24.3.2015, p. 12),
- 32015 R 1221: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1221 of 24 July 2015
 (OJ L 197, 25.7.2015, p. 10),
- 32016 R 1179: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1179 of 19 July 2016
 (OJ L 195, 20.7.2016, p. 11),
- 32016 R 0918: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/918 of 19 May 2016
 (OJ L 156, 14.6.2016, p. 1),
- 32017 R 0542: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/542 of 22 March 2017
 (OJ L 78, 23.3.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 0776: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/776 of 4 May 2017
 (OJ L 116, 5.5.2017, p. 1),
- 32018 R 0669: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/669 of 16 April 2018 (OJ L 115, 4.5.2018, p. 1),
- 52018XC0709(01): Notice concerning the classification of pitch, coal tar, high temperature as Aquatic Acute 1 and Aquatic Chronic 1 according to Regulation (EC) No 1272/2008 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ C 239, 9.7.2018, p. 3),

- 32018 R 1480: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/1480 of 4 October 2018 (OJ L 251, 5.10.2018, p. 1),
- 32019 R 0521: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/521 of 27 March 2019 (OJ L 86, 28.3.2019, p. 1),
- 32019 R 1243: Regulation (EU) 2019/1243 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 20 June 2019 (OJ L 198, 25.7.2019, p. 241),
- 32019 R 0011: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/11 of 29 October 2019
 (OJ L 6, 10.1.2020, p. 8),
- 32019 R 0217: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/217 of 4 October 2019
 (OJ L 44, 18.2.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 1182: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1182 of 19 May 2020
 (OJ L 261, 11.8.2020, p. 2),
- 32020 R 1413: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1413 of 29 June 2020
 (OJ L 326, 8.10.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 1676: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1676 of 31 August 2020 (OJ L 379, 13.11.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 1677: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2020/1677 of 31 August 2020
 (OJ L 379, 13.11.2020, p. 3).

- 32021 R 643: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/643 of 3 February 2021
 (OJ L 133, 20.4.2021, p. 5),
- 32021 R 797: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/797 of 8 March 2021
 (OJ L 176, 19.5.2021, p. 1),
- 32021 R 849: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/849 of 11 March 2021
 (OJ L 188, 28.5.2021, p. 27),
- 32021 R 1962: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1962 of 12 August 2021
 (OJ L 400, 12.11.2021, p. 16),
- 32022 R 0692: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/692 of 16 February 2022
 (OJ L 129, 3.5.2022, p. 1),
- 32023 R 0707: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2023/707 of 19 December 2022
 (OJ L 93, 31.3.2023, p. 7).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) Andorra is not required to participate in the procedure for harmonisation of classification and labelling of substances as provided for in Article 37 of the Regulation.
- (b) Andorra will establish a national help desk to provide advice to importers as provided for in Article 44 of the Regulation.

- (c) Andorra may designate bodies responsible for receiving information regarding the response to be provided in the event of a health emergency as provided for in Article 45 of the Regulation (poison control centres) from other EU Member States. Andorra shall conclude the necessary administrative agreement for such purposes.
- 104. 32010 R 0440: Commission Regulation (EU) No 440/2010 of 21 May 2010 on the fees payable to the European Chemicals Agency pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 1272/2008 of the European Parliament and of the Council on classification, labelling and packaging of substances and mixtures (OJ L 126, 22.5.2010, p. 1).
- 105. 32012 D 0077: Commission Decision 2012/77/EU of 9 February 2012 concerning the non-inclusion of flufenoxuron for product type 18 in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 38, 11.2.2012, p. 47).
- 106. 32012 D 0078: Commission Decision 2012/78/EU of 9 February 2012 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 38, 11.2.2012, p. 48).
- 107. 32012 R 0493: Commission Regulation (EU) No 493/2012 of 11 June 2012 laying down, pursuant to Directive 2006/66/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, detailed rules regarding the calculation of recycling efficiencies of the recycling processes of waste batteries and accumulators (OJ L 151, 12.6.2012, p. 9).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of recycling processes of waste batteries and accumulators on its territory.

- 108. 32012 D 0254: Commission Decision 2012/254/EU of 10 May 2012 concerning the non-inclusion of dichlorvos for product type 18 in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 125, 12.5.2012, p. 53).
- 109. 32012 D 0257: Commission Decision 2012/257/EU of 11 May 2012 concerning the non-inclusion of naled for product type 18 in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 126, 15.5.2012, p. 12).
- 110. 32012 D 0728: Commission Decision 2012/728/EU of 23 November 2012 concerning the non-inclusion of bifenthrin for product type 18 in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 327, 27.11.2012, p. 55).
- 111. 32013 D 0085: Commission Decision 2013/85/EU of 14 February 2013 concerning the non-inclusion of certain substances in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 45, 16.2.2013, p. 30).

- 112. 32013 D 0204: Commission Decision 2013/204/EU of 25 April 2013 concerning the non-inclusion of formaldehyde for product-type 20 in Annex I, IA or IB to Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of biocidal products on the market (OJ L 117, 27.4.2013, p. 18).
- 113. 32013 R 0414: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 414/2013 of 6 May 2013 specifying a procedure for the authorisation of same biocidal products in accordance with Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 125, 7.5.2013, p. 4), as amended by:
 - 32016 R 1802: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1802
 of 11 October 2016 (OJ L 275, 12.10.2016, p. 34).
- 114. 32015 R 0292: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/292 of 24 February 2015 approving carbon dioxide as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 15 (OJ L 53, 25.2.2015, p. 3).
- 115. 32015 R 0405: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/405 of 11 March 2015 approving alpha-cypermethrin as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 67, 12.3.2015, p. 9).
- 116. 32015 R 0406: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/406 of 11 March 2015 approving *Bacillus thuringiensis* subsp. *israelensis* serotype H14, strain SA3A as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 67, 12.3.2015, p. 12).

- 117. 32015 R 0407: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/407 of 11 March 2015 approving propan-2-ol as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1, 2 and 4 (OJ L 67, 12.3.2015, p. 15).
- 118. 32015 D 0411: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/411 of 11 March 2015 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on cationic polymeric binders with quaternary ammonium compounds incorporated in paints and coatings (OJ L 67, 12.3.2015, p. 30).
- 119. 32015 R 0416: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/416 of 12 March 2015 approving dinotefuran as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 68, 13.3.2015, p. 30).
- 120. 32015 R 0417: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/417 of 12 March 2015 approving *Bacillus sphaericus* 2362 serotype H5a5b, strain ABTS1743 as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 68, 13.3.2015, p. 33).
- 121. 32015 R 0419: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/419 of 12 March 2015 approving tolylfluanid as an active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 21 (OJ L 68, 13.3.2015, p. 39).
- 122. 32015 D 0744: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/744 of 8 May 2015 authorising the provisional measure taken by the Netherlands in accordance with Article 52 of Regulation (EC) No 1272/2008 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards additional packaging and labelling requirements for electronic cigarettes containing nicotine and refill containers (OJ L 118, 9.5.2015, p. 8).

- 123. 32015 R 0984: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/984 of 24 June 2015 approving copper pyrithione as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 21 (OJ L 159, 25.6.2015, p. 43).
- 124. 32015 R 0985: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/985 of 24 June 2015 approving clothianidin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 18 (OJ L 159, 25.6.2015, p. 46).
- 125. 32016 R 0105: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/105 of 27 January 2016 approving biphenyl-2-ol as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1, 2, 4, 6 and 13 (OJ L 21, 28.1.2016, p. 74).
- 126. 32016 D 0107: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/107 of 27 January 2016 not approving cybutryne as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 21 (OJ L 21, 28.1.2016, p. 81).
- 127. 32016 D 0108: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/108 of 27 January 2016 not approving 2-Butanone, peroxide as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1 and 2 (OJ L 21, 28.1.2016, p. 83).
- 128. 32016 D 0109: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/109 of 27 January 2016 not to approve PHMB (1600; 1.8) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1, 6 and 9 (OJ L 21, 28.1.2016, p. 84).
- 129. 32016 D 0110: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/110 of 27 January 2016 not approving triclosan as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 1 (OJ L 21, 28.1.2016, p. 86).

- 130. 32016 R 0124: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/124 of 29 January 2016 approving PHMB (1600; 1.8) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 4 (OJ L 24, 30.1.2016, p. 1).
- 131. 32016 R 0125: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/125 of 29 January 2016 approving PHMB (1600; 1.8) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 2, 3, 11 (OJ L 24, 30.1.2016, p. 6).
- 132. 32016 R 0131: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/131 of 1 February 2016 approving C(M)IT/MIT (3:1) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 2, 4, 6, 11, 12 and 13 (OJ L 25, 2.2.2016, p. 48).
- 133. 32016 D 0135: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/135 of 29 January 2016 postponing the expiry date of approval of flocoumafen, brodifacoum and warfarin for use in biocidal products for product-type 14 (OJ L 25, 2.2.2016, p. 65).
- 134. 32016 R 1068: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1068 of 1 July 2016 approving N-cyclopropyl-1,3,5-triazine-2,4,6-triamine (cyromazine) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 178, 2.7.2016, p. 13).
- 135. 32016 R 1083: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1083 of 5 July 2016 approving amines, N-C10–16-alkyltrimethylenedi-, reaction products with chloroacetic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2, 3 and 4 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 4).

- 136. 32016 R 1084: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1084 of 5 July 2016 approving biphenyl-2-ol as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 3 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 9).
- 137. 32016 R 1085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1085 of 5 July 2016 approving Bacillus amyloliquefaciens strain ISB06 as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 3 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 12).
- 138. 32016 R 1086: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1086 of 5 July 2016 approving 2-bromo-2-(bromomethyl)pentanedinitrile (DBDCB) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 6 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 15).
- 139. 32016 R 1087: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1087 of 5 July 2016 approving tolylfluanid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 7 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 18).
- 140. 32016 R 1088: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1088 of 5 July 2016 approving copper flakes (coated with aliphatic acid) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 21 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 21).
- 141. 32016 R 1089: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1089 of 5 July 2016 approving dicopper oxide as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 21 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 25).
- 142. 32016 R 1090: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1090 of 5 July 2016 approving copper thiocyanate as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 21 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2016, p. 29).

- 143. 32016 R 1093: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1093 of 6 July 2016 approving didecylmethylpoly(oxyethyl)ammonium propionate as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 182, 7.7.2016, p. 1).
- 144. 32016 R 1094: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1094 of 6 July 2016 approving copper, granulated, as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 182, 7.7.2016, p. 4).
- 145. 32016 R 1929: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1929 of 4 November 2016 approving *Bacillus thuringiensis* subsp. *kurstaki*, serotype 3a3b, strain ABTS-351, as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 26).
- 146. 32016 R 1930: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1930 of 4 November 2016 approving chlorocresol as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 1, 2, 3, 6 and 9 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 29).
- 147. 32016 R 1931: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1931 of 4 November 2016 approving chlorocresol as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 13 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 33).
- 148. 32016 R 1932: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1932 of 4 November 2016 approving calcium magnesium oxide (burnt dolomitic lime) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 3 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 36).
- 149. 32016 R 1933: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1933 of 4 November 2016 approving calcium magnesium tetrahydroxide (hydrated dolomitic lime) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 3 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 39).

- 150. 32016 R 1934: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1934 of 4 November 2016 approving coco alkyltrimethylammonium chloride (ATMAC/TMAC) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 42).
- 151. 32016 R 1935: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1935 of 4 November 2016 approving calcium dihydroxide (hydrated lime) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 3 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 45).
- 152. 32016 R 1937: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1937 of 4 November 2016 approving cyfluthrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 51).
- 153. 32016 R 1938: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1938 of 4 November 2016 approving citric acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 2 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 54).
- 154. 32016 D 1943: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/1943 of 4 November 2016 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on the use of paraffin oil for coating eggs to control the population size of nesting birds (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 90).
- 155. 32016 D 1950: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/1950 of 4 November 2016 on the non-approval of certain biocidal active substances pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 300, 8.11.2016, p. 14).

- 156. 32016 R 1936: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1936 of 4 November 2016 approving calcium oxide (burnt lime) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 3 (OJ L 299, 5.11.2016, p. 48).
- 157. 32016 R 2288: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2288 of 16 December 2016 approving piperonyl butoxide as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 344, 17.12.2016, p. 65).
- 158. 32016 R 2289: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2289 of 16 December 2016 approving epsilon-Momfluorothrin as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 344, 17.12.2016, p. 68).
- 159. 32016 R 2290: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2290 of 16 December 2016 approving peracetic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 11 and 12 (OJ L 344, 17.12.2016, p. 71).
- 160. 32016 R 2291: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2291 of 16 December 2016 approving L(+) Lactic acid as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 1 (OJ L 344, 17.12.2016, p. 74).
- 161. 32017 R 0794: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/794 of 10 May 2017 approving silicon dioxide Kieselguhr as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 120, 11.5.2017, p. 7).
- 162. 32017 R 0795: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/795 of 10 May 2017 approving pyrogenic, synthetic amorphous, nano, surface treated silicon dioxide as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 120, 11.5.2017, p. 10).

- 163. 32017 R 0796: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/796 of 10 May 2017 approving dichlofluanid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 21 (OJ L 120, 11.5.2017, p. 13).
- 164. 32017 D 0802: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2017/802 of 10 May 2017 not approving PHMB (1600; 1.8) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-type 5 (OJ L 120, 11.5.2017, p. 29).
- 165. 32017 D 1210: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2017/1210 of 4 July 2017 on the identification of bis(2-ethylhexyl) phthalate (DEHP), dibutyl phthalate (DBP), benzyl butyl phthalate (BBP) and diisobutyl phthalate (DIBP) as substances of very high concern according to Article 57(f) of Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 173, 6.7.2017, p. 35),
- 166. 32017 R 1273: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1273 of 14 July 2017 approving active chlorine released from sodium hypochlorite as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 (OJ L 184, 15.7.2017, p. 13).
- 167. 32017 R 1274: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1274 of 14 July 2017 approving active chlorine released from calcium hypochlorite as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2, 3, 4 and 5 (OJ L 184, 15.7.2017, p. 17).
- 168. 32017 R 1275: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1275 of 14 July 2017 approving active chlorine released from chlorine as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 5 (OJ L 184, 15.7.2017, p. 21).

- 169. 32017 R 1276: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1276 of 14 July 2017 approving peracetic acid generated from tetraacetylethylenediamine and sodium percarbonate as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2, 3 and 4 (OJ L 184, 15.7.2017, p. 24).
- 170. 32017 R 1277: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1277 of 14 July 2017 approving 2-octyl-isothiazol-3(2H)-one as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 184, 15.7.2017, p. 27).
- 171. 32017 R 1278: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1278 of 14 July 2017 approving 2-methylisothiazol-3(2H)-one as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 11 (OJ L 184, 15.7.2017, p. 30).
- 172. 32017 D 1282: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2017/1282 of 14 July 2017 not approving 2-methyl-1,2-benzisothiazol-3(2H)-one as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 13 (OJ L 184, 15.7.2017, p. 69).
- 173. 32017 R 1376: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1376 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of warfarin as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 9).
- 174. 32017 R 1377: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1377 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of chlorophacinone as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 15).
- 175. 32017 R 1378: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1378 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of commatetrally as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 21).

- 176. 32017 R 1379: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1379 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of difenacoum as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 27).
- 177. 32017 R 1380: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1380 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of bromadiolone as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 33).
- 178. 32017 R 1381: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1381 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of brodifacoum as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 39).
- 179. 32017 R 1382: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1382 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of difethialone as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 45).
- 180. 32017 R 1383: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1383 of 25 July 2017 renewing the approval of flocoumafen as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 194, 26.7.2017, p. 51).
- 181. 32017 R 2326: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2326 of 14 December 2017 approving imiprothrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 333, 15.12.2017, p. 22).
- 182. 32017 R 2327: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2327 of 14 December 2017 approving 2-methyl-1,2-benzisothiazol-3(2H)-one as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 6 (OJ L 333, 15.12.2017, p. 25).

- 183. 32017 D 2334: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2017/2334 of 14 December 2017 postponing the expiry date of approval of creosote for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 333, 15.12.2017, p. 64).
- 184. 32018 D 0594: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/594 of 13 April 2018 on the identification of benzene-1,2,4-tricarboxylic acid 1,2 anhydride (trimellitic anhydride) (TMA) as a substance of very high concern according to Article 57(f) of Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 99, 19.4.2018, p. 16).
- 185. 32018 D 0622: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/622 of 20 April 2018 not approving chlorophene as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 3 (OJ L 102, 23.4.2018, p. 80).
- 186. 32018 R 0613: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/613 of 20 April 2018 approving PHMB (1415; 4.7) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 4 (OJ L 102, 23.4.2018, p. 1).
- 187. 32018 R 0614: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/614 of 20 April 2018 approving azoxystrobin as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 7, 9 and 10 (OJ L 102, 23.4.2018, p. 5).
- 188. 32018 D 0619: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/619 of 20 April 2018 not approving PHMB (1415; 4.7) as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 1, 5 and 6 (OJ L 102, 23.4.2018, p. 21).

- 189. 32018 R 1129: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1129 of 13 August 2018 approving acetamiprid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 205, 14.8.2018, p. 4).
- 190. 32018 R 1130: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1130 of 13 August 2018 approving cypermethrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 205, 14.8.2018, p. 8).
- 191. 32018 R 1131: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1131 of 13 August 2018 approving penflufen as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 205, 14.8.2018, p. 12).
- 192. 32018 D 1477: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/1477 of 2 October 2018 on the terms and conditions of the authorisations of biocidal products containing ethyl butylacetylaminopropionate referred by Belgium in accordance with Article 36 of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 249, 4.10.2018, p. 3).
- 193. 32018 D 1479: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/1479 of 3 October 2018 postponing the expiry date of approval of sulfuryl fluoride for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 249, 4.10.2018, p. 16).
- 194. 32018 D 1622: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/1622 of 29 October 2018 on the non-approval of certain active substances in biocidal products pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 271, 30.10.2018, p. 26), as corrected by OJ L 34, 6.2.2019, p. 10.

- 195. 32018 D 1623: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/1623 of 29 October 2018 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on mosquitoes non-naturally infected with Wolbachia used for vector control purposes (OJ L 271, 30.10.2018, p. 30).
- 196. 32018 R 1292: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1292 of 25 September 2018 approving cyphenothrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 241, 26.9.2018, p. 11).
- 197. 32018 D 1305: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/1305 of 26 September 2018 on the terms and conditions of the authorisation of a biocidal product family containing deltamethrin referred by Sweden in accordance with Article 36 of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 244, 28.9.2018, p. 109).
- 198. 32018 D 1985: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/1985 of 13 December 2018 not approving Willaertia magna c2c maky as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 11 (OJ L 317, 14.12.2018, p. 27).
- 199. 32018 D 2013: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/2013 of 14 December 2018 on the identification of 1,7,7-trimethyl-3-(phenylmethylene)bicyclo[2.2.1]heptan-2-one (3-benzylidene camphor) as a substance of very high concern pursuant to Article 57(f) of Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 322, 18.12.2018, p. 53),
- 200. 32018 D 1251: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/1251 of 18 September 2018 not approving empenthrin as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 235, 19.9.2018, p. 24).

- 201. 32019 R 0637: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/637 of 23 April 2019 approving cholecalciferol as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 14 (OJ L 109, 24.4.2019, p. 13).
- 202. 32019 D 0641: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/641 of 17 April 2019 on the terms and conditions of the authorisation of a biocidal product family containing 1R-trans phenothrin referred by Ireland in accordance with Article 36 of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 109, 24.4.2019, p. 26).
- 203. 32019 D 0994: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/994 of 17 June 2019 postponing the expiry date of approval of etofenprox for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 160, 18.6.2019, p. 26).
- 204. 32019 D 1030: Commission Implementing Decision 2019/1030 of 21 June 2019 postponing the expiry date of approval of indoxacarb for use in biocidal products of product-type 18 (OJ L 167, 24.6.2019, p. 32).
- 205. 32019 D 1194: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1194 of 5 July 2019 on the identification of 4-tert-butylphenol (PTBP) as a substance of very high concern pursuant to Article 57(f) of Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 187, 12.7.2019, p. 41),
- 206. 32019 D 1331: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1331 of 5 August 2019 on the terms and conditions of the authorisation of a biocidal product containing peppermint oil and citronellal referred by the United Kingdom in accordance with Article 36(1) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 207, 7.8.2019, p. 37).

- 207. 32019 R 1692: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1692 of 9 October 2019 on the application of certain registration and data-sharing provisions of Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council after the expiry of the final registration deadline for phase-in substances (OJ L 259, 10.10.2019, p. 12).
- 208. 32019 D 1942: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1942 of 22 November 2019 not approving carbendazim as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 9 (OJ L 303, 25.11.2019, p. 29).
- 209. 32019 D 1950: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1950 of 25 November 2019 postponing the expiry date of approval of K-HDO for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 304, 26.11.2019, p. 19).
- 210. 32019 D 1951: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1951 of 25 November 2019 postponing the expiry date of approval of tebuconazole for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 304, 26.11.2019, p. 21).
- 211. 32019 D 1959: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1959 of 26 November 2019 not approving silver sodium hydrogen zirconium phosphate as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 7 (OJ L 306, 27.11.2019, p. 40).
- 212. 32019 D 1960: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1960 of 26 November 2019 not approving silver zeolite as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 7 (OJ L 306, 27.11.2019, p. 42).
- 213. 32019 D 1969: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1969 of 26 November 2019 postponing the expiry date of approval of IPBC for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 307, 28.11.2019, p. 45).

- 214. 32019 D 1973: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1973 of 27 November 2019 not approving silver copper zeolite as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2 and 7 (OJ L 307, 28.11.2019, p. 58).
- 215. 32020 D 0027: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/27 of 13 January 2020 postponing the expiry date of approval of propiconazole for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 8, 14.1.2020, p. 39).
- 216. 32020 R 1435: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1435 of 9 October 2020 on the duties placed on registrants to update their registrations under Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the Registration, Evaluation, Authorisation and Restriction of Chemicals (REACH) (OJ L 331, 12.10.2020, p. 24).
- 217. 32020 D 1036: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/1036 of 15 July 2020 on the non-approval of certain active substances in biocidal products pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 227, 16.7.2020, p. 68).
- 218. 32020 D 1037: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/1037 of 15 July 2020 postponing the expiry date of approval of acrolein for use in biocidal products of product-type 12 (OJ L 227, 16.7.2020, p. 72).
- 219. 32020 D 1038: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/1038 of 15 July 2020 postponing the expiry date of approval of creosote for use in biocidal products of product-type 8 (OJ L 227, 16.7.2020, p. 74).

- 220. 32009 R 1107: Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 21 October 2009 concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market and repealing Council Directives 79/117/EEC and 91/414/EEC (OJ L 309, 24.11.2009, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 0518: Council Regulation (EU) No 518/2013 of 13 May 2013
 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p. 72),
 - 32017 R 1432: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1432 of 7 August 2017
 (OJ L 205, 8.8.2017, p. 59).
 - 32018 R 0605: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/605 of 19 April 2018
 (OJ L 101, 20.4.2018, p. 33), as corrected by OJ L 111, 2.5.2018, p. 10,
 - 32017 R 0625: Regulation (EU) 2017/625 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 March 2017 (OJ L 95, 7.4.2017, p. 1).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) Andorra shall not be required to participate in the assessment of applications for approval of active substances, safeners, synergists or co-formulants, or in the assessment of applications for authorisation of plant protection products. In this sense, Andorra will at all times automatically recognise the marketing authorisations for plant protection products in force in France and Spain.
- (b) Andorra may initiate the procedure for requesting mutual recognition by official or scientific bodies under the conditions laid down in Article 40(2) of this Regulation.

- (c) Andorra may initiate the derogation procedure in case of emergency plant protection situations provided for in Article 53 of this Regulation.
- (d) Andorra may initiate the research and development procedure under the conditions laid down in Article 54 of this Regulation.
- 221. 32011 R 0540: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 of 25 May 2011 implementing Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the list of approved active substances (OJ L 153, 11.6.2011, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 26, 28.1.2012, p. 38, as amended by:
 - 32011 R 0541: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 541/2011
 of 1 June 2011 (OJ L 153, 11.6.2011, p. 187),
 - 32011 R 0542: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 542/2011
 of 1 June 2011 (OJ L 153, 11.6.2011, p. 189),
 - 32011 R 0702: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 702/2011
 of 20 July 2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 28),
 - 32011 R 0703: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 703/2011
 of 20 July 2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 33),
 - 32011 R 0704: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 704/2011
 of 20 July 2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 38),

- 32011 R 0705: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 705/2011
 of 20 July 2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 43),
- 32011 R 0706: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 706/2011
 of 20 July 2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 50),
- 32011 R 0736: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 736/2011
 of 26 July 2011 (OJ L 195, 27.7.2011, p. 37),
- 32011 R 0740: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 740/2011
 of 27 July 2011 (OJ L 196, 28.7.2011, p. 6),
- 32011 R 0786: (Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 786/2011
 of 5 August 2011 (OJ L 203, 6.8.2011, p. 11),
- 32011 R 0787: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 787/2011
 of 5 August 2011 (OJ L 203, 6.8.2011, p. 16),
- 32011 R 0788: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 788/2011
 of 5 August 2011 (OJ L 203, 6.8.2011, p. 21),
- 32011 R 0797: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 797/2011
 of 9 August 2011 (OJ L 205, 10.8.2011, p. 3),
- 32011 R 0798: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 798/2011
 of 9 August 2011 (OJ L 205, 10.8.2011, p. 9),

- 32011 R 0800: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 800/2011
 of 9 August 2011 (OJ L 205, 10.8.2011, p. 22),
- 32011 R 0806: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 806/2011
 of 10 August 2011 (OJ L 206, 11.8.2011, p. 39),
- 32011 R 0807: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 807/2011
 of 10 August 2011 (OJ L 206, 11.8.2011, p. 44),
- 32011 R 0810: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 810/2011
 of 11 August 2011 (OJ L 207, 12.8.2011, p. 7),
- 32011 R 0820: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 820/2011
 of 16 August 2011 (OJ L 209, 17.8.2011, p. 18),
- 32011 R 0974: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 974/2011
 of 29 September 2011 (OJ L 255, 1.10.2011, p. 1),
- 32011 R 0993: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 993/2011
 of 6 October 2011 (OJ L 263, 7.10.2011, p. 1),
- 32011 R 1022: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1022/2011
 of 14 October 2011 (OJ L 270, 15.10.2011, p. 20),
- 32011 R 1100: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1100/2011
 of 31 October 2011 (OJ L 285, 1.11.2011, p. 10),

- 32011 R 1134: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1134/2011
 of 9 November 2011 (OJ L 292, 10.11.2011, p. 1),
- 32011 R 1143: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1143/2011
 of 10 November 2011 (OJ L 293, 11.11.2011, p. 26),
- 32012 R 0735: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 735/2012
 of 14 August 2012 (OJ L 218, 15.8.2012, p. 3),
- 32012 R 0746: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 746/2012
 of 16 August 2012 (OJ L 219, 17.8.2012, p. 15),
- 32012 R 0087: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 87/2012
 of 1 February 2012 (OJ L 30, 2.2.2012, p. 8),
- 32012 R 0127: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 127/2012
 of 14 February 2012 (OJ L 41, 15.2.2012, p. 12),
- 32012 R 0287: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 287/2012
 of 30 March 2012 (OJ L 95, 31.3.2012, p. 7),
- 32012 R 0359: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 359/2012
 of 25 April 2012 (OJ L 114, 26.4.2012, p. 1),
- 32012 R 0369: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 369/2012
 of 27 April 2012 (OJ L 116, 28.4.2012, p. 19),

- 32012 R 0571: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 571/2012
 of 28 June 2012 (OJ L 169, 29.6.2012, p. 46),
- 32012 R 0582: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 582/2012
 of 2 July 2012 (OJ L 173, 3.7.2012, p. 3),
- 32012 R 0589: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 589/2012
 of 4 July 2012 (OJ L 175, 5.7.2012, p. 7),
- 32012 R 0595: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 595/2012
 of 5 July 2012 (OJ L 176, 6.7.2012, p. 46),
- 32012 R 0597: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 597/2012
 of 5 July 2012 (OJ L 176, 6.7.2012, p. 54),
- 32012 R 0608: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 608/2012
 of 6 July 2012 (OJ L 177, 7.7.2012, p. 19),
- 32012 R 0637: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 637/2012
 of 13 July 2012 (OJ L 186, 14.7.2012, p. 20),
- 32012 R 1037: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1037/2012
 of 7 November 2012 (OJ L 308, 8.11.2012, p. 15),
- 32012 R 1043: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1043/2012
 of 8 November 2012 (OJ L 310, 9.11.2012, p. 24),

- 32012 R 1197: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1197/2012
 of 13 December 2012 (OJ L 342, 14.12.2012, p. 27),
- 32012 R 1237: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1237/2012
 of 19 December 2012 (OJ L 350, 20.12.2012, p. 55),
- 32012 R 1238: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1238/2012
 of 19 December 2012 (OJ L 350, 20.12.2012, p. 59),
- 32013 R 0017: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 17/2013
 of 14 January 2013 (OJ L 9, 15.1.2013, p. 5),
- 32013 R 0022: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 22/2013
 of 15 January 2013 (OJ L 11, 16.1.2013, p. 8),
- 32013 R 0175: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 175/2013
 of 27 February 2013 (OJ L 56, 28.2.2013, p. 4),
- 32013 R 0188: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 188/2013
 of 5 March 2013 (OJ L 62, 6.3.2013, p. 13),
- 32013 R 0200: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 200/2013
 of 8 March 2013 (OJ L 67, 9.3.2013, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 235, 4.9.2013, p. 12,
- 32013 R 0201: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 201/2013
 of 8 March 2013 (OJ L 67, 9.3.2013, p. 6),

- 32013 R 0350: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 350/2013
 of 17 April 2013 (OJ L 108, 18.4.2013, p. 9),
- 32013 R 0355: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 355/2013
 of 18 April 2013 (OJ L 109, 19.4.2013, p. 14),
- 32013 R 0356: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 356/2013
 of 18 April 2013 (OJ L 109, 19.4.2013, p. 18),
- 32013 R 0366: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 366/2013
 of 22 April 2013 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 30),
- 32013 R 0367: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 367/2013
 of 22 April 2013 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 33),
- 32013 R 0368: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 368/2013
 of 22 April 2013 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 36),
- 32013 R 0373: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 373/2013
 of 23 April 2013 (OJ L 112, 24.4.2013, p. 10),
- 32013 R 0375: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 375/2013
 of 23 April 2013 (OJ L 112, 24.4.2013, p. 15),
- 32013 R 0378: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 378/2013
 of 24 April 2013 (OJ L 113, 25.4.2013, p. 5),

- 32013 R 0533: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 533/2013
 of 10 June 2013 (OJ L 159, 11.6.2013, p. 9),
- 32013 R 0546: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 546/2013
 of 14 June 2013 (OJ L 163, 15.6.2013, p. 17),
- 32013 R 0568: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 568/2013
 of 18 June 2013 (OJ L 167, 19.6.2013, p. 33),
- 32013 R 0570: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 570/2013
 of 17 June 2013 (OJ L 168, 20.6.2013, p. 18),
- 32013 R 0762: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 762/2013
 of 7 August 2013 (OJ L 213, 8.8.2013, p. 14),
- 32013 R 0767: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 767/2013
 of 8 August 2013 (OJ L 214, 9.8.2013, p. 5),
- 32013 R 0802: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 802/2013
 of 22 August 2013 (OJ L 225, 23.8.2013, p. 13),
- 32013 R 0826: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 826/2013
 of 29 August 2013 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 13),
- 32013 R 0827: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 827/2013
 of 29 August 2013 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 18),

- 32013 R 0828: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 828/2013
 of 29 August 2013 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 23),
- 32013 R 0829: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 829/2013
 of 29 August 2013 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 29),
- 32013 R 0832: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 832/2013
 of 30 August 2013 (OJ L 233, 31.8.2013, p. 3),
- 32013 R 0833: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 833/2013
 of 30 August 2013 (OJ L 233, 31.8.2013, p. 7),
- 32013 R 1031: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1031/2013
 of 24 October 2013 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 17),
- 32013 R 1136: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1136/2013
 of 12 November 2013 (OJ L 302, 13.11.2013, p. 34),
- 32013 R 1175: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1175/2013
 of 20 November 2013 (OJ L 312, 21.11.2013, p. 18),
- 32013 R 1176: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1176/2013
 of 20 November 2013 (OJ L 312, 21.11.2013, p. 23),
- 32013 R 1177: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1177/2013
 of 20 November 2013 (OJ L 312, 21.11.2013, p. 28),

- 32013 R 1187: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1187/2013
 of 21 November 2013 (OJ L 313, 22.11.2013, p. 42),
- 32013 R 1192: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1192/2013
 of 22 November 2013 (OJ L 314, 23.11.2013, p. 6),
- 32013 R 1195: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1195/2013
 of 22 November 2013 (OJ L 315, 26.11.2013, p. 27),
- 32013 R 1199: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1199/2013
 of 25 November 2013 (OJ L 315, 26.11.2013, p. 69),
- 32013 R 0187: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 187/2013
 of 5 March 2013 (OJ L 65, 6.3.2013, p. 10),
- 32013 R 0190: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 190/2013
 of 5 March 2013 (OJ L 62, 6.3.2013, p. 19),
- 32013 R 0365: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 365/2013
 of 22 April 2013 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 27),
- 32013 R 0369: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 369/2013
 of 22 April 2013 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 39),
- 32013 R 0485: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 485/2013
 of 24 May 2013 (OJ L 139, 25.5.2013, p. 12),

- 32013 R 0532: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 532/2013
 of 10 June 2013 (OJ L 159, 11.6.2013, p. 6),
- 32013 R 0781: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 781/2013
 of 14 August 2013 (OJ L 219, 15.8.2013, p. 22),
- 32013 R 0790: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 790/2013
 of 19 August 2013 (OJ L 222, 20.8.2013, p. 6),
- 32013 R 0798: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 798/2013
 of 21 August 2013 (OJ L 224, 22.8.2013, p. 9),
- 32013 R 1089: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1089/2013
 of 4 November 2013 (OJ L 293, 5.11.2013, p. 31),
- 32013 R 1124: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1124/2013
 of 8 November 2013 (OJ L 299, 9.11.2013, p. 34),
- 32013 R 1150: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1150/2013
 of 14 November 2013 (OJ L 305, 15.11.2013, p. 13),
- 32013 R 1165: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1165/2013
 of 18 November 2013 (OJ L 309, 19.11.2013, p. 17),
- 32013 R 1166: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1166/2013
 of 18 November 2013 (OJ L 309, 19.11.2013, p. 22),

- 32013 R 1178: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1178/2013
 of 20 November 2013 (OJ L 312, 21.11.2013, p. 33),
- 32014 R 0085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 85/2014
 of 30 January 2014 (OJ L 28, 31.1.2014, p. 34),
- 32014 R 0140: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 140/2014
 of 13 February 2014 (OJ L 44, 14.2.2014, p. 35), as corrected by OJ L 277, 22.10.2015, p. 60,
- 32014 R 0141: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 141/2014
 of 13 February 2014 (OJ L 44, 14.2.2014, p. 40),
- 32014 R 0143: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 143/2014
 of 14 February 2014 (OJ L 45, 15.2.2014, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0144: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 144/2014
 of 14 February 2014 (OJ L 45, 15.2.2014, p. 7),
- 32014 R 0145: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 145/2014
 of 14 February 2014 (OJ L 45, 15.2.2014, p. 12),
- 32014 R 0149: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 149/2014
 of 17 February 2014 (OJ L 46, 18.2.2014, p. 3),
- 32014 R 0151: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 151/2014
 of 18 February 2014 (OJ L 48, 19.2.2014, p. 1),

- 32014 R 0154: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 154/2014
 of 19 February 2014 (OJ L 50, 20.2.2014, p. 7),
- 32014 R 0192: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 192/2014
 of 27 February 2014 (OJ L 59, 28.2.2014, p. 20),
- 32014 R 0193: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 193/2014
 of 27 February 2014 (OJ L 59, 28.2.2014, p. 25),
- 32014 R 0187: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 187/2014
 of 26 February 2014 (OJ L 57, 27.2.2014, p. 24),
- 32014 R 0462: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 462/2014
 of 5 May 2014 (OJ L 134, 7.5.2014, p. 28),
- 32014 R 0485: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 485/2014
 of 12 May 2014 (OJ L 138, 13.5.2014, p. 65),
- 32014 R 0486: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 486/2014
 of 12 May 2014 (OJ L 138, 13.5.2014, p. 70),
- 32014 R 0487: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 487/2014
 of 12 May 2014 (OJ L 138, 13.5.2014, p. 72),
- 32014 R 0496: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 496/2014
 of 14 May 2014 (OJ L 143, 15.5.2014, p. 1),

- 32014 R 0504: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 504/2014
 of 15 May 2014 (OJ L 145, 16.5.2014, p. 28),
- 32014 R 0563: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 563/2014
 of 23 May 2014 (OJ L 156, 24.5.2014, p. 5),
- 32014 R 0571: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 571/2014
 of 26 May 2014 (OJ L 157, 27.5.2014, p. 96),
- 32014 R 0629: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 629/2014
 of 12 June 2014 (OJ L 174, 13.6.2014, p. 33),
- 32014 R 0632: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 632/2014
 of 13 May 2014 (OJ L 175, 14.6.2014, p. 1),
- 32014 R 0678: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 678/2014
 of 19 June 2014 (OJ L 180, 20.6.2014, p. 11),
- 32014 R 0878: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 878/2014
 of 12 August 2014 (OJ L 240, 13.8.2014, p. 18),
- 32014 R 0880: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 880/2014
 of 12 August 2014 (OJ L 240, 13.8.2014, p. 22),
- 32014 R 0890: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 890/2014
 of 14 August 2014 (OJ L 243, 15.8.2014, p. 42),

- 32014 R 0891: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 891/2014
 of 14 August 2014 (OJ L 243, 15.8.2014, p. 47),
- 32014 R 0916: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 916/2014
 of 22 August 2014 (OJ L 251, 23.8.2014, p. 16),
- 32014 R 0917: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 917/2014
 of 22 August 2014 (OJ L 251, 23.8.2014, p. 19),
- 32014 R 0918: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 918/2014
 of 22 August 2014 (OJ L 251, 23.8.2014, p. 24),
- 32014 R 0921: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 921/2014
 of 25 August 2014 (OJ L 252, 26.8.2014, p. 3),
- 32014 R 0922: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 922/2014
 of 25 August 2014 (OJ L 252, 26.8.2014, p. 6),
- 32015 R 0415: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/415
 of 12 March 2015 (OJ L 68, 13.3.2015, p. 28),
- 32015 R 0232: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/232
 of 13 February 2015 (OJ L 39, 14.2.2015, p. 7),
- 32014 R 1316: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1316/2014
 of 11 December 2014 (OJ L 355, 12.12.2014, p. 1),

- 32014 R 1330: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1330/2014
 of 15 December 2014 (OJ L 359, 16.12.2014, p. 85),
- 32014 R 1334: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1334/2014
 of 16 December 2014 (OJ L 360, 17.12.2014, p. 1),
- 32015 R 0051: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/51
 of 14 January 2015 (OJ L 9, 15.1.2015, p. 22),
- 32015 R 0058: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/58
 of 15 January 2015 (OJ L 10, 16.1.2015, p. 25),
- 32015 R 0306: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/306
 of 26 February 2015 (OJ L 56, 27.2.2015, p. 1),
- 32015 R 0307: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/307
 of 26 February 2015 (OJ L 56, 27.2.2015, p. 6),
- 32015 R 0308: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/308
 of 26 February 2015 (OJ L 56, 27.2.2015, p. 9),
- 32015 R 0404: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/404
 of 11 March 2015 (OJ L 67, 12.3.2015, p. 6),
- 32015 R 0418: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/418
 of 12 March 2015 (OJ L 68, 13.3.2015, p. 36),

- 32015 R 0543: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/543 of 1 April 2015
 (OJ L 90, 2.4.2015, p. 1),
- 32015 R 0553: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/553 of 7 April 2015
 (OJ L 92, 8.4.2015, p. 86),
- 32015 R 0762: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/762 of 12 May 2015
 (OJ L 120, 13.5.2015, p. 6),
- 32015 R 1106: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1106 of 8 July 2015
 (OJ L 181, 9.7.2015, p. 70),
- 32015 R 1115: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1115 of 9 July 2015
 (OJ L 182, 10.7.2015, p. 22),
- 32015 R 1154: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1154 of 14 July 2015
 (OJ L 187, 15.7.2015, p. 18),
- 32015 R 1166: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1166 of 15 July 2015
 (OJ L 188, 16.7.2015, p. 34),
- 32015 R 1201: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1201 of 22 July 2015
 (OJ L 195, 23.7.2015, p. 37),
- 32015 R 1107: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1107 of 8 July 2015
 (OJ L 181, 9.7.2015, p. 72),

- 32015 R 1108: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1108 of 8 July 2015
 (OJ L 181, 9.7.2015, p. 75),
- 32015 R 1116: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1116 of 9 July 2015
 (OJ L 182, 10.7.2015, p. 26),
- 32015 R 1165: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1165 of 15 July 2015
 (OJ L 188, 16.7.2015, p. 30),
- 32015 R 1176: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1176 of 17 July 2015
 (OJ L 192, 18.7.2015, p. 1),
- 32015 R 1192: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1192 of 20 July 2015
 (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 124),
- 32015 R 1295: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1295 of 27 July 2015
 (OJ L 199, 29.7.2015, p. 8),
- 32015 R 1392: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1392
 of 13 August 2015 (OJ L 215, 14.8.2015, p. 34),
- 32015 R 1396: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1396
 of 14 August 2015 (OJ L 216, 15.8.2015, p. 1),
- 32015 R 1397: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1397
 of 14 August 2015 (OJ L 216, 15.8.2015, p. 3),

- 32015 R 2069: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2069
 of 17 November 2015 (OJ L 301, 18.11.2015, p. 42),
- 32015 R 2085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2085
 of 18 November 2015 (OJ L 302, 19.11.2015, p. 93),
- 32015 R 2233: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2233
 of 2 December 2015 (OJ L 317, 3.12.2015, p. 26),
- 32015 R 1885: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1885
 of 20 October 2015 (OJ L 276, 21.10.2015, p. 48),
- 32015 R 2033: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2033
 of 13 November 2015 (OJ L 298, 14.11.2015, p. 8),
- 32015 R 2047: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2047
 of 16 November 2015 (OJ L 300, 17.11.2015, p. 8),
- 32015 R 2084: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2084
 of 18 November 2015 (OJ L 302, 19.11.2015, p. 89),
- 32015 R 2105: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2105
 of 20 November 2015 (OJ L 305, 21.11.2015, p. 31),
- 32015 R 2198: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2198
 of 27 November 2015 (OJ L 313, 28.11.2015, p. 35),

- 32016 R 0138: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/138
 of 2 February 2016 (OJ L 27, 3.2.2016, p. 5),
- 32016 R 0139: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/139
 of 2 February 2016 (OJ L 27, 3.2.2016, p. 7),
- 32016 R 0146: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/146
 of 4 February 2016 (OJ L 30, 5.2.2016, p. 7),
- 32016 R 0147: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/147
 of 4 February 2016 (OJ L 30, 5.2.2016, p. 12),
- 32016 R 0177: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/177
 of 10 February 2016 (OJ L 35, 11.2.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 0182: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/182
 of 11 February 2016 (OJ L 37, 12.2.2016, p. 40),
- 32016 R 0370: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/370
 of 15 March 2016 (OJ L 70, 16.3.2016, p. 7),
- 32016 R 0389: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/389
 of 17 March 2016 (OJ L 73, 18.3.2016, p. 77),
- 32016 R 0636: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/636 of 22 April 2016
 (OJ L 108, 23.4.2016, p. 22),

- 32016 R 0638: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/638 of 22 April 2016
 (OJ L 108, 23.4.2016, p. 28),
- 32016 R 0548: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/548 of 8 April 2016
 (OJ L 95, 9.4.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 0549: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/549 of 8 April 2016
 (OJ L 95, 9.4.2016, p. 4),
- 32016 R 0560: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/560 of 11 April 2016
 (OJ L 96, 12.4.2016, p. 23),
- 32016 R 0864: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/864 of 31 May 2016
 (OJ L 144, 1.6.2016, p. 32),
- 32016 R 0871: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/871 of 1 June 2016
 (OJ L 145, 2.6.2016, p. 4),
- 32016 R 0872: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/872 of 1 June 2016
 (OJ L 145, 2.6.2016, p. 7),
- 32016 R 0951: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/951 of 15 June 2016
 (OJ L 159, 16.6.2016, p. 6),
- 32016 R 1056: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1056 of 29 June 2016
 (OJ L 173, 30.6.2016, p. 52),

- 32016 R 1313: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1313
 of 1 August 2016 (OJ L 208, 2.8.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 1414: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1414
 of 24 August 2016 (OJ L 230, 25.8.2016, p. 16),
- 32016 R 1423: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1423
 of 25 August 2016 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 20),
- 32016 R 1425: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1425
 of 25 August 2016 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 30),
- 32016 R 1426: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1426
 of 25 August 2016 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 34),
- 32016 R 0950: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/950 of 15 June 2016
 (OJ L 159, 16.6.2016, p. 3),
- 32016 R 0952: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/952 of 15 June 2016
 (OJ L 159, 16.6.2016, p. 10),
- 32016 R 1424: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1424
 of 25 August 2016 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 25),
- 32016 R 1429: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1429
 of 26 August 2016 (OJ L 232, 27.8.2016, p. 1),

- 32016 R 1978: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1978
 of 11 November 2016 (OJ L 305, 12.11.2016, p. 23),
- 32016 R 2016: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2016
 of 17 November 2016 (OJ L 312, 18.11.2016, p. 21),
- 32016 R 2035: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/2035
 of 21 November 2016 (OJ L 314, 22.11.2016, p. 7),
- 32017 R 0157: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/157
 of 30 January 2017 (OJ L 25, 31.1.2017, p. 5),
- 32017 R 0239: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/239
 of 10 February 2017 (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 39),
- 32017 R 0244: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/244
 of 10 February 2017 (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 54),
- 32017 R 0195: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/195
 of 3 February 2017 (OJ L 31, 4.2.2017, p. 21),
- 32017 R 0407: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/407 of 8 March 2017
 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 87),
- 32017 R 0270: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/270
 of 16 February 2017 (OJ L 40, 17.2.2017, p. 48),

- 32017 R 0359: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/359
 of 28 February 2017 (OJ L 54, 1.3.2017, p. 8),
- 32017 R 0360: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/360
 of 28 February 2017 (OJ L 54, 1.3.2017, p. 11),
- 32017 R 0375: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/375 of 2 March 2017
 (OJ L 58, 4.3.2017, p. 3),
- 32017 R 0406: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/406 of 8 March 2017
 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 83),
- 32017 R 0408: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/408 of 8 March 2017
 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 91),
- 32017 R 0409: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/409 of 8 March 2017
 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 95),
- 32017 R 0419: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/419 of 9 March 2017
 (OJ L 64, 10.3.2017, p. 4),
- 32017 R 0428: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/428
 of 10 March 2017 (OJ L 66, 11.3.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 0438: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/438
 of 13 March 2017 (OJ L 67, 14.3.2017, p. 67),

- 32017 R 0555: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/555
 of 24 March 2017 (OJ L 80, 25.3.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 0725: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/725 of 24 April 2017
 (OJ L 107, 25.4.2017, p. 24),
- 32017 R 0753: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/753 of 28 April 2017
 (OJ L 113, 29.4.2017, p. 24),
- 32017 R 0755: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/755 of 28 April 2017
 (OJ L 113, 29.4.2017, p. 35),
- 32017 R 0781: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/781 of 5 May 2017
 (OJ L 118, 6.5.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 0805: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/805 of 11 May 2017
 (OJ L 121, 12.5.2017, p. 26),
- 32017 R 0806: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/806 of 11 May 2017
 (OJ L 121, 12.5.2017, p. 31),
- 32017 R 0831: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/831 of 16 May 2017
 (OJ L 124, 17.5.2017, p. 27),
- 32017 R 0841: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/841 of 17 May 2017
 (OJ L 125, 18.5.2017, p. 12),

- 32017 R 0842: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/842 of 17 May 2017
 (OJ L 125, 18.5.2017, p. 16),
- 32017 R 0843: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/843 of 17 May 2017
 (OJ L 125, 18.5.2017, p. 21),
- 32017 R 0855: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/855 of 18 May 2017
 (OJ L 128, 19.5.2017, p. 10),
- 32017 R 0856: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/856 of 18 May 2017
 (OJ L 128, 19.5.2017, p. 14).
- 32017 R 1113: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1113 of 22 June 2017
 (OJ L 162, 23.6.2017, p. 27),
- 32017 R 1114: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1114 of 22 June 2017
 (OJ L 162, 23.6.2017, p. 32),
- 32017 R 1115: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1115 of 22 June 2017
 (OJ L 162, 23.6.2017, p. 38),
- 32017 R 1125: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1125 of 22 June 2017
 (OJ L 132, 24.6.2017, p. 10),
- 32017 R 1186: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1186 of 3 July 2017
 (OJ L 171, 4.7.2017, p. 131),

- 32017 R 1491: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1491
 of 21 August 2017 (OJ L 216, 22.8.2017, p. 15),
- 32017 R 1506: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1506
 of 28 August 2017 (OJ L 222, 29.8.2017, p. 21),
- 32017 R 1455: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1455
 of 10 August 2017 (OJ L 208, 11.8.2017, p. 28),
- 32017 R 1496: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1496
 of 23 August 2017 (OJ L 218, 24.8.2017, p. 7),
- 32017 R 1511: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1511
 of 30 August 2017 (OJ L 224, 31.8.2017, p. 115),
- 32017 R 1527: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1527
 of 6 September 2017 (OJ L 231, 7.9.2017, p. 3),
- 32017 R 1529: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1529
 of 7 September 2017 (OJ L 232, 8.9.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 1530: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1530
 of 7 September 2017 (OJ L 232, 8.9.2017, p. 4),
- 32017 R 1531: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1531
 of 7 September 2017 (OJ L 232, 8.9.2017, p. 6),

- 32017 R 2066: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2066
 of 13 November 2017 (OJ L 295, 14.11.2017, p. 43),
- 32017 R 2069: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2069
 of 13 November 2017 (OJ L 295, 14.11.2017, p. 51),
- 32017 R 2090: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2090
 of 14 November 2017 (OJ L 297, 15.11.2017, p. 22),
- 32017 R 2091: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2091
 of 14 November 2017 (OJ L 297, 15.11.2017, p. 25),
- 32017 R 2324: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2324
 of 12 December 2017 (OJ L 333, 15.12.2017, p. 10),
- 32018 R 0084: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/84
 of 19 January 2018 (OJ L 16, 20.1.2018, p. 8),
- 32018 R 0112: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/112
 of 24 January 2018 (OJ L 20, 25.1.2018, p. 3),
- 32018 R 0113: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/113
 of 24 January 2018 (OJ L 20, 25.1.2018, p. 7),
- 32018 R 0184: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/184
 of 7 February 2018 (OJ L 34, 8.2.2018, p. 10),

- 32018 R 0185: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/185
 of 7 February 2018 (OJ L 34, 8.2.2018, p. 13),
- 32018 R 0291: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/291
 of 26 February 2018 (OJ L 55, 27.2.2018, p. 30),
- 32018 R 0309: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/309 of 1 March 2018
 (OJ L 60, 2.3.2018, p. 16),
- 32018 R 0524: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/524
 of 28 March 2018 (OJ L 88, 4.4.2018, p. 4),
- 32018 R 0660: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/660 of 26 April 2018
 (OJ L 110, 30.4.2018, p. 122),
- 32018 R 0670: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/670 of 30 April 2018
 (OJ L 113, 3.5.2018, p. 1),
- 32018 R 0679: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/679 of 3 May 2018
 (OJ L 114, 4.5.2018, p. 18),
- 32018 R 0690: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/690 of 7 May 2018
 (OJ L 117, 8.5.2018, p. 3),
- 32018 R 0691: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/691 of 7 May 2018
 (OJ L 117, 8.5.2018, p. 6),

- 32018 R 0692: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/692 of 7 May 2018
 (OJ L 117, 8.5.2018, p. 9),
- 32018 R 0710: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/710 of 14 May 2018
 (OJ L 119, 15.5.2018, p. 31),
- 32018 R 0755: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/755 of 23 May 2018
 (OJ L 128, 24.5.2018, p. 4),
- 32018 R 0783: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/783 of 29 May 2018
 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 31),
- 32018 R 0785: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/785 of 29 May 2018
 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 40),
- 32018 R 1060: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1060 of 26 July 2018
 (OJ L 190, 27.7.2018, p. 3),
- 32018 R 0917: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/917 of 27 June 2018
 (OJ L 163, 28.6.2018, p. 13),
- 32018 R 1019: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1019 of 18 July 2018
 (OJ L 183, 19.7.2018, p. 14),
- 32018 R 1043: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1043 of 24 July 2018
 (OJ L 188, 25.7.2018, p. 9),

- 32018 R 1061: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1061 of 26 July 2018
 (OJ L 190, 27.7.2018, p. 8),
- 32018 R 1075: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1075 of 27 July 2018
 (OJ L 194, 31.7.2018, p. 36),
- 32018 R 1260: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1260
 of 20 September 2018 (OJ L 238, 21.9.2018, p. 30),
- 32018 R 1278: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1278
 of 21 September 2018 (OJ L 239, 24.9.2018, p. 4),
- 32018 R 0784: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/784 of 29 May 2018
 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 35).
- 32018 R 1262: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1262
 of 20 September 2018 (OJ L 238, 21.9.2018, p. 62),
- 32018 R 1264: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1264
 of 20 September 2018 (OJ L 238, 21.9.2018, p. 71),
- 32018 R 1265: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1265
 of 20 September 2018 (OJ L 238, 21.9.2018, p. 77),
- 32018 R 1266: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1266
 of 20 September 2018 (OJ L 238, 21.9.2018, p. 81),

- 32018 R 1295: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1295
 of 26 September 2018 (OJ L 243, 27.9.2018, p. 7),
- 32018 R 1495: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1495
 of 8 October 2018 (OJ L 253, 9.10.2018, p. 1),
- 32018 R 1500: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1500
 of 9 October 2018 (OJ L 254, 10.10.2018, p. 1),
- 32018 R 1501: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1501
 of 9 October 2018 (OJ L 254, 10.10.2018, p. 4),
- 32018 R 1532: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1532
 of 12 October 2018 (OJ L 257, 15.10.2018, p. 10),
- 32018 R 1796: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1796
 of 20 November 2018 (OJ L 294, 21.11.2018, p. 15),
- 32018 R 1913: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1913
 of 6 December 2018 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 13),
- 32018 R 1914: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1914
 of 6 December 2018 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 17),
- 32018 R 1915: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1915
 of 6 December 2018 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 20),

- 32018 R 1916: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1916
 of 6 December 2018 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 24),
- 32018 R 1917: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1917
 of 6 December 2018 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 27),
- 32018 R 1865: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1865
 of 28 November 2018 (OJ L 304, 29.11.2018, p. 6),
- 32018 R 1981: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1981
 of 13 December 2018 (OJ L 317, 14.12.2018, p. 16),
- 32019 R 0139: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/139
 of 29 January 2019 (OJ L 26, 30.1.2019, p. 4),
- 32019 R 0147: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/147
 of 30 January 2019 (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 14),
- 32019 R 0149: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/149
 of 30 January 2019 (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 20),
- 32019 R 0151: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/151
 of 30 January 2019 (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 26),
- 32019 R 0158: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/158
 of 31 January 2019 (OJ L 31, 1.2.2019, p. 21),

- 32019 R 0168: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/168
 of 31 January 2019 (OJ L 33, 5.2.2019, p. 1),
- 32019 R 0291: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/291
 of 19 February 2019 (OJ L 48, 20.2.2019, p. 17),
- 32019 R 0324: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/324
 of 25 February 2019 (OJ L 57, 26.2.2019, p. 1),
- 32019 R 0337: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/337
 of 27 February 2019 (OJ L 60, 28.2.2019, p. 12),
- 32019 R 0344: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/344
 of 28 February 2019 (OJ L 62, 1.3.2019, p. 7),
- 32019 R 0481: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/481
 of 22 March 2019 (OJ L 82, 25.3.2019, p. 19).
- 32019 R 0677: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/677 of 29 April 2019
 (OJ L 114, 30.4.2019, p. 15),
- 32019 R 0706: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/706 of 7 May 2019
 (OJ L 120, 8.5.2019, p. 11),
- 32019 R 0707: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/707 of 7 May 2019
 (OJ L 120, 8.5.2019, p. 16),

- 32019 R 0717: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/717 of 8 May 2019
 (OJ L 122, 10.5.2019, p. 44),
- 32019 R 0676: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/676 of 29 April 2019
 (OJ L 114, 30.4.2019, p. 12),
- 32019 R 1606: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1606
 of 27 September 2019 (OJ L 250, 30.9.2019, p. 53),
- 32019 R 1085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1085 of 25 June 2019
 (OJ L 171, 26.6.2019, p. 110),
- 32019 R 1090: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1090 of 26 June 2019
 (OJ L 173, 27.6.2019, p. 39),
- 32019 R 1100: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1100 of 27 June 2019
 (OJ L 175, 28.6.2019, p. 17),
- 32019 R 1101: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1101 of 27 June 2019
 (OJ L 175, 28.6.2019, p. 20),
- 32019 R 1137: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1137 of 3 July 2019
 (OJ L 180, 4.7.2019, p. 3),
- 32019 R 1138: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1138 of 3 July 2019
 (OJ L 180, 4.7.2019, p. 8),

- 32019 R 0716: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/716 of 30 April 2019
 (OJ L 122, 10.5.2019, p. 39),
- 32019 R 1589: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1589
 of 26 September 2019 (OJ L 248, 27.9.2019, p. 24),
- 32019 R 1605: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1605
 of 27 September 2019 (OJ L 250, 30.9.2019, p. 49),
- 32019 R 1690: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1690
 of 9 October 2019 (OJ L 259, 10.10.2019, p. 2),
- 32019 R 0989: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/989 of 17 June 2019
 (OJ L 160, 18.6.2019, p. 11),
- 32019 R 2094: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/2094
 of 29 November 2019 (OJ L 317, 9.12.2019, p. 102),
- 32020 R 0023: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/23
 of 13 January 2020 (OJ L 8, 14.1.2020, p. 8),
- 32019 R 1675: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1675
 of 4 October 2019 (OJ L 257, 8.10.2019, p. 6),
- 32020 R 0017: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/17
 of 10 January 2020 (OJ L 7, 13.1.2020, p. 11),

- 32020 R 0018: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/18
 of 10 January 2020 (OJ L 7, 13.1.2020, p. 14),
- 32020 R 0421: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/421
 of 18 March 2020 (OJ L 84, 20.3.2020, p. 7),
- 32020 R 0616: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/616 of 5 May 2020
 (OJ L 143, 6.5.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 0617: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/617 of 5 May 2020
 (OJ L 143, 6.5.2020, p. 6),
- 32020 R 0642: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/642 of 12 May 2020
 (OJ L 150, 13.5.2020, p. 134),
- 32020 R 0646: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/646 of 13 May 2020
 (OJ L 151, 14.5.2020, p. 3),
- 32020 R 0653: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/653 of 14 May 2020
 (OJ L 152, 15.5.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 0869: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/869 of 24 June 2020
 (OJ L 201, 25.6.2020, p. 7),
- 32020 R 0892: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/892 of 29 June 2020
 (OJ L 206, 30.6.2020, p. 5),

- 32020 R 0968: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/968 of 3 July 2020
 (OJ L 213, 6.7.2020, p. 7),
- 32020 R 1003: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1003 of 9 July 2020
 (OJ L 221, 10.7.2020, p. 127),
- 32020 R 1004: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1004 of 9 July 2020
 (OJ L 221, 10.7.2020, p. 133),
- 32020 R 1018: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1018 of 13 July 2020
 (OJ L 225, 14.7.2020, p. 9),
- 32020 R 1160: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1160
 of 5 August 2020 (OJ L 257, 6.8.2020, p. 29),
- 32020 R 1246: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1246
 of 2 September 2020 (OJ L 288, 3.9.2020, p. 18),
- 32020 R 1263: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1263
 of 10 September 2020 (OJ L 297, 11.9.2020, p. 1),
- 32020 R 1276: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1276
 of 11 September 2020 (OJ L 300, 14.9.2020, p. 32), as corrected by OJ L 302, 16.9.2020, p. 27,
- 32020 R 1280: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1280
 of 14 September 2020 (OJ L 301, 15.9.2020, p. 4),

- 32020 R 1293: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1293
 of 15 September 2020 (OJ L 302, 16.9.2020, p. 24).
- 222. 32012 R 0823: Commission Regulation (EU) No 823/2012 of 14 September 2012 derogating from Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 as regards the expiry dates of the approval of the active substances 2,4-DB, benzoic acid, beta-cyfluthrin, carfentrazone ethyl, *Coniothyrium minitans* Strain CON/M/91-08 (DSM 9660), cyazofamid, cyfluthrin, deltamethrin, dimethenamid-P, ethofumesate, ethoxysulfuron, fenamidone, flazasulfuron, flufenacet, flurtamone, foramsulfuron, fosthiazate, imazamox, iodosulfuron, iprodione, isoxaflutole, linuron, maleic hydrazide, mecoprop, mecoprop-P, mesosulfuron, mesotrione, oxadiargyl, oxasulfuron, pendimethalin, picoxystrobin, propiconazole, propineb, propoxycarbazone, propyzamide, pyraclostrobin, silthiofam, trifloxystrobin, warfarin and zoxamide (OJ L 250, 15.9.2012, p. 13), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0460: Commission Regulation (EU) No 460/2014 of 5 May 2014
 (OJ L 133, 6.5.2014, p. 51),
 - 32014 R 0186: Commission Regulation (EU) No 186/2014 of 26 February 2014
 (OJ L 57, 27.2.2014, p. 22).
- 223. 32013 R 0283: Commission Regulation (EU) No 283/2013 of 1 March 2013 setting out the data requirements for active substances, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 93, 3.4.2013, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 1136: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1136/2014 of 24 October 2014
 (OJ L 307, 28.10.2014, p. 26).

- 224. 32013 R 0284: Commission Regulation (EU) No 284/2013 of 1 March 2013 setting out the data requirements for plant protection products, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 93, 3.4.2013, p. 85), as amended by:
 - 32015 R 1475: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1475 of 27 August 2015
 (OJ L 225, 28.8.2015, p. 10).
- 225. 32011 R 0546: Commission Regulation (EU) No 546/2011 of 10 June 2011 implementing Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards uniform principles for evaluation and authorisation of plant protection products (OJ L 155, 11.6.2011, p. 127).
- 226. 32011 R 0547: Commission Regulation (EU) No 547/2011 of 8 June 2011 implementing Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards labelling requirements for plant protection products (OJ L 155, 11.6.2011, p. 176).
- 227. 32012 R 0844: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 844/2012 of 18 September 2012 setting out the provisions necessary for the implementation of the renewal procedure for active substances, as provided for in Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 252, 19.9.2012, p. 26), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 1659: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1659
 of 7 November 2018 (OJ L 278, 8.11.2018, p. 3),

- 32019 R 0724: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/724 of 10 May 2019
 (OJ L 124, 13.5.2019, p. 32),
- 32020 R 0103: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/103
 of 17 January 2020 (OJ L 19, 24.1.2020, p. 1).
- 228. 32011 R 0702: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 702/2011 of 20 July 2011 approving the active substance prohexadione, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 28).
- 229. 32011 R 0703: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 703/2011 of 20 July 2011 approving the active substance azoxystrobin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 33).
- 230. 32011 R 0704: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 704/2011 of 20 July 2011 approving the active substance azimsulfuron, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 38).

- 231. 32011 R 0705: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 705/2011 of 20 July 2011 approving the active substance imazalil, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 43).
- 232. 32011 R 0706: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 706/2011 of 20 July 2011 approving the active substance profoxydim, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 190, 21.7.2011, p. 50).
- 233. 32011 R 0736: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 736/2011 of 26 July 2011 approving the active substance fluroxypyr, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 195, 27.7.2011, p. 37).
- 234. 32011 R 0740: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 740/2011 of 27 July 2011 approving the active substance bispyribac, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 196, 28.7.2011, p. 6).

- 235. 32011 R 0786: (Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 786/2011 of 5 August 2011 approving the active substance 1-naphthylacetamide, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/941/EC (OJ L 203, 6.8.2011, p. 11).
- 236. 32011 R 0787: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 787/2011 of 5 August 2011 approving the active substance 1-naphthylacetic acid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/941/EC (OJ L 203, 6.8.2011, p. 16).
- 237. 32011 R 0788: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 788/2011 of 5 August 2011 approving the active substance fluazifop-P, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 203, 6.8.2011, p. 21), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 0201: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 201/2013
 of 8 March 2013 (OJ L 67, 9.3.2013, p. 6).

- 238. 32011 R 0797: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 797/2011 of 9 August 2011 approving the active substance spiroxamine, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 205, 10.8.2011, p. 3).
- 239. 32011 R 0798: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 798/2011 of 9 August 2011 approving the active substance oxyfluorfen, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 205, 10.8.2011, p. 9).
- 240. 32011 R 0800: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 800/2011 of 9 August 2011 approving the active substance tefluthrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and amending Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 205, 10.8.2011, p. 22).
- 241. 32011 R 0806: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 806/2011 of 10 August 2011 approving the active substance fluquinconazole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 206, 11.8.2011, p. 39).

- 242. 32011 R 0807: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 807/2011 of 10 August 2011 approving the active substance triazoxide, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 206, 11.8.2011, p. 44).
- 243. 32011 R 0810: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 810/2011 of 11 August 2011 approving the active substance kresoxim-methyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 207, 12.8.2011, p. 7).
- 244. 32011 R 0820: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 820/2011 of 16 August 2011 approving the active substance terbuthylazine, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 209, 17.8.2011, p. 18).
- 245. 32011 R 0942: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 942/2011 of 22 September 2011 concerning the non-approval of the active substance flufenoxuron, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 246, 23.9.2011, p. 13).

- 246. 32011 R 0943: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 943/2011 of 22 September 2011 concerning the non-approval of the active substance propargite, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 246, 23.9.2011, p. 16).
- 247. 32011 R 0974: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 974/2011 of 29 September 2011 approving the active substance acrinathrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 255, 1.10.2011, p. 1).
- 248. 32011 R 0993: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 993/2011 of 6 October 2011 approving the active substance 8-hydroxyquinoline, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 263, 7.10.2011, p. 1).
- 249. 32011 R 1022: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1022/2011 of 14 October 2011 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance cyclanilide in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 270, 15.10.2011, p. 20).

- 250. 32011 R 1045: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1045/2011 of 19 October 2011 concerning the non-approval of the active substance asulam, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 275, 20.10.2011, p. 23).
- 251. 32011 R 1078: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1078/2011 of 25 October 2011 concerning the non-approval of the active substance propanil, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 279, 26.10.2011, p. 1).
- 252. 32011 R 1127: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1127/2011 of 7 November 2011 concerning the non-approval of the active substance 2-naphthyloxyacetic acid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 289, 8.11.2011, p. 26).
- 253. 32011 R 1134: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1134/2011 of 9 November 2011 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance cinidon-ethyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 292, 10.11.2011, p. 1).

- 254. 32011 R 1143: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1143/2011 of 10 November 2011 approving the active substance prochloraz, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 293, 11.11.2011, p. 26).
- 255. 32011 R 1372: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1372/2011 of 21 December 2011 concerning the non-approval of the active substance acetochlor, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 341, 22.12.2011, p. 45).
- 256. 32011 R 1381: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1381/2011 of 22 December 2011 concerning the non-approval of the active substance chloropicrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Decision 2008/934/EC (OJ L 343, 23.12.2011, p. 26).
- 257. 32012 R 0746: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 746/2012 of 16 August 2012 approving the active substance *Adoxophyes orana granulovirus*, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 219, 17.8.2012, p. 15).

- 258. 32012 R 0359: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 359/2012 of 25 April 2012 approving the active substance metam, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 114, 26.4.2012, p. 1).
- 259. 32012 R 0578: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 578/2012 of 29 June 2012 concerning the non approval of the active substance diphenylamine, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 171, 30.6.2012, p. 2).
- 260. 32012 R 0582: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 582/2012 of 2 July 2012 approving the active substance bifenthrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 173, 3.7.2012, p. 3).
- 261. 32012 R 0589: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 589/2012 of 4 July 2012 approving the active substance fluxapyroxad, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 175, 5.7.2012, p. 7).
- 262. 32012 R 0595: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 595/2012 of 5 July 2012 approving the active substance fenpyrazamine, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 176, 6.7.2012, p. 46).

- 263. 32012 D 0480: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/480/EU of 16 August 2012 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the new active substance *Aureobasidium pullulans* (OJ L 222, 18.8.2012, p. 13).
- 264. 32012 D 0677: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/677/EU of 30 October 2012 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the new active substances ametoctradin (initially applied for under the development code BAS 650 F) and disodium phosphonate (OJ L 305, 1.11.2012, p. 27).
- 265. 32012 R 1037: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1037/2012 of 7 November 2012 approving the active substance isopyrazam, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 308, 8.11.2012, p. 15) as amended by:
 - 32015 R 1106: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1106 of 8 July 2015
 (OJ L 181, 9.7.2015, p. 70).
- 266. 32012 R 1043: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1043/2012 of 8 November 2012 approving the active substance phosphane, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 310, 9.11.2012, p. 24).

- 267. 32012 R 1237: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1237/2012 of 19 December 2012 approving the active substance Zucchini Yellow Mosaic Virus weak strain, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 350, 20.12.2012, p. 55).
- 268. 32012 R 1238: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1238/2012 of 19 December 2012 approving the active substance *Trichoderma asperellum* (strain T34), in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 350, 20.12.2012, p. 59).
- 269. 32013 R 0017: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 17/2013 of 14 January 2013 approving the active substance *Trichoderma atroviride* strain I-1237, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 9, 15.1.2013, p. 5).
- 270. 32013 R 0022: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 22/2013 of 15 January 2013 approving the active substance cyflumetofen, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 11, 16.1.2013, p. 8).

- 271. 32013 R 0188: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 188/2013 of 5 March 2013 approving the active substance mandipropamid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 62, 6.3.2013, p. 13).
- 272. 32013 R 0200: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 200/2013 of 8 March 2013 approving the active substance ametoctradin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 67, 9.3.2013, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 235, 4.9.2013, p. 12.
- 273. 32013 R 0350: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 350/2013 of 17 April 2013 approving the active substance bixafen, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 108, 18.4.2013, p. 9).
- 274. 32013 R 0355: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 355/2013 of 18 April 2013 approving the active substance maltodextrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 109, 19.4.2013, p. 14).

- 275. 32013 R 0356: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 356/2013 of 18 April 2013 approving the active substance halosulfuron-methyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 109, 19.4.2013, p. 18).
- 276. 32013 R 0366: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 366/2013 of 22 April 2013 approving the active substance Bacillus firmus I-1582, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 30).
- 277. 32013 R 0367: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 367/2013 of 22 April 2013 approving the active substance *Spodoptera littoralis nucleopolyhedrovirus*, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 33).
- 278. 32013 R 0368: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 368/2013 of 22 April 2013 approving the active substance *Helicoverpa armigera nucleopolyhedrovirus*, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 36).

- 279. 32013 R 0373: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 373/2013 of 23 April 2013 approving the active substance *Candida oleophila* strain O, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 112, 24.4.2013, p. 10).
- 280. 32013 R 0375: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 375/2013 of 23 April 2013 approving the active substance spiromesifen, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 112, 24.4.2013, p. 15).
- 281. 32013 R 0378: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 378/2013 of 24 April 2013 approving the active substance *Paecilomyces fumosoroseus* strain FE 9901, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 113, 25.4.2013, p. 5).
- 282. 32013 R 0546: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 546/2013 of 14 June 2013 approving the active substance eugenol, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 163, 15.6.2013, p. 17).

- 283. 32013 R 0568: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 568/2013 of 18 June 2013 approving the active substance thymol, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 167, 19.6.2013, p. 33).
- 284. 32013 R 0570: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 570/2013 of 17 June 2013 approving the active substance geraniol, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 168, 20.6.2013, p. 18).
- 285. 32013 R 0767: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 767/2013 of 8 August 2013 withdrawing the approval of the active substance bitertanol, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 214, 9.8.2013, p. 5).
- 286. 32013 R 0802: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 802/2013 of 22 August 2013 approving the active substance fluopyram, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 225, 23.8.2013, p. 13).

- 287. 32013 R 0826: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 826/2013 of 29 August 2013 approving the active substance sedaxane, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 13).
- 288. 32013 R 0827: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 827/2013 of 29 August 2013 approving the active substance Aureobasidium pullulans (strains DSM 14940 and DSM 14941), in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 18).
- 289. 32013 R 0828: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 828/2013 of 29 August 2013 approving the active substance emamectin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 23).
- 290. 32013 R 0829: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 829/2013 of 29 August 2013 approving the active substance Pseudomonas sp. strain DSMZ 13134, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 30.8.2013, p. 29).

- 291. 32013 R 0832: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 832/2013 of 30 August 2013 approving the active substance disodium phosphonate, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 233, 31.8.2013, p. 3).
- 292. 32013 R 0833: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 833/2013 of 30 August 2013 approving the active substance pyriofenone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 233, 31.8.2013, p. 7).
- 293. 32013 R 1031: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1031/2013 of 24 October 2013 approving the active substance penflufen, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 283, 25.10.2013, p. 17).
- 294. 32013 R 1175: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1175/2013 of 20 November 2013 approving the active substance benalaxyl-M, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 312, 21.11.2013, p. 18).

- 295. 32013 R 1176: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1176/2013 of 20 November 2013 approving the active substance pyroxsulam, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 312, 21.11.2013, p. 23).
- 296. 32013 R 1177: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1177/2013 of 20 November 2013 approving the active substance spirotetramat, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 312, 21.11.2013, p. 28).
- 297. 32013 R 1187: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1187/2013 of 21 November 2013 approving the active substance penthiopyrad, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 313, 22.11.2013, p. 42).
- 298. 32013 R 1192: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1192/2013 of 22 November 2013 approving the active substance tembotrione, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 314, 23.11.2013, p. 6).

- 299. 32013 R 1195: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1195/2013 of 22 November 2013 approving the active substance sodium silver thiosulfate, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 315, 26.11.2013, p. 27).
- 300. 32013 R 1199: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1199/2013 of 25 November 2013 approving the active substance chlorantraniliprole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 315, 26.11.2013, p. 69).
- 301. 32012 D 0191: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/191/EU of 10 April 2012 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the new active substances amisulbrom, chlorantraniliprole, meptyldinocap, pinoxaden, silver thiosulphate and tembotrione (OJ L 102, 12.4.2012, p. 15).
- 302. 32012 D 0363: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/363/EU of 4 July 2012 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the new active substances bixafen, *Candida oleophila* strain O, fluopyram, halosulfuron, potassium iodide, potassium thiocyanate and spirotetramat (OJ L 176, 6.7.2012, p. 70).

- 303. 32012 R 0686: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 686/2012 of 26 July 2012 allocating to Member States, for the purposes of the renewal procedure, the evaluation of the active substances whose approval expires by 31 December 2018 at the latest (OJ L 200, 27.7.2012, p. 5), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0700: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 700/2014
 of 24 June 2014 (OJ L 184, 25.6.2014, p. 8),
 - 32015 R 0052: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/52
 of 14 January 2015 (OJ L 9, 15.1.2015, p. 27),
 - 32016 R 0138: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/138
 of 2 February 2016 (OJ L 27, 3.2.2016, p. 5),
 - 32017 R 0243: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/243
 of 10 February 2017 (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 53).
 - 32018 R 0155: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/155
 of 31 January 2018 (OJ L 29, 1.2.2018, p. 8),
 - 32019 R 0150: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/150
 of 30 January 2019 (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 23),
 - 32019 R 0336: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/336
 of 27 February 2019 (OJ L 60, 28.2.2019, p. 8),
 - 32019 R 0724: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/724 of 10 May 2019
 (OJ L 124, 13.5.2019, p. 32).

- 304. 32013 D 0038: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/38/EU of 18 January 2013 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the new active substances emamectin and maltodextrin (OJ L 18, 22.1.2013, p. 17).
- 305. 32013 R 0369: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 369/2013 of 22 April 2013 approving the active substance potassium phosphonates, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 111, 23.4.2013, p. 39).
- 306. 32013 D 0205: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/205/EU of 25 April 2013 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the new active substances acequinocyl, aminopyralid, ascorbic acid, flubendiamide, gamma-cyhalothrin, ipconazole, metaflumizone, orthosulfamuron, *Pseudomonas* sp. strain DSMZ 13134, pyridalil, pyroxsulam, spiromesifen, thiencarbazone and topramezone (OJ L 117, 27.4.2013, p. 20).
- 307. 32013 R 0485: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 485/2013 of 24 May 2013 amending Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011, as regards the conditions of approval of the active substances clothianidin, thiamethoxam and imidacloprid, and prohibiting the use and sale of seeds treated with plant protection products containing those active substances (OJ L 139, 25.5.2013, p. 12), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 0783: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/783 of 29 May 2018
 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 31),
 - 32018 R 0784: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/784 of 29 May 2018
 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 35),

- 32018 R 0785: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/785 of 29 May 2018
 (OJ L 132, 30.5.2018, p. 40).
- 308. 32013 D 0431: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/431/EU of 12 August 2013 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the active substances benalaxyl-M and valifenalate (OJ L 218, 14.8.2013, p. 28).
- 309. 32013 R 0781: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 781/2013 of 14 August 2013 amending Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011, as regards the conditions of approval of the active substance fipronil, and prohibiting the use and sale of seeds treated with plant protection products containing this active substance (OJ L 219, 15.8.2013, p. 22).
- 310. 32013 R 1165: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1165/2013 of 18 November 2013 approving the active substance orange oil, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 309, 19.11.2013, p. 17).
- 311. 32014 R 0108: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 108/2014 of 5 February 2014 concerning the non-approval of the active substance potassium thiocyanate, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 36, 6.2.2014, p. 9).
- 312. 32014 R 0116: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 116/2014 of 6 February 2014 concerning the non-approval of the active substance potassium iodide, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 38, 7.2.2014, p. 26).

- 313. 32014 R 0140: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 140/2014 of 13 February 2014 approving the active substance spinetoram, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 44, 14.2.2014, p. 35), as corrected by OJ L 277, 22.10, 2015, p. 60.
- 314. 32014 R 0143: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 143/2014 of 14 February 2014 approving the active substance pyridalyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 45, 15.2.2014, p. 1).
- 315. 32014 R 0144: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 144/2014 of 14 February 2014 approving the active substance valifenalate, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 45, 15.2.2014, p. 7).
- 316. 32014 R 0145: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 145/2014 of 14 February 2014 approving the active substance thiencarbazone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 45, 15.2.2014, p. 12).

- 317. 32014 R 0149: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 149/2014 of 17 February 2014 approving the active substance L-ascorbic acid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 46, 18.2.2014, p. 3).
- 318. 32014 R 0151: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 151/2014 of 18 February 2014 approving the active substance S-abscisic acid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 48, 19.2.2014, p. 1).
- 319. 32014 R 0192: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 192/2014 of 27 February 2014 approving the active substance 1,4-dimethylnaphthalene, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 59, 28.2.2014, p. 20).
- 320. 32014 R 0193: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 193/2014 of 27 February 2014 approving the active substance amisulbrom, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 59, 28.2.2014, p. 25).
- 321. 32014 R 0187: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 187/2014 of 26 February 2014 amending Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 as regards the conditions of approval of the active substance methiocarb (OJ L 57, 27.2.2014, p. 24).

- 322. 32014 R 0462: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 462/2014 of 5 May 2014 approving the basic substance *Equisetum arvense* L., in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 134, 7.5.2014, p. 28).
- 323. 32014 R 0485: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 485/2014 of 12 May 2014 approving the active substance *Bacillus pumilus* QST 2808, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 138, 13.5.2014, p. 65).
- 324. 32014 R 0486: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 486/2014 of 12 May 2014 withdrawing the approval of the active substance fenbutatin oxide, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 138, 13.5.2014, p. 70).
- 325. 32014 R 0496: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 496/2014 of 14 May 2014 approving the active substance acequinocyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 143, 15.5.2014, p. 1).
- 326. 32014 R 0504: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 504/2014 of 15 May 2014 amending Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 as regards the conditions of approval of the active substance plant oils/citronella oil (OJ L 145, 16.5.2014, p. 28).

- 327. 32014 R 0563: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 563/2014 of 23 May 2014 approving the basic substance chitosan hydrochloride in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011(OJ L 156, 24.5.2014, p. 5).
- 328. 32014 R 0517: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 571/2014 of 26 May 2014 approving the active substance ipconazole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 157, 27.5.2014, p. 96).
- 329. 32014 R 0629: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 629/2014 of 12 June 2014 amending Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 as regards the conditions of approval of the active substance methyl nonyl ketone (OJ L 174, 13.6.2014, p. 33).
- 330. 32014 R 0632: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 632/2014 of 13 May 2014 approving the active substance flubendiamide, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 175, 14.6.2014, p. 1).
- 331. 32014 R 0890: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 890/2014 of 14 August 2014 approving the active substance metobromuron, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 243, 15.8.2014, p. 42).

- 332. 32014 R 0891: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 891/2014 of 14 August 2014 approving the active substance aminopyralid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 243, 15.8.2014, p. 47).
- 333. 32014 R 0916: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 916/2014 of 22 August 2014 approving the basic substance sucrose in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 251, 23.8.2014, p. 16).
- 334. 32014 R 0917: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 917/2014 of 22 August 2014 approving the active substance *Streptomyces lydicus* strain WYEC 108 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 251, 23.8.2014, p. 19).
- 335. 32014 R 0922: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 922/2014 of 25 August 2014 approving the active substance metaflumizone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 252, 26.8.2014, p. 6).
- 336. 32014 D 0289: Commission Implementing Decision 2014/289/EU of 15 May 2014 allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for the active substances pinoxaden and meptyldinocap (OJ L 147, 17.5.2014, p. 114).

- of 11 December 2014 approving the active substance Bacillus amyloliquefaciens subsp. plantarum strain D747, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for that active substance (OJ L 355, 12.12.2014, p. 1).
- 338. 32014 R 1330: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1330/2014 of 15 December 2014 approving the active substance meptyldinocap, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 359, 16.12.2014, p. 85).
- 339. 32014 R 1334: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1334/2014 of 16 December 2014 approving the active substance gamma-cyhalotrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for that active substance (OJ L 360, 17.12.2014, p. 1).
- 340. 32015 R 0051: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/51 of 14 January 2015 approving the active substance chromafenozide, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and allowing Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for that active substance (OJ L 9, 15.1.2015, p. 22).

- 341. 32015 R 0306: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/306 of 26 February 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance *Isaria fumosorosea* strain Apopka 97 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 56, 27.2.2015, p. 1).
- 342. 32015 R 0543: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/543 of 1 April 2015 approving the active substance COS-OGA, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 90, 2.4.2015, p. 1).
- 343. 32015 R 0553: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/553 of 7 April 2015 approving the active substance cerevisane, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 92, 8.4.2015, p. 86).
- 344. 32015 R 0408: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/408 of 11 March 2015 on implementing Article 80(7) of Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market and establishing a list of candidates for substitution (OJ L 67, 12.3.2015, p. 18), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 2065: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2065
 of 13 November 2017 (OJ L 295, 14.11.2017, p. 40),

- 32019 R 1085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1085 of 25 June 2019
 (OJ L 171, 26.6.2019, p. 110),
- 32020 R 1295: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1295
 of 16 September 2020 (OJ L 303, 17.9.2020, p. 18).
- 345. 32015 R 0707: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/707 of 30 April 2015 concerning the non-approval of Rheum officinale root extract as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 113, 1.5.2015, p. 44).
- 346. 32015 R 0762: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/762 of 12 May 2015 approving the basic substance calcium hydroxide in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 120, 13.5.2015, p. 6).
- 347. 32015 R 1115: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1115 of 9 July 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance pyridate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 182, 10.7.2015, p. 22).

- 348. 32015 R 1154: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1154 of 14 July 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance sulfosulfuron in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 187, 15.7.2015, p. 18).
- 349. 32015 R 1166: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1166 of 15 July 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance ferric phosphate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 188, 16.7.2015, p. 34).
- 350. 32015 R 1201: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1201 of 22 July 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance fenhexamid in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 195, 23.7.2015, p. 37).
- 351. 32015 R 1107: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1107 of 8 July 2015 approving the basic substance Salix spp. cortex, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 181, 9.7.2015, p. 72).

- 352. 32015 R 1108: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1108 of 8 July 2015 approving the basic substance vinegar in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 181, 9.7.2015, p. 75), as amended by:
 - 32019 R 0149: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/149
 of 30 January 2019 (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 20).
- 353. 32015 R 1116: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1116 of 9 July 2015 approving the basic substance lecithins, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 182, 10.7.2015, p. 26).
- 354. 32015 R 1165: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1165 of 15 July 2015 approving the active substance halauxifen-methyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011(OJ L 188, 16.7.2015, p. 30).
- 355. 32015 R 1176: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1176 of 17 July 2015 approving the active substance Pepino mosaic virus strain CH2 isolate 1906, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 192, 18.7.2015, p. 1).

- 356. 32015 R 1191: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1191 of 20 July 2015 concerning the non-approval of Artemisia vulgaris L. as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 122).
- 357. 32015 R 1192: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1192 of 20 July 2015 approving the active substance terpenoid blend QRD 460, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 124).
- 358. 32015 R 1295: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1295 of 27 July 2015 approving the active substance sulfoxaflor, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 199, 29.7.2015, p. 8).
- 359. 32015 R 1392: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1392 of 13 August 2015 approving the basic substance fructose in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 215, 14.8.2015, p. 34).
- 360. 32015 R 1397: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/1397 of 14 August 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance florasulam in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 216, 15.8.2015, p. 3).

- 361. 32015 R 2046: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2046 of 16 November 2015 concerning the non-approval of Artemisia absinthium L. as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 300, 17.11.2015, p. 6).
- 362. 32015 R 2069: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2069 of 17 November 2015 approving the basic substance sodium hydrogen carbonate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 301, 18.11.2015, p. 42).
- 363. 32015 R 2082: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2082 of 18 November 2015 concerning the non-approval of *Arctium lappa* L. (aerial parts) as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 302, 19.11.2015, p. 85).
- 364. 32015 R 2083: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2083 of 18 November 2015 concerning the non-approval of Tanacetum vulgare L. as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 302, 19.11.2015, p. 87).
- 365. 32015 R 2085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2085 of 18 November 2015 approving the active substance mandestrobin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 302, 19.11.2015, p. 93).

- 366. 32015 R 2033: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2033 of 13 November 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance 2,4-D in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 298, 14.11.2015, p. 8).
- 367. 32015 R 2047: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2047 of 16 November 2015 renewing the approval of the active substance esfenvalerate, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 300, 17.11.2015, p. 8).
- 368. 32015 R 2084: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2084 of 18 November 2015 approving the active substance flupyradifurone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 302, 19.11.2015, p. 89).
- 369. 32015 R 2105: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2105 of 20 November 2015 approving the active substance flumetralin, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 305, 21.11.2015, p. 31).

- 370. 32015 R 2198: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2198 of 27 November 2015 approving the active substance rescalure, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 313, 28.11.2015, p. 35).
- 371. 32016 R 0138: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/138 of 2 February 2016 concerning the non-approval of the active substance 3-decen-2-one, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 27, 3.2.2016, p. 5).
- 372. 32016 R 0139: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/139 of 2 February 2016 renewing the approval of the active substance metsulfuron-methyl, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 27, 3.2.2016, p. 7).
- 373. 32016 R 0146: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/146 of 4 February 2016 renewing the approval of the active substance lambda-cyhalothrin, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 30, 5.2.2016, p. 7).

- 374. 32016 R 0147: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/147 of 4 February 2016 renewing the approval of the active substance iprovalicarb in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 30, 5.2.2016, p. 12).
- 375. 32016 R 0177: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/177 of 10 February 2016 approving the active substance benzovindiflupyr, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 35, 11.2.2016, p. 1).
- 376. 32016 R 0182: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/182 of 11 February 2016 renewing the approval of the active substance pyraflufen-ethyl in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 37, 12.2.2016, p. 40).
- 377. 32016 R 0370: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/370 of 15 March 2016 approving the active substance pinoxaden, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and allowing the Member States to extend provisional authorisations granted for that active substance (OJ L 70, 16.3.2016, p. 7).

- 378. 32016 R 0389: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/389 of 17 March 2016 renewing the approval of the active substance acibenzolar-S-methyl in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 73, 18.3.2016, p. 77).
- 379. 32016 R 0636: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/636 of 22 April 2016 withdrawing the approval of the active substance Z,Z,Z,Z-7,13,16,19-docosatetraen-1-yl isobutyrate, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 108, 23.4.2016, p. 22).
- 380. 32016 R 0638: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/638 of 22 April 2016 withdrawing the approval of the active substance Z-13-hexadecen-11-yn-1-yl acetate, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 108, 23.4.2016, p. 28).
- 381. 32016 R 0548: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/548 of 8 April 2016 approving the basic substance diammonium phosphate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 95, 9.4.2016, p. 1).

- 382. 32016 R 0560: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/560 of 11 April 2016 approving the basic substance whey in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 96, 12.4.2016, p. 23).
- 383. 32016 R 0864: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/864 of 31 May 2016 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance triasulfuron, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 144, 1.6.2016, p. 32).
- 384. 32016 R 0871: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/871 of 1 June 2016 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance amitrole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 145, 2.6.2016, p. 4).
- 385. 32016 R 0872: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/872 of 1 June 2016 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance isoproturon, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 145, 2.6.2016, p. 7).

- 386. 32016 R 0951: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/951 of 15 June 2016 approving the low-risk active substance Trichoderma atroviride strain SC1, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 159, 16.6.2016, p. 6).
- 387. 32016 R 1414: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1414 of 24 August 2016 approving the active substance cyantraniliprole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 230, 25.8.2016, p. 16).
- 388. 32016 R 1423: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1423 of 25 August 2016 renewing approval of the active substance picolinafen in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 20).
- 389. 32016 R 1425: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1425 of 25 August 2016 approving the active substance isofetamid in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 30).

- 390. 32016 R 1426: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1426 of 25 August 2016 renewing the approval of the active substance ethofumesate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 34).
- 391. 32016 R 0952: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/952 of 15 June 2016 approving the low-risk active substance Saccharomyces cerevisiae strain LAS02 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 159, 16.6.2016, p. 10).
- 392. 32016 R 1424: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1424 of 25 August 2016 renewing the approval of the active substance thifensulfuron-methyl in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 231, 26.8.2016, p. 25).
- 393. 32016 R 1429: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1429 of 26 August 2016 approving the active substance Bacillus amyloliquefaciens strain MBI 600, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 27.8.2016, p. 1).

- 394. 32016 R 1978: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1978 of 11 November 2016 approving the basic substance sunflower oil in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 305, 12.11.2016, p. 23).
- 395. 32016 R 1826: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1826 of 14 October 2016 concerning the non-approval of the active substance tricyclazole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 279, 15.10.2016, p. 88).
- 396. 32017 R 0157: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/157 of 30 January 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance thiabendazole in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 25, 31.1.2017, p. 5).
- 397. 32017 R 0239: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/239 of 10 February 2017 approving the active substance oxathiapiprolin in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 39).
- 398. 32017 R 0244: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/244 of 10 February 2017 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance linuron, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 54).

- 399. 32017 R 0240: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/240 of 10 February 2017 concerning the non-approval of *Satureja montana* L. essential oil as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 43).
- 400. 32017 R 0241: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/241 of 10 February 2017 concerning the non-approval of Origanum vulgare L. essential oil as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 45).
- 401. 32017 R 0407: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/407 of 8 March 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance iodosulfuron in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 87).
- 402. 32017 R 0357: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/357 of 28 February 2017 concerning the non-approval of the active substance cyclaniliprole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 54, 1.3.2017, p. 4).
- 403. 32017 R 0358: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/358 of 28 February 2017 confirming the conditions of approval of the active substance acrinathrin, as set out in Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 54, 1.3.2017, p. 6).

- 404. 32017 R 0375: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/375 of 2 March 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance prosulfuron, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 58, 4.3.2017, p. 3).
- 405. 32017 R 0377: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/377 of 3 March 2017 concerning the non-approval of the active substance *Pseudozyma flocculosa* strain ATCC 64874 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 58, 4.3.2017, p. 11).
- 406. 32017 R 0406: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/406 of 8 March 2017 approving the low-risk active substance Mild Pepino Mosaic Virus isolate VX1, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 83).
- 407. 32017 R 0408: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/408 of 8 March 2017 approving the low-risk active substance Mild Pepino Mosaic Virus isolate VC1, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 91).

- 408. 32017 R 0409: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/409 of 8 March 2017 approving the basic substance hydrogen peroxide in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 63, 9.3.2017, p. 95).
- 409. 32017 R 0419: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/419 of 9 March 2017 approving the basic substance Urtica spp. in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 64, 10.3.2017, p. 4).
- 410. 32017 R 0428: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/428 of 10 March 2017 approving the basic substance clayed charcoal in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 66, 11.3.2017, p. 1).
- 411. 32017 R 0725: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/725 of 24 April 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance mesotrione in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 107, 25.4.2017, p. 24).

- 412. 32017 R 0753: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/753 of 28 April 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance cyhalofop-butyl in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 113, 29.4.2017, p. 24).
- 413. 32017 R 0755: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/755 of 28 April 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance mesosulfuron in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 113, 29.4.2017, p. 35).
- 414. 32017 R 0781: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/781 of 5 May 2017 withdrawing the approval of the active substance methyl nonyl ketone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 118, 6.5.2017, p. 1).
- 415. 32017 R 0805: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/805 of 11 May 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance flazasulfuron in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 121, 12.5.2017, p. 26).

- 416. 32017 R 0806: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/806 of 11 May 2017 approving the low-risk active substance Bacillus amyloliquefaciens strain FZB24, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 121, 12.5.2017, p. 31).
- 417. 32017 R 0831: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/831 of 16 May 2017 approving the active substance *Beauveria bassiana* strain 147, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 124, 17.5.2017, p. 27).
- 418. 32017 R 0840: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/840 of 17 May 2017 concerning the non-approval of the active substance orthosulfamuron, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 125, 18.5.2017, p. 10).
- 419. 32017 R 0842: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/842 of 17 May 2017 renewing the approval of the low-risk active substance *Coniothyrium minitans* strain CON/M/91-08 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 125, 18.5.2017, p. 16).

- 420. 32017 R 0843: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/843 of 17 May 2017 approving the active substance *Beauveria bassiana* strain NPP111B005, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 125, 18.5.2017, p. 21).
- 421. 32017 R 1113: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1113 of 22 June 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance benzoic acid in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 162, 23.6.2017, p. 27).
- 422. 32017 R 1114: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1114 of 22 June 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance pendimethalin, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 162, 23.6.2017, p. 32).
- 423. 32017 R 1115: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1115 of 22 June 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance propoxycarbazone in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 162, 23.6.2017, p. 38).

- 424. 32017 R 1125: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1125 of 22 June 2017 withdrawing the approval of the active substance repellents by smell of animal or plant origin/tall oil pitch, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 163, 24.6.2017, p. 10).
- 425. 32017 R 1186: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1186 of 3 July 2017 withdrawing the approval of the active substance repellents by smell of animal or plant origin/tall oil crude, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 171, 4.7.2017, p. 131).
- 426. 32017 R 1491: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1491 of 21 August 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance 2,4-DB in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 216, 22.8.2017, p. 15).
- 427. 32017 R 1506: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1506 of 28 August 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance maleic hydrazide in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 222, 29.8.2017, p. 21).

- 428. 32017 R 1455: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1455 of 10 August 2017 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance picoxystrobin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 208, 11.8.2017, p. 28).
- 429. 32017 R 1496: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1496 of 23 August 2017 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance DPX KE 459 (flupyrsulfuron-methyl), in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 218, 24.8.2017, p. 7).
- 430. 32017 R 1526: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1526 of 6 September 2017 concerning the non-approval of the active substance beta-cypermethrin in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 231, 7.9.2017, p. 1).
- 431. 32017 R 1529: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1529 of 7 September 2017 approving the basic substance sodium chloride in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 8.9.2017, p. 1).

- 432. 32017 R 1531: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1531 of 7 September 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance imazamox, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 8.9.2017, p. 6).
- 433. 32017 R 2057: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2057 of 10 November 2017 concerning the non-approval of Achillea millefolium L. as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 294, 11.11.2017, p. 27).
- 434. 32017 R 2065: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2065 of 13 November 2017 confirming the conditions of approval of the active substance 8-hydroxyquinoline, as set out in Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and modifying Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/408 as regards the inclusion of the active substance 8-hydroxyquinoline in the list of candidates for substitution (OJ L 295, 14.11.2017, p. 40).
- 435. 32017 R 2066: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2066 of 13 November 2017 concerning the approval of mustard seeds powder as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 295, 14.11.2017, p. 43).

- 436. 32017 R 2067: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2067 of 13 November 2017 concerning the non-approval of paprika extract (capsanthin, capsorubin E 160 c) as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 295, 14.11.2017, p. 47).
- 437. 32017 R 2068: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2068 of 13 November 2017 concerning the non-approval of potassium sorbate as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 295, 14.11.2017, p. 49).
- 438. 32017 R 2090: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2090 of 14 November 2017 concerning the approval of beer as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 297, 15.11.2017, p. 22).
- 439. 32017 R 2091: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2091 of 14 November 2017 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance iprodione, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 297, 15.11.2017, p. 25).

- 440. 32017 R 2324: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2324 of 12 December 2017 renewing the approval of the active substance glyphosate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 333, 15.12.2017, p. 10).
- 441. 32018 R 0112: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/112 of 24 January 2018 renewing the approval of the low-risk active substance laminarin in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 20, 25.1.2018, p. 3).
- 442. 32018 R 0113: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/113 of 24 January 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance acetamiprid in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 20, 25.1.2018, p. 7).
- 443. 32018 R 0296: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/296 of 27 February 2018 concerning the non-approval of the active substance *Reynoutria sachalinensis* extract, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 56, 28.2.2018, p. 31).

- 444. 32018 R 0309: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/309 of 1 March 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance propineb, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 60, 2.3.2018, p. 16).
- 445. 32018 R 0660: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/660 of 26 April 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance bentazone in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 110, 30.4.2018, p. 122).
- 446. 32018 R 0679: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/679 of 3 May 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance forchlorfenuron in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 114, 4.5.2018, p. 18).
- 447. 32018 R 0691: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/691 of 7 May 2018 approving the basic substance Talc E553B in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 117, 8.5.2018, p. 6).

- 448. 32018 R 0692: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/692 of 7 May 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance zoxamide in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 117, 8.5.2018, p. 9).
- 449. 32018 R 0710: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/710 of 14 May 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance silthiofam in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 119, 15.5.2018, p. 31).
- 450. 32018 R 0755: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/755 of 23 May 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance propyzamide, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 128, 24.5.2018, p. 4).
- 451. 32018 R 1060: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1060 of 26 July 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance trifloxystrobin in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 190, 27.7.2018, p. 3).

- 452. 32018 R 1019: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1019 of 18 July 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance oxasulfuron, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 183, 19.7.2018, p. 14),
- 453. 32018 R 1043: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1043 of 24 July 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance fenamidone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 188, 25.7.2018, p. 9),
- 454. 32018 R 1061: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1061 of 26 July 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance carfentrazone-ethyl in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 190, 27.7.2018, p. 8),
- 455. 32018 R 1075: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1075 of 27 July 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance *Ampelomyces uisqualis* strain AQ10, as a low-risk active substance, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 194, 31.7.2018, p. 36),

- 456. 32018 R 1278: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1278 of 21 September 2018 approving the low-risk active substance *Pasteuria nishizawae* Pn1 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 239, 24.9.2018, p. 4).
- 457. 32018 R 1264: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1264 of 20 September 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance pethoxamid in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 238, 21.9.2018, p. 71).
- 458. 32018 R 1265: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1265 of 20 September 2018 approving the active substance fenpicoxamid in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 238, 21.9.2018, p. 77).
- 459. 32018 R 1294: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1294 of 26 September 2018 concerning the non-approval of Landes pine tar as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 243, 27.9.2018, p. 5).
- 460. 32018 R 1295: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1295 of 26 September 2018 approving the basic substance Onion oil in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 243, 27.9.2018, p. 7).

- 461. 32018 R 1500: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1500 of 9 October 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance thiram, and prohibiting the use and sale of seeds treated with plant protection products containing thiram, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 254, 10.10.2018, p. 1).
- 462. 32018 R 1501: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1501 of 9 October 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance pymetrozine, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 254, 10.10.2018, p. 4).
- 463. 32018 R 1532: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1532 of 12 October 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance diquat, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 257, 15.10.2018, p. 10).
- 464. 32018 R 1913: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1913 of 6 December 2018 renewing the approval of the active substance tribenuron in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 294, 21.11.2018, p. 15).

- 465. 32018 R 1914: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1914 of 6 December 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance quinoxyfen, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 17).
- 466. 32018 R 1915: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1915 of 6 December 2018 approving the active substance *Metschnikowia fructicola* strain NRRL Y-27328 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 20).
- 467. 32018 R 1917: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1917 of 6 December 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance flurtamone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 311, 7.12.2018, p. 27.
- 468. 32018 R 1865: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1865 of 28 November 2018 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance propiconazole, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 304, 29.11.2018, p. 6).

- 469. 32018 R 1981: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/1981 of 13 December 2018 renewing the approval of the active substances copper compounds, as candidates for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 317, 14.12.2018, p. 16).
- 470. 32019 R 0139: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/139 of 29 January 2019 approving the active substance *Beauveria bassiana* strain IMI389521, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 26, 30.1.2019, p. 4).
- 471. 32019 R 0147: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/147 of 30 January 2019 approving the active substance *Beauveria bassiana* strain PPRI 5339, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 14).
- 472. 32019 R 0148: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/148 of 30 January 2019 concerning the non-approval of the active substance propanil, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 18).

- 473. 32019 R 0151: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/151 of 30 January 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance *Clonostachys rosea* strain J1446 as a low-risk active substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 27, 31.1.2019, p. 26).
- 474. 32019 R 0158: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/158 of 31 January 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance methoxyfenozide, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 31, 1.2.2019, p. 21).
- 475. 32019 R 0337: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/337 of 27 February 2019 approving the active substance mefentrifluconazole in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 60, 28.2.2019, p. 12).
- 476. 32019 R 0344: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/344 of 28 February 2019 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance ethoprophos, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 62, 1.3.2019, p. 7).

- 477. 32019 R 0481: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/481 of 22 March 2019 approving the active substance flutianil, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 82, 25.3.2019, p. 19).
- 478. 32019 R 0677: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/677 of 29 April 2019 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance chlorothalonil, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 114, 30.4.2019, p. 15).
- 479. 32019 R 0706: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/706 of 7 May 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance carvone in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 120, 8.5.2019, p. 11), as amended by:
 - 32020 R 0653: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/653 of 14 May 2020
 (OJ L 152, 15.5.2020, p. 1).
- 480. 32019 R 0717: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/717 of 8 May 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance isoxaflutole in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 122, 10.5.2019, p. 44).

- 481. 32019 R 0676: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/676 of 29 April 2019 approving the low-risk active substance ABE-IT 56 (components of lysate of Saccharomyces cerevisiae strain DDSF623), in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 114, 30.4.2019, p. 12).
- 482. 32019 R 1606: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1606 of 27 September 2019 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance methiocarb, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 250, 30.9.2019, p. 53).
- 483. 32019 R 1085: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1085 of 25 June 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance 1-methylcyclopropene, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/408 (OJ L 171, 26.6.2019, p. 110).
- 484. 32019 R 1090: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1090 of 26 June 2019 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance dimethoate, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 173, 27.6.2019, p. 39).

- 485. 32019 R 1100: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1100 of 27 June 2019 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance desmedipham, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 175, 28.6.2019, p. 17).
- 486. 32019 R 1101: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1101 of 27 June 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance tolclofos-methyl in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 175, 28.6.2019, p. 20).
- 487. 32019 R 1137: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1137 of 3 July 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance dimethenamid-P in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 180, 4.7.2019, p. 3).
- 488. 32019 R 1138: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1138 of 3 July 2019 approving the active substance florpyrauxifen-benzyl in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 180, 4.7.2019, p. 8).

- 489. 32019 R 1605: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1605 of 27 September 2019 approving the low-risk active substance Bacillus subtilis strain IAB/BS03, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 250, 30.9.2019, p. 49).
- 490. 32019 R 1690: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1690 of 9 October 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance alpha-cypermethrin, as a candidate for substitution, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 259, 10.10.2019, p. 2).
- 491. 32019 R 0989: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/989 of 17 June 2019 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance chlorpropham, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 160, 18.6.2019, p. 11).
- 492. 32020 R 0023: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/23 of 13 January 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance thiacloprid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 8, 14.1.2020, p. 8).

- 493. 32020 R 0029: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/29 of 14 January 2020 concerning the non-approval of Vitis vinifera cane tannins as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 9, 15.1.2020, p. 1).
- 494. 32019 R 1675: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1675 of 4 October 2019 renewing the approval of the active substance *Verticillium albo-atrum* strain WCS850 as a low-risk substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 257, 8.10.2019, p. 6).
- 495. 32020 R 0017: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/17 of 10 January 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance chlorpyrifos-methyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 7, 13.1.2020, p. 11).
- 496. 32020 R 0018: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/18 of 10 January 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance chlorpyrifos, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 7, 13.1.2020, p. 14.).

- 497. 32020 R 0616: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/616 of 5 May 2020 renewing the approval of the active substance foramsulfuron in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 143, 6.5.2020, p. 1).
- 498. 32020 R 0617: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/617 of 5 May 2020 renewing the approval of the active substance metalaxyl-M, and restricting the use of seeds treated with plant protection products containing it, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 143, 6.5.2020, p. 6).
- 499. 32020 R 0640: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/640 of 12 May 2020 concerning the non-approval of propolis extract as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 150, 13.5.2020, p. 32).
- 500. 32020 R 0642: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/642 of 12 May 2020 approving the basic substance L-cysteine in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 150, 13.5.2020, p. 134).

- 501. 32020 R 0643: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/643 of 12 May 2020 concerning the non-approval of Saponaria officinalis L. roots as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 150, 13.5.2020, p. 138).
- 502. 32020 R 0646: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/646 of 13 May 2020 approving the active substance *Lavandulyl senecioate* as a low-risk substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 151, 14.5.2020, p. 3).
- 503. 32020 R 0892: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/892 of 29 June 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance beta-cyfluthrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 206, 30.6.2020, p. 5).
- 504. 32020 R 0968: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/968 of 3 July 2020 renewing the approval of the active substance pyriproxyfen in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 213, 6.7.2020, p. 7).

- 505. 32020 R 1003: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1003 of 9 July 2020 renewing the approval of the active substances *Phlebiopsis gigantea* strains VRA 1835, VRA 1984 and FOC PG 410.3 as low-risk substances in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 221, 10.7.2020, p. 127).
- 506. 32020 R 1004: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1004 of 9 July 2020 approving the basic substance cow milk in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 221, 10.7.2020, p. 133).
- 507. 32020 R 1018: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1018 of 13 July 2020 approving ferric pyrophosphate as low-risk active substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 225, 14.7.2020, p. 9).
- 508. 32020 R 1246: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1246 of 2 September 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance fenamiphos, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 288, 3.9.2020, p. 18).

- 509. 32020 R 1263: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1263 of 10 September 2020 approving the active substance sodium hydrogen carbonate as a low-risk substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 297, 11.9.2020, p. 1).
- 510. 32020 R 1276: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1276 of 11 September 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance bromoxynil, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 300, 14.9.2020, p. 32), as corrected by OJ L 302, 16.9.2020, p. 27.
- 511. 32020 R 1280: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1280 of 14 September 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance benalaxyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 301, 15.9.2020, p. 4).
- 512. 32020 R 1281: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1281 of 14 September 2020 concerning the non-approval of the active substance ethametsulfuron-methyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 301, 15.9.2020, p. 7).

- 513. 32020 R 1498: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1498 of 15 October 2020 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance thiophanate-methyl, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 342, 16.10.2020, p. 5).
- 514. 32020 R 2087: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/2087 of 14 December 2020 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance mancozeb, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 423, 15.12.2020, p. 50).
- 515. 32020 R 2101: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/2101 of 15 December 2020 renewing the approval of the active substance kieselgur (diatomaceous earth) in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 425, 16.12.2020, p. 79).
- 516. 32020 R 2105: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/2105 of 15 December 2020 renewing the approval of the active substance etoxazole as a candidate for substitution in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 425, 16.12.2020, p. 96).

- 517. 32021 R 0079: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/79 of 27 January 2021 concerning the non-approval of the active substance topramezone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 29, 28.1.2021, p. 8).
- 518. 32021 R 0080: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/80 of 27 January 2021 concerning the non-approval of carbon dioxide as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 29, 28.1.2021, p. 10).
- 519. 32021 R 0081: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/81 of 27 January 2021 approving the basic substance Allium cepa L. bulb extract in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 29, 28.1.2021, p. 12).
- 520. 32021 R 0129: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/129 of 3 February 2021 renewing the approval of the active substance garlic extract in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 40, 4.2.2021, p. 11).
- 521. 32021 R 0134: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/134 of 4 February 2021 renewing the approval of the low-risk active substance *Akanthomyces muscarius* strain Ve6 (formerly *Lecanicillium muscarium* strain Ve6) in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 42, 5.2.2021, p. 4).

- 522. 32021 R 0413: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/413 of 8 March 2021 renewing the approval of the low-risk active substance blood meal in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 81, 9.3.2021, p. 32).
- 523. 32021 R 0427: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/427 of 10 March 2021 approving the active substance 24-epibrassinolide as a low-risk substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 84, 11.3.2021, p. 21).
- 524. 32021 R 0464: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/464 of 17 March 2021 concerning the non-approval of Capsicum annuum L. var. annuum, longum group, cayenne extract as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 94, 18.3.2021, p. 1).
- 525. 32021 R 0567: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/567 of 6 April 2021 approving the low-risk active substance aqueous extract from the germinated seeds of sweet Lupinus albus in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 118, 7.4.2021, p. 6).

- 526. 32021 R 0795: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/795 of 17 May 2021 withdrawing the approval of the active substance alpha-cypermethrin in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 174, 18.5.2021, p. 2).
- 527. 32021 R 0809: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/809 of 20 May 2021 concerning the non-approval of fermented extract from leaves of Symphytum officinale L. (comfrey) as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 180, 21.5.2021, p. 110).
- 528. 32021 R 0824: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/824 of 21 May 2021 amending Implementing Regulations (EU) No 540/2011 and (EU) No 820/2011 as regards the conditions of approval of the active substance terbuthylazine (OJ L 183, 25.5.2021, p. 35).
- 529. 32021 R 0843: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/843 of 26 May 2021 renewing the approval of the active substance cyazofamid, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 186, 27.5.2021, p. 20).
- 530. 32021 R 0853: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/853 of 27 May 2021 renewing the approval of the active substance Streptomyces strain K61 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 188, 28.5.2021, p. 56).

- 531. 32021 R 0917: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/917 of 7 June 2021 approving the low-risk active substances Pepino Mosaic Virus, EU strain, mild isolate Abp1 and Pepino Mosaic Virus, CH2 strain, mild isolate Abp2 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 201, 8.6.2021, p. 19).
- 532. 32021 R 1191: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1191 of 19 July 2021 renewing the approval of the active substance clopyralid in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 258, 20.7.2021, p. 37).
- 533. 32021 R 0428: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/428 of 10 March 2021 adopting standard data formats for the submission of applications for the approval or the amendment to the conditions of approval of active substances, as provided for in Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 84, 11.3.2021, p. 25).
- 534. 32021 R 1448: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1448 of 3 September 2021 renewing the approval of the low-risk active substance calcium carbonate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 313, 6.9.2021, p. 15).

- 535. 32021 R 1379: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1379 of 19 August 2021 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance famoxadone, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 297, 20.8.2021, p. 32).
- 536. 32021 R 1452: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1452 of 3 September 2021 renewing the approval of the active substance potassium hydrogen carbonate as a low-risk substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 313, 6.9.2021, p. 30).
- 537. 32021 R 1455: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1455 of 6 September 2021 approving the low-risk active substance Bacillus amyloliquefaciens strain AH2 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 315, 7.9.2021, p. 1).
- 538. 32021 R 1451: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1451 of 3 September 2021 concerning the non-approval of dimethyl sulphide as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 313, 6.9.2021, p. 28).

- 539. 32021 R 2049: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/2049 of 24 November 2021 renewing the approval of the active substance cypermethrin as a candidate for substitution in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 420, 25.11.2021, p. 6).
- 540. 32021 R 2081: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/2081 of 26 November 2021 concerning the non-renewal of approval of the active substance indoxacarb, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 426, 29.11.2021, p. 28).
- 541. 32022 R 0004: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/4 of 4 January 2022 approving the active substance *Purpureocillium lilacinum* strain PL11 as a low-risk substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 1, 5.1.2022, p. 5).
- 542. 32022 R 0019: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/19 of 7 January 2022 renewing the approval of the active substance *Purpureocillium lilacinum* strain 251 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 5, 10.1.2022, p. 9).

- 543. 32022 R 0043: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/43 of 13 January 2022 renewing the approval of the active substance flumioxazin in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annexes to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 and to Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/408 (OJ L 9, 14.1.2022, p. 7).
- 544. 32022 R 0159: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/159 of 4 February 2022 approving the low-risk active substance Bacillus amyloliquefaciens strain IT-45 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 26, 7.2.2022, p. 7).
- 545. 32022 R 0094: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/94 of 24 January 2022 concerning the non-renewal of the approval of the active substance phosmet, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 16, 25.1.2022, p. 33).
- 546. 32022 R 0698: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/698 of 3 May 2022 renewing the approval of the active substance bifenazate in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 130, 4.5.2022, p. 3).

- 547. 32022 R 0740: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/740 of 13 May 2022 concerning the non-approval of the active substance 1,3-dichloropropene, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 137, 16.5.2022, p. 10).
- 548. 32022 R 0751: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/751 of 16 May 2022 concerning the non-approval of the active substance chloropicrin, in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 138, 17.5.2022, p. 11).
- 549. 32022 R 1443: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1443 of 31 August 2022 concerning the non-approval of calcium propionate as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 227, 1.9.2022, p. 123).
- 550. 32022 R 1444: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1444 of 31 August 2022 concerning the non-approval of black soap E470a as a basic substance in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market (OJ L 227, 1.9.2022, p. 125).
- 551. 32022 R 1474: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1474 of 6 September 2022 renewing the approval of the low-risk active substance sheep fat in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 232, 7.9.2022, p. 3).

- 552. 32022 R 0383: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/383 of 4 March 2022 renewing the approval of the low-risk active substance *Metarhizium brunneum* strain Ma 43 (formerly Metarhizium anisopliae var. anisopliae strain BIPESCO 5/F52) in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 76, 7.3.2022, p. 1).
- 553. 32022 R 0437: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/437 of 16 March 2022 renewing the approval of the active substance carbon dioxide in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 89, 17.3.2022, p. 3
- 554. 32022 R 0501: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/501 of 25 March 2022 approving the active substance *Beauveria bassiana* strain 203 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 102, 30.3.2022, p. 1).
- 555. 32022 R 0456: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/456 of 21 March 2022 approving the basic substance chitosan in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending the Annex to Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 93, 22.3.2022, p. 138).

- 556. 32022 R 0496: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/496 of 28 March 2022 approving the low-risk active substance *Spodoptera exigua multicapsid nucleopolyhedrovirus* (SeMNPV), isolate BV-0004 in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the placing of plant protection products on the market, and amending Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 101, 29.3.2022, p. 1).
- 557. 32022 R 1251: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1251 of 19 July 2022 renewing the approval of the active substances Straight Chain Lepidopteran Pheromones (acetates) as low-risk active substances, and Straight Chain Lepidopteran Pheromones (aldehydes and alcohols) in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1107/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council, and amending the Annex to Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 540/2011 (OJ L 191, 20.7.2022, p. 35).
- 558. 32014 D 0756: Commission Implementing Decision 2014/756/EU of 29 October 2014 concerning restrictions of the authorisations of biocidal products containing IPBC and propiconazole notified by Germany in accordance with Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 311, 31.10.2014, p. 69).
- 559. 32014 D 0757: Commission Implementing Decision 2014/757/EU of 29 October 2014 concerning restrictions of the authorisation of a biocidal product containing IPBC notified by Germany in accordance with Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 311, 31.10.2014, p. 72).

- 560. 32014 D 0758: Commission Implementing Decision 2014/758/EU of 29 October 2014 rejecting the refusal of the authorisation of a biocidal product notified by Germany in accordance with Directive 98/8/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 311, 31.10.2014, p. 75).
- 561. 32016 R 0009: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/9 of 5 January 2016 on joint submission of data and data-sharing in accordance with Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the Registration, Evaluation, Authorisation and Restriction of Chemicals (REACH) (OJ L 3, 6.1.2016, p. 41).
- 562. 32016 R 0672: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/672 of 29 April 2016 approving peracetic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products for product-types 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 (OJ L 116, 30.4.2016, p. 3).
- 563. 32016 D 0678: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/678 of 29 April 2016 pursuant to Article 3(3) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council on a product consisting of dried lavender blossoms contained in a pad placed on the market to repel moths (OJ L 116, 30.4.2016, p. 37).
- 564. 32017 D 1532: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2017/1532 of 7 September 2017 addressing questions regarding the comparative assessment of anticoagulant rodenticides in accordance with Article 23(5) of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 232, 8.9.2017, p. 11).
- 565. 32017 R 2001: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2001 of 8 November 2017 approving propan-1-ol as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 1, 2 and 4 (OJ L 290, 9.11.2017, p. 1).

- 566. 32017 R 2002: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2002 of 8 November 2017 approving L(+) lactic acid as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 2, 3 and 4 (OJ L 290, 9.11.2017, p. 4).
- 567. 2017 R 2003: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2003 of 8 November 2017 approving fludioxonil as an active substance for use in biocidal products of product-types 7, 9 and 10 (OJ L 290, 9.11.2017, p. 7).
- 568. 32017 R 2004: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2004 of 8 November 2017 approving 2-methylisothiazol-3(2H)-one as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 12 (OJ L 290, 9.11.2017, p. 11).
- 569. 32017 R 2005: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2005 of 8 November 2017 approving margosa extract, cold-pressed oil of *Azadirachta indica* seeds without shells extracted with super-critical carbon dioxide as an existing active substance for use in biocidal products of product-type 19 (OJ L 290, 9.11.2017, p. 14).
- 570. 32017 R 2100: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/2100 of 4 September 2017 setting out scientific criteria for the determination of endocrine-disrupting properties pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 of the European Parliament and Council (OJ L 301, 17.11.2017, p. 1).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

1. Communication concerning Commission Decision 81/437/EEC of 11 May 1981 laying down the criteria in accordance with which information relating to the inventory of chemical substances is supplied by the Member States to the Commission (OJ C 79, 31.3.1982, p. 3).

- 2. Publication of the EINECS inventory (OJ C 146, 15.6.1990, p. 4).
- 3. The European Chemical Bureau. Commission communication to the Council and the European Parliament (OJ C 1, 5.1.1993, p. 3).
- 4. Communication Third publication of Elines (OJ C 130, 10.5.1993, p. 1).
- 5. Commission Communication pursuant to Article 2 of Commission Decision 85/71/EEC of 21 December 1984 concerning the list of chemical substances notified pursuant to Council Directive 67/548/EEC on the approximation of the laws, regulations and administrative provisions relating to the classification, packaging and labelling of dangerous substances (OJ C 130, 10.5.1993, p. 2).
- 31999 X 0721: Commission Recommendation 1999/721/EC of 12 October 1999 on the results of the risk evaluation and on the risk reduction strategies for the substances:
 2-(2-butoxyethoxy)ethanol; 2-(2-methoxyethoxy)ethanol; Alkanes, C10-13, chloro; Benzene, C10-13-alkyl derivs. (OJ L 292, 13.11.1999, p. 42).
- 7. 32001 H 0194: Commission Recommendation 2001/194/EC of 5 March 2001 on the results of the risk evaluation and the risk reduction strategies for the substances: diphenylether/pentabromo derivative and cumene (OJ L 69, 10.3.2001, p. 30).
- 8. 32001 H 0838: Commission Recommendation 2001/838/EC of 7 November 2001 on the results of the risk evaluation and the risk reduction strategies for the substances: acrylaldehyde; dimethyl sulphate; nonylphenol phenol, 4-nonyl-, branched; tert-butyl methyl ether (OJ L 319, 4.12.2001, p. 30).

- 9. 32002 H 0755: Commission Recommendation 2002/755/EC of 16 September 2002 on the results of the risk evaluation and risk reduction strategy for the substance diphenyl ether, octabromo derivative (OJ L 249, 17.9.2002, p. 27).
- 10. 32002 H 0575: Commission Recommendation 2002/575/EC of 4 July 2002 on the results of the risk evaluation and the risk reduction strategies for the substances: o-anisidine, 1,4-dioxane (OJ L 181, 11.7.2002, p. 29).
- 32002 H 0576: Commission Recommendation 2002/576/EC of 4 July 2002 on the results of the risk evaluation for the substances: ethyl acetoacetate, 4-Chloro-o-cresol, Dimethyldioctadecylammonium chloride (OJ L 181, 11.7.2002, p. 35).
- 12. 32004 H 0394: Commission Recommendation 2004/394/EC of 29 April 2004 on the results of the risk evaluation and the risk reduction strategies for the substances: Acetonitrile; Acrylamide; Acrylonitrile; Acrylic acid; Butadiene; Hydrogen fluoride; Hydrogen peroxide; Methacrylic acid; Methyl methacrylate; Toluene; Trichlorobenzene (OJ L 144, 30.4.2004, p. 72), as corrected by OJ L 199, 7.6.2004, p. 41.
- 13. 32006 H 0283: Commission Recommendation of 11 April 2006 on risk reduction measures for the substances: Dibutylphthalate; 3,4-Dichloroaniline; Di-isodecyl phthalate; 1,2-Benzenedicarboxylic acid, di-C9-11-branched alkyl esters, C10-rich; Di-isononyl phthalate; 1,2-Benzenedicarboxylic acid, di-C8-10-branched alkyl esters, C9-rich; Ethylenediaminetetraacetate; Methyl acetate; Monochloroacetic acid; n-Pentane; Tetrasodium ethylenediaminetetraacetate (OJ L 104, 13.4.2006, p. 45).

CHAPTER 13

COSMETICS

The provisions of the EU legal acts listed in this Chapter, shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of three years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32009 R 1223: Regulation (EC) No 1223/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 November 2009 on cosmetic products (recast) (OJ L 342, 22.12.2009, p. 59), as amended by:
 - 32013 R 0344: Commission Regulation (EU) No 344/2013 of 4 April 2013
 (OJ L 114, 25.4.2013, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 142, 29.5.2013, p. 10,
 - 32013 R 0483: Commission Regulation (EU) No 483/2013 of 24 May 2013
 (OJ L 139, 25.5.2013, p. 8),
 - 32013 R 0658: Commission Regulation (EU) No 658/2013 of 10 July 2013
 (OJ L 190, 11.7.2013, p. 38),
 - 32013 R 1197: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1197/2013 of 25 November 2013
 (OJ L 315, 26.11.2013, p. 34),

- 32014 R 0358: Commission Regulation (EU) No 358/2014 of 9 April 2014
 (OJ L 107, 10.4.2014, p. 5),
- 32014 R 0866: Commission Regulation (EU) No 866/2014 of 8 August 2014
 (OJ L 238, 9.8.2014, p. 3), as corrected by OJ L 254, 28.8.2014, p. 39,
- 32014 R 1003: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1003/2014 of 18 September 2014
 (OJ L 282, 26.9.2014, p. 1),
- 32014 R 1004: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1004/2014 of 18 September 2014
 (OJ L 282, 26.9.2014, p. 5),
- 32015 R 1190: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1190 of 20 July 2015
 (OJ L 193, 21.7.2015, p. 115),
- 32015 R 1298: Commission Regulation (EU) 2015/1298 of 28 July 2015
 (OJ L 199, 29.7.2015, p. 22),
- 32016 R 0314: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/314 of 4 March 2016
 (OJ L 60, 5.3.2016, p. 59), as corrected by OJ L 17, 21.1.2017, p. 52.
- 32016 R 0621: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/621 of 21 April 2016
 (OJ L 106, 22.4.2016, p. 4),
- 32016 R 0622: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/622 of 21 April 2016
 (OJ L 106, 22.4.2016, p. 7),

- 32016 R 1120: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1120 of 11 July 2016
 (OJ L 187, 12.7.2016, p. 1),
- 32016 R 1121: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1121 of 11 July 2016
 (OJ L 187, 12.7.2016, p. 4),
- 32016 R 1143: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1143 of 13 July 2016
 (OJ L 189, 14.7.2016, p. 40),
- 32016 R 1198: Commission Regulation (EU) 2016/1198 of 22 July 2016
 (OJ L 198, 23.7.2016, p. 10),
- 32017 R 0237: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/237 of 10 February 2017
 (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 12),
- 32017 R 0238: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/238 of 10 February 2017
 (OJ L 36, 11.2.2017, p. 37),
- 32017 R 1224: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1224 of 6 July 2017
 (OJ L 174, 7.7.2017, p. 16),
- 32017 R 1410: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1410 of 2 August 2017
 (OJ L 202, 3.8.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 1413: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/1413 of 3 August 2017
 (OJ L 203, 4.8.2017, p. 1),

- 32017 R 2228: Commission Regulation (EU) 2017/2228 of 4 December 2017
 (OJ L 319, 5.12.2017, p. 2), as corrected by OJ L 326, 9.12.2017, p. 55,
- 32018 R 0885: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/885 of 20 June 2018
 (OJ L 158, 21.6.2018, p. 1),
- 32018 R 0978: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/978 of 9 July 2018
 (OJ L 176, 12.7.2018, p. 3), as corrected by OJ L 183, 19.7.2018, p. 27,
- 32018 R 1847: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/1847 of 26 November 2018
 (OJ L 300, 27.11.2018, p. 1),
- 32019 R 0680: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/680 of 30 April 2019
 (OJ L 115, 2.5.2019, p. 3),
- 32019 R 0681: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/681 of 30 April 2019
 (OJ L 115, 2.5.2019, p. 5),
- 32019 R 0698: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/698 of 30 April 2019
 (OJ L 119, 7.5.2019, p. 66),
- 32019 R 0831: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/831 of 22 May 2019
 (OJ L 137, 23.5.2019, p. 29),
- 32017 R 0745: Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 5 April 2017 (OJ L 117, 5.5.2017, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 117, 3.5.2019, p. 9,

- 32019 R 1257: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1257 of 23 July 2019
 (OJ L 196, 24.7.2019, p. 5),
- 32019 R 1857: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1857 of 6 November 2019
 (OJ L 286, 7.11.2019, p. 3),
- 32019 R 1858: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1858 of 6 November 2019
 (OJ L 286, 7.11.2019, p. 7),
- 32019 R 1966: Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1966 of 27 November 2019
 (OJ L 307, 28.11.2019, p. 15),
- 32020 R 1682: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/1682 of 12 November 2020
 (OJ L 379, 13.11.2020, p. 31),
- 32020 R 1683: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/1683 of 12 November 2020
 (OJ L 379, 13.11.2020, p. 34), as corrected by OJ L 397, 26.11.2020, p. 30,
- 32020 R 1684: Commission Regulation (EU) 2020/1684 of 12 November 2020
 (OJ L 379, 13.11.2020, p. 42),
- 32021 R 0850: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/850 of 26 May 2021
 (OJ L 188, 28.5.2021, p. 44), as corrected by OJ L 214, 17.6.2021, p. 68,
- 32021 R 1099: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/1099 of 5 July 2021
 (OJ L 238, 6.7.2021, p. 29), as corrected by OJ L 365, 14.10.2021, p. 46,

- 32021 R 1902: Commission Regulation (EU) 2021/1902 of 29 October 2021
 (OJ L 387, 3.11.2021, p. 120),
- 32022 R 0135: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/135 of 31 January 2022
 (OJ L 22, 1.2.2022, p. 2),
- 32022 R 1176: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/1176 of 7 July 2022
 (OJ L 183, 8.7.2022, p.51),
- 32022 R 1181: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/1181 of 8 July 2022
 (OJ L 184, 11.7.2022, p. 3),
- 32022 R 1531: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/1531 of 15 September 2022
 (OJ L 240, 16.9.2022, p. 3),
- 32022 R 2195: Commission Regulation (EU) 2022/2195 of 10 November 2022
 (OJ L 292, 11.11.2022, p. 32).

The provisions of the Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Andorra shall not enjoy access to the European Cosmetic Products Notification Portal during the three-year transitional period applied to this Chapter.

 32013 D 0674: Commission Implementing Decision 2013/674/EU of 25 November 2013 on Guidelines on Annex I to Regulation (EC) No 1223/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council on cosmetic products (OJ L 315, 26.11.2013, p. 82).

- 3. 32013 R 0655: Commission Regulation (EU) No 655/2013 of 10 July 2013 laying down common criteria for the justification of claims used in relation to cosmetic products (OJ L 190, 11.7.2013, p. 31).
- 4. 380 L 1335: First Commission Directive 80/1335/EEC of 22 December 1980 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to methods of analysis necessary for checking the composition of cosmetic products (OJ L 383, 31.12.1980, p. 27), as amended by:
 - 387 L 0143: Commission Directive 87/143/EEC of 10 February 1987
 (OJ L 57, 27.2.1987, p. 56).
- 5. 382 L 0434: Second Commission Directive 82/434/EEC of 14 May 1982 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to methods of analysis necessary for checking the composition of cosmetic products (OJ L 185, 30.6.1982, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 390 L 0207: Commission Directive 90/207/EEC of 4 April 1990 (OJ L 108, 28.4.1990, p. 92).
- 6. 383 L 0514: Third Commission Directive 83/514/EEC of 27 September 1983 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to methods of analysis necessary for checking the composition of cosmetic products (OJ L 291, 24.10.1983, p. 9).
- 7. 385 L 0490: Fourth Commission Directive 85/490/EEC of 11 October on the approximation of laws of the Member States relating to methods of analysis necessary for checking the composition of cosmetic products (OJ L 295, 7.11.1985, p. 30).

- 393 L 0073: Fifth Commission Directive 93/73/EEC of 9 September 1993 on the methods of analysis necessary for checking composition of cosmetic products (OJ L 231, 14.9.1993, p. 34).
- 395 L 0032: Sixth Commission Directive 95/32/EC of 7 July 1995 relating to methods of analysis necessary for checking the composition of cosmetic products (OJ L 178, 28.7.1995, p. 20).
- 396 L 0045: Seventh Commission Directive 96/45/EC of 2 July 1996 relating to methods of analysis necessary for checking the composition of cosmetic products (OJ L 213, 22.8.1996, p. 8.)
- 11. 32022 D 0677: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/677 of 31 March 2022 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EC) No 1223/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the glossary of common ingredient names for use in the labelling of cosmetic products (OJ L 127, 29.4.2022, p. 1).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

- 32006 H 0406: Commission Recommendation 2006/406/EC of 7 June 2006 establishing guidelines on the use of claims referring to the absence of tests on animals pursuant to Council Directive 76/768/EEC (OJ L 158, 10.6.2006, p. 18).
- 32006 H 0647: Commission Recommendation 2006/647/EC of 22 September 2006 on the efficacy of sunscreen products and the claims made relating thereto (OJ L 265, 26.9.2006, p. 39).

CHAPTER 14

ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 31998 L 0070: Directive 98/70/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 13 October 1998 relating to the quality of petrol and diesel fuels and amending Council Directive 93/12/EEC (OJ L 350, 28.12.1998, p. 58), as amended by:
 - 32000 L 0071: Commission Directive 2000/71/EC of 7 November 2000
 (OJ L 287, 14.11.2000, p. 46),
 - 32003 L 0017: Directive 2003/17/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 3 March 2003 (OJ L 76, 22.3.2003, p. 10),
 - 32009 L 0030: Directive 2009/30/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 23 April 2009 (OJ L 140, 5.6.2009, p. 88),
 - 32011 L 0063: Commission Directive 2011/63/EU of 1 June 2011 (OJ L 147, 2.6.2011, p. 15),
 - 32014 L 0077: Commission Directive 2014/77/EU of 10 June 2014
 (OJ L 170, 11.6.2014, p. 62),
 - 32015 L 1513: Directive (EU) 2015/1513 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 9 September 2015 (OJ L 239, 15.9.2015, p. 1),

32018 R 1999: Regulation (EU) 2018/1999 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 11 December 2018 (OJ L 328, 21.12.2018, p. 1).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) Articles 7 a) to 7 e) shall not apply.
- (b) Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply with regard to Article 8 of the Directive. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of one year from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.
- 2. 32016 L 0802: Directive (EU) 2016/802 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 May 2016 relating to a reduction in the sulphur content of certain liquid fuels (OJ L 132, 21.5.2016, p. 58).
- 3. 32015 D 0887: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/887 of 9 June 2015 on recognition of the "Scottish Quality Farm Assured Combinable Crops Limited" scheme for demonstrating compliance with the sustainability criteria under Directives 98/70/EC and 2009/28/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and repealing Commission Implementing Decision 2012/427/EU (OJ L 144, 10.6.2015, p. 17).

The provisions of the Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of production processes of biofuels and bioliquids on its territory.

4. 32002 D 0159: Commission Decision 2002/159/EC of 18 February 2002 on a common format for the submission of summaries of national fuel quality data (OJ L 53, 23.2.2002, p. 30).

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of one year from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

5. 32011 D 0013: Commission Decision 2011/13/EU of 12 January 2011 on certain types of information about biofuels and bioliquids to be submitted by economic operators to Member States (OJ L 9, 13.1.2011, p. 11).

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of production processes of biofuels and bioliquids on its territory.

6. 32014 R 1307: Commission Regulation (EU) No 1307/2014 of 8 December 2014 on defining the criteria and geographic ranges of highly biodiverse grassland for the purposes of Article 7b(3)(c) of Directive 98/70/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council relating to the quality of petrol and diesel fuels and Article 17(3)(c) of Directive 2009/28/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on the promotion of the use of energy from renewable sources (OJ L 351, 9.12.2014, p. 3).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of production processes of petrol and diesel fuels on its territory.

- 7. 32015 L 0652: Council Directive (EU) 2015/652 of 20 April 2015 laying down calculation methods and reporting requirements pursuant to Directive 98/70/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council relating to the quality of petrol and diesel fuels (OJ L 107, 25.4.2015, p. 26), as corrected by OJ L 129, 27.5.2015, p. 53, as amended by:
 - 32018 R 1999: Regulation (EU) 2018/1999 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 11 December 2018 (OJ L 328, 21.12.2018, p. 1).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of production processes of petrol and diesel fuels on its territory.

- 8. 31994 L 0062: European Parliament and Council Directive 94/62/EC of 20 December 1994 on packaging and packaging waste (OJ L 365, 31.12.1994, p. 10), as amended by:
 - 32004 L 0012: Directive 2004/12/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 February 2004 (OJ L 47, 18.2.2004, p. 26),

- 32005 L 0020: Directive 2005/20/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 March 2005 (OJ L 70, 16.3.2005, p. 17),
- 32013 L 0002: Commission Directive 2013/2/EU of 7 February 2013
 (OJ L 37, 8.2.2013, p. 10),
- 32015 L 0720: Directive (EU) 2015/720 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 29 April 2015 (OJ L 115, 6.5.2015, p. 11),
- 32018 L 0852: Directive (EU) 2018/852 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2018 amending Directive 94/62/EC on packaging and packaging waste (OJ L 150, 14.6.2018, p. 141).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply with regard to Article 6(1)(f) and (g) of the Directive. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of five years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.
- (b) Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply with regard to Articles 7 and 12 of the Directive. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.
- (c) Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply with regard to Article 11 of the Directive. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of production processes of packaging or packaging components containing heavy metals on its territory.

- 9. 397 D 0129: Commission Decision 97/129/EC of 28 January 1997 establishing the identification system for packaging materials pursuant to European Parliament and Council Directive 94/62/EC on packaging and packaging waste (OJ L 50, 20.2.1997, p. 28).
- 10. 32001 D 0171: Commission Decision 2001/171/EC of 19 February 2001 establishing the conditions for a derogation for glass packaging in relation to a heavy metal concentration levels established in Directive 94/62/EC on packaging and packaging waste (OJ L 62, 2.3.2001, p. 20), as amended by:
 - 32006 D 0340: Commission Decision 2006/340/EC of 8 May 2006
 (OJ L 125, 12.5.2006, p. 43).

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of production processes of packaging or packaging components containing heavy metals on its territory.

- 11. 32005 D 0270: Commission Decision 2005/270/EC of 22 March 2005 establishing the formats relating to the database system pursuant to Directive 94/62/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on packaging and packaging waste (OJ L 86, 5.4.2005, p. 6), as amended by:
 - 32018 D 0896: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/896 of 19 June 2018
 (OJ L 160, 25.6.2018, p. 6),

32019 D 0665: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/665 of 17 April 2019
 (OJ L 112, 26.4.2019, p. 26).

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

12. 32009 D 0292: Commission Decision 2009/292/EC of 24 March 2009 establishing the conditions for a derogation for plastic crates and plastic pallets in relation to the heavy metal concentration levels established in Directive 94/62/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on packaging and packaging waste (OJ L 79, 25.3.2009, p. 44).

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of production processes of plastic crates and plastic pallets containing heavy metals on its territory.

- 13. 31994 L 0063: European Parliament and Council Directive 94/63/EC of 20 December 1994 on the control of volatile organic compound (VOC) emissions resulting from the storage of petrol and its distribution from terminals to service stations (OJ L 365, 31.12.1994, p. 24), as amended by:
 - 32018 D 0853: Decision (EU) 2018/853 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2018 (OJ L 150, 14.6.2018, p. 155).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

With regard to Articles 3 and 4 of this Directive, Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the entry into service of storage of petrol and its distribution from terminals to service stations on its territory.

- 14. 32004 L 0042: Directive 2004/42/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 21 April 2004 on the limitation of emissions of volatile organic compounds due to the use of organic solvents in certain paints and varnishes and vehicle refinishing products and amending Directive 1999/13/EC (OJ 143, 30.4.2004, p. 87), as amended by:
 - 32010 L 0079: Commission Directive 2010/79/EU of 19 November 2010
 (OJ L 304, 20.11.2010, p. 18),
 - 32008 L 0112: Directive 2008/112/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 December 2008 (OJ L 345, 23.12.2008, p. 68),

- 32019 R 1020: Regulation (EU) 2019/1020 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 20 June 2019 (OJ L 169, 25.6.2019, p. 1).
- 15. 32014 R 0517: Regulation (EU) No 517/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 April 2014 on fluorinated greenhouse gases and repealing Regulation (EC) No 842/2006 (OJ L 150, 20.5.2014, p. 195).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.
- (b) Articles 14 to 19 and Article 25(2) shall not apply.
- 16. 32015 R 2065: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2065 of 17 November 2015 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 517/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council, the format for notification of the training and certification programmes of the Member States (OJ L 301, 18.11.2015, p. 14).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

17. 32015 R 2066: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2066 of 17 November 2015 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 517/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council, minimum requirements and the conditions for mutual recognition for the certification of natural persons carrying out installation, servicing, maintenance, repair or decommissioning of electrical switchgear containing fluorinated greenhouse gases or recovery of fluorinated greenhouse gases from stationary electrical switchgear (OJ L 301, 18.11.2015, p. 22).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

18. 32015 R 2067: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2067 of 17 November 2015 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 517/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council, minimum requirements and the conditions for mutual recognition for the certification of natural persons as regards stationary refrigeration, air conditioning and heat pump equipment, and refrigeration units of refrigerated trucks and trailers, containing fluorinated greenhouse gases and for the certification of companies as regards stationary refrigeration, air conditioning and heat pump equipment, containing fluorinated greenhouse gases (OJ L 301, 18.11.2015, p. 28).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

19. 32015 R 2068: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2015/2068 of 17 November 2015 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 517/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council, the format of labels for products and equipment containing fluorinated greenhouse gases (OJ L 301, 18.11.2015, p. 39).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

20. 32007 R 1497: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1497/2007 of 18 December 2007 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 842/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council, standard leakage checking requirements for stationary fire protection systems containing certain fluorinated greenhouse gases (OJ L 333, 19.12.2007, p. 4).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

21. 32007 R 1516: Commission Regulation (EC) No 1516/2007 of 19 December 2007 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 842/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council, standard leakage checking requirements for stationary refrigeration, air conditioning and heat pump equipment containing certain fluorinated greenhouse gases (OJ L 335, 20.12.2007, p. 10).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

22. 32008 R 0304: Commission Regulation (EC) No 304/2008 of 2 April 2008 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 842/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council, minimum requirements and the conditions for mutual recognition for the certification of companies and personnel as regards stationary fire protection systems and fire extinguishers containing certain fluorinated greenhouse gases (OJ L 92, 3.4.2008, p. 12).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

23. 32008 R 0306: Commission Regulation (EC) No 306/2008 of 2 April 2008 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 842/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council, minimum requirements and the conditions for mutual recognition for the certification of personnel recovering certain fluorinated greenhouse gas-based solvents from equipment (OJ L 92, 3.4.2008, p. 21), as corrected by OJ L 280, 23.10.2008, p. 38.

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

24. 32008 R 0307: Commission Regulation (EC) No 307/2008 of 2 April 2008 establishing, pursuant to Regulation (EC) No 842/2006 of the European Parliament and of the Council, minimum requirements for training programmes and the conditions for mutual recognition of training attestations for personnel as regards air-conditioning systems in certain motor vehicles containing certain fluorinated greenhouse gases (OJ L 92, 3.4.2008, p. 25).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

25. 32010 R 0995: Regulation (EU) No 995/2010 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 October 2010 laying down the obligations of operators who place timber and timber products on the market (OJ L 295, 12.11.2010, p. 23).

26. 32019 R 1010: Regulation (EU) 2019/1010 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 June 2019 on the alignment of reporting obligations in the field of legislation related to the environment, and amending Regulations (EC) No 166/2006 and (EU) No 995/2010 of the European Parliament and of the Council, Directives 2002/49/EC, 2004/35/EC, 2007/2/EC, 2009/147/EC and 2010/63/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council, Council Regulations (EC) No 338/97 and (EC) No 2173/2005, and Council Directive 86/278/EEC (OJ L 170, 25.6.2019, p. 115).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) With regard to the reporting obligations under Regulation (EC) No 166/2006, The Andorran competent authorities shall provide the data referred to in Regulation (EC) No 166/2006 directly to the European Commission.¹
- (b) With regard to the reporting obligations under Directive 2007/2/EC, Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol I shall be a period of four years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.²
- (c) With regard to the reporting obligations under Council Directive 86/278/EEC, Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the use of sewage sludge in agriculture on its territory.³

See Annex XX, Part I, Chapter 1, No. 51 for details.

See Annex XX, Part I, Chapter 1, No. 55 for details.

See Annex XX, Part I, Chapter 5, No. 1.

- 27. 32012 R 0363: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 363/2012 of 23 February 2012 on the procedural rules for the recognition and withdrawal of recognition of monitoring organisations as provided for in Regulation (EU) No 995/2010 of the European Parliament and of the Council laying down the obligations of operators who place timber and timber products on the market (OJ L 115, 27.4.2012, p. 12).
- 28. 32012 R 0607: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 607/2012 of 6 July 2012 on the detailed rules concerning the due diligence system and the frequency and nature of the checks on monitoring organisations as provided for in Regulation (EU) No 995/2010 of the European Parliament and of the Council laying down the obligations of operators who place timber and timber products on the market (OJ L 177, 7.7.2012, p. 16).
- 29. 32019 L 0904: Directive (EU) 2019/904 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 June 2019 on the reduction of the impact of certain plastic products on the environment (OJ L 155, 12.6.2019, p. 1).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

- (a) As regards Article 4(1), the words "compared to 2022" shall read "compared to 2022, based on an estimate of single—use plastic consumption derived from data collected in 2024 and 2025".
- (b) As regards Article 8, Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

- (c) In Article 9(1)(a), the words "by 2025" shall read "by 2029".
- (d) As regards Article 13, Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.
- (e) Any obligations relating to "fishing gear" and "waste fishing gear" as defined in Article 3(4) and (5) shall not apply.
- 30. 32021 D 0958: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2021/958 of 31 May 2021 laying down the format for reporting data and information on fishing gear placed on the market and waste fishing gear collected in Member States and the format for the quality check report in accordance with Articles 13(1)(d) and 13(2) of Directive (EU) 2019/904 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 211, 15.6.2021, p. 51), as corrected by OJ L 34, 16.2.2022, p. 52.

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read in accordance with the adaptations for Directive (EU) 2019/904.

31. 32021 D 1752: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2021/1752 of 1 October 2021 laying down rules for the application of Directive (EU) 2019/904 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the calculation, verification and reporting of data on the separate collection of waste single-use plastic beverage bottles (OJ L 349, 4.10.2021, p. 19).

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read in accordance with the adaptations for Directive (EU) 2019/904.

- 32. 32021 D 2267: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2021/2267 of 17 December 2021 laying down the format for reporting data and information on the collected post-consumption waste of tobacco products with filters and of filters marketed for use in combination with tobacco products (OJ L 455, 20.12.2021, p. 32).
- 33. 32022 D 0162: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/162 of 4 February 2022 laying down rules for the application of Directive (EU) 2019/904 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the calculation, verification and reporting on the reduction in the consumption of certain single-use plastic products and the measures taken by Member States to achieve such reduction (OJ L 26, 7.2.2022, p. 19).

The provisions of this Decision shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read in accordance with the adaptations for Directive (EU) 2019/904.

- 34. 32012 L 0019: Directive 2012/19/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 4 July 2012 on waste electrical and electronic equipment (WEEE) (OJ L 197, 24.7.2012, p. 38), as amended by:
 - 32018 L 0849: Directive (EU) 2018/849 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 30 May 2018 (OJ L 150, 14.6.2018, p. 93).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of two years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

- 35. 32017 R 0699: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/699 of 18 April 2017 establishing a common methodology for the calculation of the weight of electrical and electronic equipment (EEE) placed on the market of each Member State and a common methodology for the calculation of the quantity of waste electrical and electronic equipment (WEEE) generated by weight in each Member State (OJ L 103, 19.4.2017, p. 17).
- 36. 32019 R 0290: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/290 of 19 February 2019 establishing the format for registration and reporting of producers of electrical and electronic equipment to the register (OJ L 48, 20.2.2019, p. 6).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

 32005 H 0027: Commission Recommendation 2005/27/EC of 12 January 2005 on what, for the purposes of Directive 98/70/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning petrol and diesel fuels, constitutes availability of unleaded petrol and diesel fuel with a maximum sulphur content on an appropriately balanced geographical basis (OJ L 15, 19.1.2005, p. 26).

CHAPTER 15

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY, TELECOMMUNICATION AND DATA PROCESSING

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 32008 L 0063: Commission Directive 2008/63/EC of 20 June 2008 on competition in the markets in telecommunications terminal equipment (Codified version) (OJ L 162, 21.6.2008, p. 20).
 - Listed here for purposes of information only, for application, see Annex XIV on Competition.
- 32014 L 0053: Directive 2014/53/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council
 of 16 April 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the
 making available on the market of radio equipment and repealing Directive 1999/5/EC
 (OJ L 153, 22.5.2014, p. 62), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 1139: Regulation (EU) 2018/1139 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 4 July 2018 (OJ L 212, 22.8.2018, p. 1),
 - 32022 L 2380: Directive (EU) 2022/2380 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 23 November 2022 (OJ L 315, 7.12.2022, p. 30).
- 3. 32019 R 0320: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/320 of 12 December 2018 supplementing of Directive 2014/53/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the application of the essential requirements referred to in Article 3(3)(g) of that Directive in order to ensure caller location in emergency communications from mobile devices (OJ L 55, 25.2.2019, p. 1).

- 4. 32022 R 0030: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/30 of 29 October 2021 supplementing Directive 2014/53/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the application of the essential requirements referred to in Article 3(3), points (d), (e) and (f), of that Directive (OJ L 7, 12.1.2022, p. 6).
- 5. 32017 R 1354: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1354 of 20 July 2017 specifying how to present the information provided for in Article 10(10) of Directive 2014/53/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 190, 21.7.2017, p. 7).
- 6. 32000 D 0637: Commission Decision 2000/637/EC of 22 September 2000 on the application of Article 3(3)(e) of Directive 1999/5/EC to radio equipment covered by the regional arrangement concerning the radiotelephone service on inland waterways (OJ L 269, 21.10.2000, p. 50).
- 7. 32001 D 0148: Commission Decision 2001/148/EC of 21 February 2001 on the application of Article 3(3)(e) of Directive 1999/5/EC to avalanche beacons (OJ L 55, 24.2.2001, p. 65).
- 8. 32005 D 0053: Commission Decision 2005/53/EC of 25 January 2005 on the application of Article 3(3)(e) of Directive 1999/5/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council to radio equipment intended to participate in the Automatic Identification System (AIS) (OJ L 22, 26.1.2005, p. 14).
- 9. 32005 D 0631: Commission Decision 2005/631/EC of 29 August 2005 concerning essential requirements as referred to in Directive 1999/5/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council ensuring access of Cospas-Sarsat locator beacons to emergency services (OJ L 225, 31.8.2005, p. 28).

- 10. 32013 D 0638: Commission Decision 2013/638/EU of 12 August 2013 on essential requirements relating to marine radio communication equipment which is intended to be used on non-SOLAS vessels and to participate in the Global Maritime Distress and Safety System (GMDSS) (OJ L 296, 7.11.2013, p. 22).
- 11. 32000 D 0299: Commission Decision 2000/299/EC of 6 April 2000 establishing the initial classification of radio equipment and telecommunications terminal equipment and associated identifiers (OJ L 97, 19.04.2000, p. 13).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

- 31984 X 0549: Council Recommendation 84/549/EEC of 12 November 1984 concerning the implementation of harmonization in the field of telecommunications (OJ L 298, 16.11.1984, p. 49).
- 2. 31989 Y 0511(01): Council Resolution 89/C 117/01 of 27 April 1989 on standardization in the field of information technology and telecommunications (OJ C 117, 11.5.1989, p. 1).

CHAPTER 16

GENERAL PROVISIONS IN THE FIELD OF TECHNICAL BARRIERS TO TRADE

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32015L1535: Directive (EU) 2015/1535 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 September 2015 laying down a procedure for the provision of information in the field of technical regulations and of rules on Information Society services (OJ L 241, 17.9.2015, p. 1).
- 2. 32012 R 1025: Regulation (EU) No 1025/2012 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 25 October 2012 on European standardisation, amending Council Directives 89/686/EEC and 93/15/EEC and Directives 94/9/EC, 94/25/EC, 95/16/EC, 97/23/EC, 98/34/EC, 2004/22/EC, 2007/23/EC, 2009/23/EC and 2009/105/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and repealing Council Decision 87/95/EEC and Decision No 1673/2006/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 316, 14.11.2012, p. 12).
- 3. 32008 R 0765: Regulation (EC) No 765/2008 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 July 2008 setting out the requirements for accreditation and market surveillance relating to the marketing of products and repealing Regulation (EEC) No 339/93 (OJ L 218, 13.8.2008, p. 30).

- 4. 31993 L 0068: Council Directive 93/68/EEC of 22 July 1993 amending Directives 87/404/EEC (simple pressure vessels), Directive 2009/48/EC of 18 June 2009 (safety of toys), 89/106/EEC (construction products), 89/336/EEC (electromagnetic compatibility), 89/392/EEC (machinery), 89/686/EEC (personal protective equipment), 90/384/EEC (non-automatic weighing instruments), 90/385/EEC (active implantable medicinal devices), 90/396/EEC (appliances burning gaseous fuels), 91/263/EEC (telecommunications terminal equipment), 92/42/EEC (new hot-water boilers fired with liquid or gaseous fuels) and 73/23/EEC (electrical equipment designed for use within certain voltage limits) (OJ L 220, 30.8.1993, p. 1).
- 5. 32008 D 0768: Decision No 768/2008/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 July 2008 on a common framework for the marketing of products, and repealing Council Decision 93/465/EEC (OJ L 218, 13.8.2008, p. 82).
- 6. 31994 L 0011: Directive 94/11/EC of the European Parliament and the Council of 23 March 1994 on the approximation of the laws, regulation and administrative provisions of the Member States relating to labelling of the materials used in the main components of footwear for sale to the consumer (OJ L 100, 19.4.1994, p. 37), as corrected by OJ L 47, 24.2.1996, p. 35, as amended by:
 - 32006 L 0096: Council Directive 2006/96/EC of 20 November 2006
 (OJ L 363, 20.12.2006, p. 81),
 - 32013 L 0015: Council Directive 2013/15/EU of 13 May 2013 (OJ L 158, 10.6.2013, p. 172).

- 7. 32019 R 0515: Regulation (EU) 2019/515 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 19 March 2019 on the mutual recognition of goods lawfully marketed in another Member State and repealing Regulation (EC) No 764/2008 (OJ L 91, 29.3.2019, p. 1).
- 8. 369 L 0493: Council Directive 69/493/EEC of 15 December 1969 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to crystal glass (OJ L 326, 29.12.1969, p. 36).
- 9. 32001 L 0095: Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 3 December 2001 on general product safety (OJ L 11, 15.1.2002, p. 4), as amended by:
 - 32008 R 0765: Regulation (EC) No 765/2008 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 9 July 2008 (OJ L 218, 13.8.2008, p. 30), as amended by:
 - 32019 R 1020: Regulation (EU) 2019/1020 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 June 2019 (OJ L 169, 25.6.2019, p. 1).
- 10. 32005 D 0323: Commission Decision 2005/323/EC of 21 April 2005 on the safety requirements to be met by the European standards for floating leisure articles for use on or in the water pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 104, 23.4.2005, p. 39).
- 11. 32005 D 0718: Commission Decision 2005/718/EC of 13 October 2005 on compliance of certain standards with the general safety requirement of Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and the publication of their references in the Official Journal (OJ L 271, 15.10.2005, p. 51).

- 12. 32008 D 0264: Commission Decision 2008/264/EC of 25 March 2008 on the fire safety requirements to be met by European standards for cigarettes pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 83, 26.3.2008, p. 35).
- 13. 32008 D 0357: Commission Decision 2008/357/EC of 23 April 2008 on specific child safety requirements to be met by European standards for lighters pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 120, 7.5.2008, p. 11).
- 14. 32009 D 0490: Commission Decision 2009/490/EC of 23 June 2009 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for personal music players pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 161, 24.6.2009, p. 38).
- 15. 32010 D 0009: Commission Decision 2010/9/EU of 6 January 2010 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for bath rings, bathing aids and bath tubs and stands for infants and young children pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 3, 7.1.2010, p. 23).
- 16. 32010 D 0011: Commission Decision 2010/11/EU of 7 January 2010 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for consumer-mounted childproof locking devices for windows and balcony doors pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 4, 8.1.2010, p. 91).
- 17. 32010 D 0376: Commission Decision 2010/376/EU of 2 July 2010 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for certain products in the sleep environment of children pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 170, 6.7.2010, p. 39).

- 18. 32011 D 0476: Commission Decision 2011/476/EU of 27 July 2011 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for stationary training equipment pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 196, 28.7.2011, p. 16).
- 19. 32009 L 0043: Directive 2009/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 6 May 2009 simplifying terms and conditions of transfers of defence-related products within the Community (OJ L 146, 10.6.2009, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32010 L 0080: Commission Directive 2010/80/EU of 22 November 2010
 (OJ L 308, 24.11.2010, p. 11),
 - 32012 L 0010: Commission Directive 2012/10/EU of 22 March 2012
 (OJ L 85, 24.3.2012, p. 3),
 - 32012 L 0047: Commission Directive 2012/47/EU of 14 December 2012
 (OJ L 31, 31.1.2013, p. 43),
 - 32014 L 0108: Commission Directive 2014/108/EU of 12 December 2014
 (OJ L 359, 16.12.2014, p. 117),
 - 32016 L 0970: Commission Directive (EU) 2016/970 of 27 May 2016
 (OJ L 163, 21.6.2016, p. 1),
 - 32017 L 0433: Commission Directive (EU) 2017/433 of 7 March 2017
 (OJ L 70, 15.3.2017, p. 1),

32019 L 0514: Commission Directive (EU) 2019/514 of 14 March 2019
 (OJ L 89, 29.3.2019, p. 1).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the production on, or transfers from, its territory of defence-related products.

- 20. 32011 D 0477: Commission Decision 2011/477/EU of 27 July 2011 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards to address certain risks posed to children by internal blinds, corded window coverings and safety devices pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 196, 28.7.2011, p. 21).
- 21. 32011 D 0479: Commission Decision 2011/479/EU of 27 July 2011 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for gymnastic equipment pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 197, 29.7.2011, p. 13).
- 22. 32011 D 0786: Commission Decision 2011/786/EU of 29 November 2011 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for bicycles, bicycles for young children, and luggage carriers for bicycles pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 319, 2.12.2011, p. 106).
- 23. 32013 D 0121: Commission Decision 2013/121/EU of 7 March 2013 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for certain seats for children pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on general product safety (OJ L 65, 8.3.2013, p. 23).

- 24. 32014 D 0059: Commission Decision 2014/59/EU of 5 February 2014 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for consumer laser products pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on general product safety (OJ L 36, 6.2.2014, p. 20).
- 25. 32015 D 0547: Commission Decision (EU) 2015/547 of 1 April 2015 on the safety requirements to be met by European standards for alcohol-powered flueless fireplaces pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on general product safety (OJ L 90, 2.4.2015, p. 14).
- 26. 32006 D 0514: Commission Decision 2006/514/EC of 20 July 2006 on compliance of certain standards with the general safety requirement of Directive 2001/95/EC and their references in the Official Journal (OJ L 200, 22.7.2006, p. 35).
- 27. 32009 D 0018: Commission Decision 2009/18/EC of 22 December 2008 on compliance of standard EN 1273:2005 on baby walking frames with the general safety requirement of Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and publication of the reference of the standard in the Official Journal (OJ L 8, 13.1.2009, p. 29).
- 28. 32011 D 0196: Commission Decision 2011/196/EU of 29 March 2011 on compliance of standard EN 14682:2007 on cords and drawstrings on children's clothing with the general safety requirement of Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and publication of the reference of the standard in the Official Journal (OJ L 82, 30.3.2011, p. 8).

- 29. 32019 D 1698: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1698 of 9 October 2019 on European standards for products drafted in support of Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council on general product safety (OJ L 259, 10.10.2019, p. 65), as amended by:
 - 32020 D 1808: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/1808
 of 30 November 2020 (OJ L 402, 1.12.2020, p. 140),
 - 32022 D 1401: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/1401
 of 12 August 2022 (OJ L 213, 16.8.2022, p. 59).
- 30. 32015 D 1320: Commission Implementing Decision 2015/1320/EU of 30 July 2015 on the withdrawal of the references of the standards on soother holder, on soothers, on buoyancy aids for swimming instructions and on barbecues from the *Official Journal of the European Union* pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 203, 31.7.2015, p. 29).
- 31. 32015 D 1345: Commission Implementing Decision 2015/1345/EU of 31 July 2015 on publication of the references of standard on cords and drawstrings on children's clothing, on carry cots and stands, on safety barriers and on changing units for domestic use in the *Official Journal of the European Union* pursuant to Directive 2001/95/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 207, 4.8.2015, p. 73).
- 32. 32020 R 1668: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1668 of 10 November 2020 specifying the details and functionalities of the information and communication system to be used for the purposes of Regulation (EU) 2019/515 of the European Parliament and of the Council on the mutual recognition of goods lawfully marketed in another Member State (OJ L 377, 11.11.2020, p. 7).

33. 32021 L 0555: Directive (EU) 2021/555 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 24 March 2021 on control of the acquisition and possession of weapons (codification) (OJ L 115, 6.4.2021, p. 1).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

- 1. Conclusions on standardization, approved by the Council on 16 July 1984 (OJ C 136, 4.6.1985, p. 2).
- 2. 31985 Y 0604(01): Council Resolution 85/C 136/01 of 7 May 1985 on a new approach to technical harmonization and standards (OJ C 136, 4.6.1985, p. 1).
- 3. 31990 Y 0116(01): Council Resolution of 21 December 1989 on a global approach to conformity assessment (OJ C 10, 16.1.90, p. 1).
- 4. 31992 Y 0709(01): Council Resolution of 18 June 1992 on the role of European standardization in the European economy (OJ C 173, 9.7.1992, p. 1).
- 5. 32011 H 0024: Commission Recommendation 2011/24/EU of 11 January 2011 on the certification of defence undertakings under Article 9 of Directive 2009/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council simplifying terms and conditions of transfers of defence-related products within the Community (OJ L 11, 15.1.2011, p. 62).

The provisions of this Recommendation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the production on, or transfers from, its territory of defence-related products.

6. 32016 H 2123: Commission Recommendation (EU) 2016/2123 of 30 November 2016 on the harmonisation of the scope of and conditions for general transfer licences for armed forces and contracting authorities as referred to in point (a) of Article 5(2) of Directive 2009/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 329, 3.12.2016, p. 101).

The provisions of this Recommendation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the production on, or transfers from, its territory of defence-related products.

7. 32016 H 2124: Commission Recommendation (EU) 2016/2124 of 30 November 2016 on the harmonisation of the scope of and conditions for general transfer licences for certified recipients as referred to in Article 9 of Directive 2009/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 329, 3.12.2016, p. 105).

The provisions of this Recommendation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the production on, or transfers from, its territory of defence-related products.

8. 32018 H 2050: Commission Recommendation (EU) 2018/2050 of 19 December 2018 on aligning the scope of and conditions for general transfer licences for the purposes of demonstration and evaluation as referred to in point (c) of Article 5(2) of Directive 2009/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 327, 21.12.2018, p. 89).

The provisions of this Recommendation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the production on, or transfers from, its territory of defence-related products.

9. 32018 H 2051: Commission Recommendation (EU) 2018/2051 of 19 December 2018 on aligning the scope of and conditions for general transfer licences for the purposes of repair and maintenance as referred to in point (d) of Article 5(2) of Directive 2009/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 327, 21.12.2018, p. 94).

The provisions of this Recommendation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the production on, or transfers from, its territory of defence-related products.

10. 32018 H 2052: Commission Recommendation (EU) 2018/2052 of 19 December 2018 on aligning the scope of and conditions for general transfer licences for the purpose of exhibition as referred to in point (c) of Article 5(2) of Directive 2009/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 327, 21.12.2018, p. 98).

The provisions of this Recommendation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 4 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. During the suspension referred to in Article 4(2) of Framework Protocol 1, Andorra shall not authorise the production on, or transfers from, its territory of defence-related products.

FREE MOVEMENT OF GOODS - GENERAL

ACTS REFERRED TO

1. 31998 R 2679: Council Regulation (EC) No 2679/98 of 7 December 1998 on the functioning of the internal market in relation to the free movement of goods among the Member States (OJ L 337, 12.12.1998, p. 8).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

- 1. 31980 Y 1003(01): Communication from the Commission concerning the consequences of the judgment given by the Court of Justice of the European Communities on 20 February 1979 in Case 120/78 ("Cassis de Dijon") (OJ C 256, 3.10.80, p. 2).
- 2. 32000 Y 0519(2): Council Resolution 2000/C 141/02 of 28 October 1999 on mutual recognition (OJ C 141, 19.5.2000, p. 5).
- 3. 41998 X 1212(01): Resolution of the Council and the representatives of the governments of the Member States, meeting within the Council of 7 December 1998 on the free movement of goods (OJ L 337, 12.12.1998, p. 10).
- 4. 32009 H 0524: Commission Recommendation 2009/524/EC of 29 June 2009 on measures to improve the functioning of the single market (OJ L 176, 7.7.2009, p. 17).

CONSTRUCTION PRODUCTS

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32011 R 0305: Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 March 2011 laying down harmonised conditions for the marketing of construction products and repealing Council Directive 89/106/EEC (OJ L 88, 4.4.2011, p. 5), as amended by:
 - 32014 R 0574: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 574/2014
 of 21 February 2014 (OJ L 159, 28.5.2014, p. 41).
 - 32014 R 0568: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 568/2014
 of 18 February 2014 (OJ L 157, 27.5.2014, p. 76).
 - 32019 R 1020: Regulation (EU) 2019/1020 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 June 2019 (OJ L 169, 25.6.2019, p. 1).
- 31995 D 0467: Commission Decision 95/467/EC of 24 October 1995 implementing Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC on construction products (OJ L 268, 10.11.1995, p. 29), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33),

- 32002 D 0592: Commission Decision 2002/592/EC of 15 July 2002
 (OJ L 192, 20.7.2002, p. 57),
- 32010 D 0679: Commission Decision 2010/679/EU of 8 November 2010
 (OJ L 292, 10.11.2010, p. 55).
- 3. 31996 D 0577: Commission Decision 96/577/EC of 24 June 1996 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards fixed fire-fighting systems (OJ L 254, 8.10.1996, p. 44).
- 4. 31996 D 0578: Commission Decision 96/578/EC of 24 June 1996 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards sanitary appliances (OJ L 254, 8.10.1996, p.49), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 5. 31996 D 0579: Commission Decision 96/579/EC of 24 June 1996 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards circulation fixtures (OJ L 254, 8.10.1996, p. 52), as amended by:
 - 31999 D 0453: Commission Decision 1999/453/EC of 18 June 1999
 (OJ L 178, 14.7.1999, p. 50).

- 6. 31996 D 0580: Commission Decision 96/580/EC of 24 June 1996 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards curtain walling (OJ L 254, 8.10.1996, p. 56), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 7. 31996 D 0582: Commission Decision 96/582/EC of 24 June on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards structural sealant glazing systems and metal anchors for concrete (OJ L 254, 8.10.1996, p. 62).
- 8. 31996 D 0603: Commission Decision 96/603/EC of 4 October 1996 establishing the list of products belonging to classes A "No contribution to fire" provided for in Decision 94/611/EC implementing Article 20 of Council Directive 89/106/EEC on construction products (OJ L 267, 19.10.1996, p. 23).
- 9. 31997 D 0161: Commission Decision 97/161/EC of 17 February 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards metal anchors for use in concrete for fixing lightweight systems (OJ L 62, 4.3.1997, p. 41).

- 10. 31997 D 0176: Commission Decision 97/176/EC of 17 February 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards structural timber products and ancillaries (OJ L 73, 14.3.1997, p. 19), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 31997 D 0177: Commission Decision 97/177/EC of 17 February 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards metal injection anchors for use in masonry (OJ L 73, 14.3.1997, p. 24).
- 12. 31997 D 0462: Commission Decision 97/462/EC of 27 June 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards wood-based panels (OJ L 198. 25.7.1997, p. 27), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 13. 31997 D 0463: Commission Decision 97/463/EC of 27 June 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards plastic anchors for use in concrete and masonry (OJ L 198, 25.7.1997, p. 31).

- 14. 31997 D 0555: Commission Decision 97/555/EC of 14 July 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards cements, building limes and other hydraulic bines (OJ L 229, 20.8.1997, p. 9), as amended by:
 - 32010 D 0683: Commission Decision 2010/683/EU of 9 November 2010
 (OJ L 293, 11.11.2010, p. 60).
- 15. 31997 D 0556: Commission Decision 97/556/EC of 14 July 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards external thermal insulation composite systems/kits with rendering (ETICS) (OJ L 229, 20.8.1997, p. 14), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33),
 - 32011 D 0014: Commission Decision 2011/14/EU of 13 January 2011
 (OJ L 10, 14.1.2011, p. 5).
- 16. 31997 D 0638: Commission Decision 97/638/EC of 19 September 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards fasteners for structural timber (OJ L 268, 1.10.1997, p. 36).

- 17. 31997 D 0740: Commission Decision 97/740/EC of 14 October 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards masonry and related products (OJ L 299, 4.11.1997, p. 42), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 18. 31997 D 0808: Commission Decision 97/808/EC of 20 November 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards floorings (OJ L 331, 3.12.1997, p. 18), as amended by:
 - 31999 D 0453: Commission Decision 1999/453/EC of 18 June 1999
 (OJ L 178, 14.7.1999, p. 50),
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33),
 - 32006 D 0190: Commission Decision 2006/190/EC of 1 March 2006
 (OJ L 66, 8.3.2006, p. 47).
- 19. 31998 D 0143: Commission Decision 98/143/EC of 3 February 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards systems of mechanically fastened flexible roof waterproofing membranes (OJ L 42, 14.2.1998, p. 58).

- 20. 31998 D 0213: Commission Decision 98/213/EC of 9 March 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards internal partition kits (OJ L 80, 18.3.1998, p. 41), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33),
 - 32012 D 0201: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/201/EU of 26 March 2012
 (OJ L 109, 21.4.2012, p. 20).
- 21. 31998 D 0214: Commission Decision 98/214/EC of 9 March 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards structural metallic products and ancillaries (OJ L 80, 18.3.1998, p. 46), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 22. 31998 D 0279: Commission Decision 98/279/EC of 5 December 1997 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards non load-bearing permanent shuttering kits/systems based on hollow blocks or panels of insulating materials and, sometimes, concrete (OJ L 127, 29.4.1998, p. 26), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).

- 23. 31998 D 0436: Commission Decision 98/436/EC of 22 June 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards roof coverings, rooflights, roof windows and ancillary products (OJ L 194, 10.7.1998, p. 30), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 24. 31998 D 0437: Commission Decision 98/437/EC of 30 June 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards internal and external wall and ceiling finishes (OJ L 194, 10.7.1998, p. 39), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 25. 31998 D 0456: Commission Decision 98/456/EC of 3 July 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards post-tensioning kits for the prestressing of structures (OJ L 201, 17.7.1998, p. 112).
- 26. 31998 D 0457: Commission Decision 98/457/EC of 3 July 1998 concerning the test of the Single Burning Item (SBI) referred to in Decision 94/611/EC implementing Article 20 of Council Directive 89/106/EEC on construction products (OJ L 201, 17.7.1998, p. 114).

- 27. 31998 D 0598: Commission Decision 98/598/EC of 9 October 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards aggregates (OJ L 287, 24.10.1998, p. 25).
- 28. 31998 D 0599: Commission Decision 98/599/EC of 12 October 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards liquid applied roof waterproofing kits (OJ L 287, 24.10.1998, p. 30), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 29. 31998 D 0600: Commission Decision 98/600/EC of 12 October 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards self-supporting translucent roof kits (except glass-based kits) (OJ L 287, 24.10.1998, p. 35), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 30. 31998 D 0601: Commission Decision 98/601/EC of 13 October 1998 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards road construction products (OJ L 287, 24.10.1998, p. 41), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).

- 31. 31999 D 0089: Commission Decision 1999/89/EC of 25 January 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards prefabricated stair kits (OJ L 29, 3.2.1999, p. 34), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 32. 31999 D 0090: Commission Decision 1999/90/EC of 25 January 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards membranes (OJ L 29, 3.2.1999, p. 38), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 33. 31999 D 0091: Commission Decision 1999/91/EC of 25 January 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards thermal insulating products (OJ L 29, 3.2.1999, p. 44), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 34. 31999 D 0092: Commission Decision 1999/92/EC of 25 January 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards light composite wood-based beams and columns (OJ L 29, 3.2.1999, p. 49).

- 35. 31999 D 0093: Commission Decision 1999/93/EC of 25 January 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards doors, windows, shutters, blinds, gates and related building hardware (OJ L 29, 3.2.1999, p. 51), as amended by:
 - 32011 D 0246: Commission Decision 2011/246/EU of 18 April 2011
 (OJ L 103, 19.4.2011, p. 114).
- 36. 31999 D 0094: Commission Decision 1999/94/EC of 25 January 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards precast normal/lightweight/autoclaved aerated concrete products (OJ L 29, 3.2.1999, p. 55), as amended by:
 - 32012 D 0202: Commission Implementing Decision 2012/202/EU of 29 March 2012
 (OJ L 109, 21.4.2012, p. 22).
- 37. 31999 D 0454: Commission Decision 1999/454/EC of 22 June 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards fire stopping, fire sealing and fire protective products (OJ L 178, 14.7.1999, p. 52), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 38. 31999 D 0455: Commission Decision 1999/455/EC of 22 June 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards timber frame and log prefabricated building kits (OJ L 178, 14.7.1999, p. 56).

- 39. 31999 D 0469: Commission Decision 1999/469/EC of 25 June 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards products related to concrete, mortar and grout (OJ L 184, 17.7.1999, p. 27), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 40. 31999 D 0470: Commission Decision 1999/470/EC of 29 June 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards construction adhesives (OJ L 184, 17.7.1999, p. 32), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 41. 31999 D 0471: Commission Decision 1999/471/EC of 29 June 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards space heating appliances (OJ L 184, 17.7.1999, p. 37), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 42. 31999 D 0472: Commission Decision 1999/472/EC of 1 July 1999 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards pipes, tanks and ancillaries not in contact with water intended for human consumption (OJ L 184, 17.7.1999, p. 42), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).

- 43. 32000 D 0245: Commission Decision 2000/245/EC of 2 February 2000 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(4) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards flat glass, profiled glass and glass block products (OJ L 77, 28.3.2000, p. 13), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 44. 32000 D 0273: Commission Decision 2000/273/EC of 27 March 2000 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards seven products for European Technical Approvals without Guideline (OJ L 86, 7.4.2000, p. 15), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 45. 32000 D 0367: Commission Decision 2000/367/EC of 3 May 2000 implementing Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards the classification of the resistance to fire performance of construction products, construction works and parts thereof (OJ L 133, 6.6.2000, p. 26), as amended by:
 - 32011 D 0232: Commission Decision 2011/232/EU of 11 April 2011
 (OJ L 97, 12.4.2011, p. 49).

- 46. 32000 D 0447: Commission Decision 2000/447/EC of 13 June 2000 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards prefabricated wood-based load-bearing stressed skin panels and self-supporting composite lightweight panels (OJ L 180, 19.7.2000, p. 40), as amended by:
 - 32001 D 0596: Commission Decision 2001/596/EC of 8 January 2001
 (OJ L 209, 2.8.2001, p. 33).
- 47. 32000 D 0553: Commission Decision 2000/553/EC of 6 September 2000 implementing Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards the external fire performance of roof coverings (OJ L 235, 19.9.2000, p. 19).
- 48. 32000 D 0606: Commission Decision 2000/606/EC of 26 September 2000 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards six products for European Technical Approvals without Guideline (OJ L 258, 12.10.2000, p. 38).
- 49. 32001 D 0019: Commission Decision 2001/19/EC of 20 December 2000 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards expansion joints for road bridges (OJ L 5, 10.1.2001, p. 6).
- 50. 32001 D 0308: Commission Decision 2001/308/EC of 31 January 2001 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards vetures (OJ L 107, 18.4.2001, p. 25).

- 51. 32001 D 0671: Commission Decision 2001/671/EC of 21 August 2001 implementing Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards the classification of the external fire performance of roofs and roof coverings (OJ L 235, 4.9.2001, p. 20), as amended by:
 - 32005 D 0823: Commission Decision 2005/823/EC of 22 November 2005
 (OJ L 307, 25.11.2005, p. 53).
- 52. 32002 D 0359: Commission Decision 2002/359/EC of 13 May 2002 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products in contact with water intended for human consumption, pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC (OJ L 127, 14.5.2002, p. 16).
- 53. 32003 D 0639: Commission Decision 2003/639/EC of 4 September 2003 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards pins for structural joints (OJ L 226, 10.9.2003, p. 18).
- 54. 32003 D 0640: Commission Decision 2003/640/EC of 4 September 2003 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards kits for exterior wall claddings (OJ L 226, 10.9.2003, p. 21).
- 55. 32003 D 0655: Commission Decision 2003/655/EC of 12 September 2003 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards watertight covering kits for wetroom floors and walls (OJ L 231, 17.9.2003, p. 12).

- 56. 32003 D 0656: Commission Decision 2003/656/EC of 12 September 2003 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards seven products for European technical approvals without Guideline (OJ L 231, 17.9.2003, p. 15).
- 57. 32015 D 1936: Commission Delegated Decision (EU) 2015/1936 of 8 July 2015 on the applicable systems to assess and verify constancy of performance of ventilation ducts and pipes for air ventilation pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 282, 28.10.2015, p. 34).
- 58. 32015 D 1958: Commission Delegated Decision (EU) 2015/1958 of 1 July 2015 on the applicable systems to assess and verify constancy of performance of geosynthetics and related products pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 284, 30.10.2015, p. 181).
- 59. 32015 D 1959: Commission Delegated Decision (EU) 2015/1959 of 1 July 2015 on the applicable systems to assess and verify constancy of performance of wastewater engineering products pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 284, 30.10.2015, p. 184).
- 60. 32016 R 0364: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/364 of 1 July 2015 on the classification of the reaction to fire performance of construction products pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 68, 15.3.2016, p. 4).

- 61. 32016 D 1610: Commission Decision (EU) 2016/1610 of 7 September 2016 on the publication with a restriction in the *Official Journal of the European Union* of the reference of harmonised standard EN 13383-1:2002 "Armourstone: Part 1: Specifications" in accordance with Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 240, 8.9.2016, p. 6).
- 62. 32017 R 0959: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/959 of 24 February 2017 on the classification of horizontal settlement and short-term water absorption performance for in situ formed loose fill cellulose (LFCI) thermal insulation products under EN 15101-1 pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 145, 8.6.2017, p. 1).
- 63. 32017 R 1475: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/1475 of 26 January 2017 on the classification of frost resistance performance for clay tiles under EN 1304 pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 211, 17.8.2017, p. 1).
- 64. 32018 D 0779: Commission Delegated Decision (EU) 2018/779 of 19 February 2018 on the applicable systems to assess and verify constancy of performance of metal-faced sandwich panels for structural use pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 131, 29.5.2018, p. 23).
- 65. 32018 D 0771: Commission Delegated Decision (EU) 2018/771 of 25 January 2018 on the applicable system to assess and verify constancy of performance of anchor devices used for construction works and intended to prevent persons from falling from a height or to arrest falls from a height pursuant to Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 129, 25.5.2018, p. 82).

- 66. 32019 D 1764: Commission Delegated Decision (EU) 2019/1764 of 14 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to the applicable systems to assess and verify constancy of performance of balustrade kits and railing kits intended to be used in construction works solely to prevent falls and not submitted to vertical loads from the structure (OJ L 270, 24.10.2019, p. 81).
- 67. 32019 D 0450: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/450 of 19 March 2019 on publication of the European Assessment Documents (EADs) for construction products drafted in support of Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 77, 20.3.2019, p. 78), as amended by:
 - 32019 D 0896: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/896 of 28 May 2019
 (OJ L 142, 29.5.2019, p. 69),
 - 32022 D 0962: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/962 of 2 July 2020
 (OJ L 211, 3.7.2020, p. 19),
 - 32020 D 1574: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/1574 of 28 October 2020 (OJ L 359, 29.10.2020, p. 10),
 - 32022 D 1183 Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2021/1183 of 16 July 2021
 (OJ L 256, 19.7.2021, p. 103),
 - 32022 D 1789 Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2021/1789 of 8 October 2021
 (OJ L 359, 11.10.2021, p. 117),

- 32022 D 0381 Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/381 of 4 March 2022
 (OJ L 75, 7.3.2022, p. 1),
- 32022 D 1517: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/1517
 of 9 September 2022 (OJ L 235, 12.9.2022, p. 65).
- 68. 32019 R 1188 Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1188 of 14 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council by establishing classes of performance in relation to resistance to wind load for external blinds and awnings (OJ L 187, 12.7.2019, p.11).
- 69. 32019 R 1342 Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2019/1342 of 14 March 2019 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council by establishing classes of performance in relation to air permeability for rooflights of plastics and glass and roof hatches (OJ L 211, 12.8.2019, p. 1).
- 70. 31994 D 0023: Commission Decision 94/23/EC of 17 January 1994 on common procedural rules for European technical approval (OJ L 17, 20.1.1994, p. 34).
- 71. 31997 D 0571: Commission Decision 97/571/EC of 22 July 1997 on the general format of European Technical Approval for construction products (OJ L 236, 27.8.1997, p. 7).
- 72. 32005 D 0403: Commission Decision 2005/403/EC of 25 May 2005 establishing the classes of external fire performance of roofs and roof coverings for certain construction products as provided for by Council Directive 89/106/EEC (OJ L 135, 28.5.2005, p. 37).

- 73. 32005 D 0484: Commission Decision 2005/484/EC of 4 July 2005 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards cold storage building kits and cold storage building envelope kits (OJ L 173, 6.7.2005, p. 15).
- 74. 32005 D 0610: Commission Decision 2005/610/EC of 9 August 2005 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products (OJ L 208, 11.8.2005, p. 21), as amended by:
 - 32017 R 1227: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/1227 of 20 March 2017
 (OJ L 177, 8.7.2017, p. 1).
- 75. 32003 D 0043: Commission Decision 2003/43/EC of 17 January 2003 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products (OJ L 13, 18.1.2003, p. 35), as corrected by OJ L 33, 8.2.2003, p. 44, as amended by:
 - 32003 D 0593: Commission Decision 2003/593/EC of 7 August 2003
 (OJ L 201, 8.8.2003, p. 25),
 - 32006 D 0673: Commission Decision 2006/673/EC of 5 October 2006
 (OJ L 276, 7.10.2006, p. 77),
 - 32007 D 0348: Commission Decision 2007/348/EC of 15 May 2007
 (OJ L 131, 23.5.2007, p. 21).

- 76. 32006 D 0213: Commission Decision 2006/213/EC of 6 March 2006 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products as regards wood flooring and solid wood panelling and cladding (OJ L 79, 16.3.2006, p. 27).
- 77. 32006 D 0600: Commission Decision 2006/600/EC of 4 September 2006 establishing the classes of external fire performance for certain construction products as regards double skin metal faced sandwich panels for roofs (OJ L 244, 7.9.2006, p. 24).
- 78. 32010 D 0081: Commission Decision 2010/81/EU of 9 February 2010 establishing the classes of reaction to-fire performance for certain construction products as regards adhesives for ceramic tiles (OJ L 38, 11.2.2010, p. 9).
- 79. 32010 D 0082: Commission Decision 2010/82/EU of 9 February 2010 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products as regards decorative wallcoverings in roll and panel form (OJ L 38, 11.2.2010, p. 11).
- 80. 32010 D 0083: Commission Decision 2010/83/EU of 9 February 2010 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products as regards air drying jointing compounds (OJ L 38, 11.2.2010, p. 13).
- 81. 32010 D 0085: Commission Decision 2010/85/EU of 9 February 2010 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products as regards cementitious screeds, calcium sulphate screeds and synthetic resin floor screeds (OJ L 38, 11.2.2010, p. 17).
- 82. 32010 D 0737: Commission Decision 2010/737/EU of 2 December 2010 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products as regards steel sheets with polyester coating and with plastisol coating (OJ L 317, 3.12.2010, p. 39).

- 83. 32010 D 0738: Commission Decision 2010/738/EU of 2 December 2010 establishing the classes of reaction-to-fire performance for certain construction products as regards fibrous gypsum plaster casts (OJ L 317, 3.12.2010, p. 42).
- 84. 32011 D 0019: Commission Decision 2011/19/EU of 14 January 2011 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards sealants for non-structural use in joints in buildings and pedestrian walkways (OJ L 11, 15.1.2011, p. 49).
- 85. 32011 D 0284: Commission Decision 2011/284/EU of 12 May 2011 on the procedure for attesting the conformity of construction products pursuant to Article 20(2) of Council Directive 89/106/EEC as regards power, control and communication cables (OJ L 131, 18.5.2011, p. 22).
- 86. 32014 R 0157: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 157/2014 of 30 October 2013 on the conditions for making a declaration of performance on construction products available on a website (OJ L 52, 21.2.2014, p. 1).
- 87. 32013 R 1062: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 1062/2013 of 30 October 2013 on the format of the European Technical Assessment for construction products (OJ L 289, 31.10.2013, p. 42).
- 88. 32014 R 1291: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1291/2014 of 16 July 2014 on the conditions for classification, without testing, of wood-based panels under EN 13986 and solid wood panelling and cladding under EN 14915 with regard to their fire protection ability, when used for wall and ceiling covering (OJ L 349, 5.12.2014, p. 25).

- 89. 32014 R 1292: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1292/2014 of 17 July 2014 on the conditions for classification, without testing, of certain uncoated wood floorings under EN 14342 with regard to their reaction to fire (OJ L 349, 5.12.2014, p. 27).
- 90. 32014 R 1293: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) No 1293/2014 of 17 July 2014 on the conditions for classification, without testing, of metal lath and beads for internal plastering covered by the harmonised standard EN 13658-1, metal lath and beads for external rendering covered by the harmonised standard EN 13658-2 and metal beads and feature profiles covered by the harmonised standard EN 14353, with regard to their reaction to fire (OJ L 349, 5.12.2014, p. 29).
- 91. 32017 R 1228: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/1228 of 20 March 2017 on the conditions for classification, without testing, of external renders and internal plasters based on organic binders covered by the harmonised standard EN 15824 and rendering and plastering mortars covered by the harmonised standard EN 998-1 with regard to their reaction to fire (OJ L 177, 8.7.2017, p. 4).
- 92. 32017 R 2293: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/2293 of 3 August 2017 on the conditions for classification, without testing, of cross laminated timber products covered by the harmonised standard EN 16351 and laminated veneer lumber products covered by the harmonised standard EN 14374 with regard to their reaction to fire (OJ L 329, 13.12.2017, p. 1).

- 93. 32022 D 0451 Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/451 of 19 March 2019 on the harmonised standards for construction products drafted in support of Regulation (EU) No 305/2011 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 77, 20.3.2019, p. 80), as amended by:
 - 32022 D 2357 Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/2357
 of 1 December 2022 (OJ L 311, 2.12.2022, p. 165).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

 32003 H 0887: Commission Recommendation 2003/887/EC of 11 December 2003 on the implementation and use of Eurocodes for construction works and structural construction products (OJ L 332, 19.12.2003, p. 62).

PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT

ACTS REFERRED TO

1. 32016 R 0425: Regulation (EU) 2016/425 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 March 2016 on personal protective equipment and repealing Council Directive 89/686/EEC.

TOYS

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32009 L 0048: Directive 2009/48/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 18 June 2009 on the safety of toys (OJ L 170, 30.6.2009, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32012 L 0007: Commission Directive 2012/7/EU of 2 March 2012 (OJ L 64, 3.3.2012, p. 7),
 - 32013 R 0681: Commission Regulation (EU) No 681/2013 of 17 July 2013
 (OJ L 195, 18.7.2013, p. 16).
 - 32014 L 0079: Commission Directive 2014/79/EU of 20 June 2014
 (OJ L 182, 21.6.2014, p. 49),
 - 32014 L 0081: Commission Directive 2014/81/EU of 23 June 2014
 (OJ L 183, 24.6.2014, p. 49),
 - 32014 L 0084: Commission Directive 2014/84/EU of 30 June 2014
 (OJ L 192, 1.7.2014, p. 49),
 - 32015 L 2115: Commission Directive (EU) 2015/2115 of 23 November 2015
 (OJ L 306, 24.11.2015, p. 17),

- 32015 L 2116: Commission Directive (EU) 2015/2116 of 23 November 2015
 (OJ L 306, 24.11.2015, p. 20),
- 32015 L 2117: Commission Directive (EU) 2015/2117 of 23 November 2015
 (OJ L 306, 24.11.2015, p. 23),
- 32017 L 0738: Council Directive (EU) 2017/738 of 27 March 2017
 (OJ L 110, 27.4.2017, p. 6),
- 32017 L 0774: Commission Directive (EU) 2017/774 of 3 May 2017
 (OJ L 115, 4.5.2017, p. 47),
- 32017 L 0898: Commission Directive (EU) 2017/898 of 24 May 2017
 (OJ L 138, 25.5.2017, p. 128),
- 32018 L 0725: Commission Directive (EU) 2018/725 of 16 May 2018
 (OJ L 122, 17.5.2018, p. 29).
- 32019 L 1922: Commission Directive (EU) 2019//1922 of 18 November 2019
 (OJ L 298, 19.11.2019, p. 5),
- 32019 L 1929: Commission Directive (EU) 2019//1929 of 19 November 2019
 (OJ L 299, 20.11.2019, p. 51),
- 32020 L 2089: Commission Directive (EU) 2020/2089 of 11 December 2020
 (OJ L 423, 15.12.2020, p. 58),

- 32020 L 2088: Commission Directive (EU) 2020/2088 of 11 December 2020
 (OJ L 423, 15.12.2020, p. 53),
- 32021 L 0903: Commission Directive (EU) 2021/903 of 3 June 2021
 (OJ L 197, 4.6.2021, p. 110).

MACHINERY

ACTS REFERRED TO

- 1. 32000 L 0014: Directive 2000/14/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 8 May 2000 on the approximation of the laws of the Member States relating to the noise emission in the environment by equipment for use outdoors (OJ L 162, 3.7.2000, p. 1), corrected by OJ L 165, 17.6.2006, p. 35, as amended by:
 - 32005 L 0088: Directive 2005/88/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 14 December 2005 (OJ L 344, 27.12.2005, p. 44), as corrected by OJ L 165, 17.6.2006, p. 35),
 - 32009 R 0219: Regulation (EC) No 219/2009 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 11 March 2009 (OJ L 87, 31.3.2009, p. 109),
 - 32019 R 1243: Regulation (EU) 2019/1243 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 20 June 2019 (OJ L 198 25.7.2019, p. 241).
- 32006 L 0042: Directive 2006/42/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 17 May 2006 on machinery, and amending Directive 95/16/EC (recast)
 (OJ L 157, 9.6.2006, p. 24), as corrected by OJ L 76, 16.3.2007, p. 35, as amended by:
 - 32009 L 0127: Directive 2009/127/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 21 October 2009 (OJ L 310, 25.11.2009, p. 29),

- 32013 R 0167: Regulation (EU) No 167/2013 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 February 2013 (OJ L 60, 2.3.2013, p. 1),
- 32014 L 0033: Directive 2014/33/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 (OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 251),
- 32019 R 1243: Regulation (EU) 2019/1243 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 20 June 2019 (OJ L 198, 25.7.2019, p. 241).
- 3. 32012 D 0032: Commission Decision 2012/32/EU of 19 January 2012 requiring Member States to prohibit the placing on the market of flail-type cutting attachments for portable hand-held brush cutters (OJ L 18, 21.1.2012, p. 5).
- 4. 32016 R 0424: Regulation (EU) 2016/424 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 9 March 2016 on cableway installations and repealing Directive 2000/9/EC (OJ L 81, 31.3.2016, p.1).
- 5. 32016 R 1628: Regulation (EU) 2016/1628 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 14 September 2016 on requirements relating to gaseous and particulate pollutant emission limits and type-approval for internal combustion engines for non-road mobile machinery, amending Regulations (EU) No 1024/2012 and (EU) No 167/2013, and amending and repealing Directive 97/68/EC (OJ L 252, 16.9.2016, p. 53), as corrected by OJ L 231, 6.9.2019, p. 29, as amended by:
 - 32020 R 1040: Regulation (EU) 2020/1040 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 15 July 2020 (OJ L 231, 17.7.2020, p. 1),

- 32021 R 1068: Regulation (EU) 2021/1068 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 24 June 2021 (OJ L 230, 30.6.2021, p. 1),
- 32022 R 0992: Regulation (EU) 2022/992 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 8 June 2022 (OJ L 169, 27.6.2022, p. 43).

The provisions of this Regulation shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptations:

Given the EU's decision not to extend the rights and obligations for Andorra to issue EU-type approvals and to designate EU technical services to other than those established or designated by EU Member States,

- (a) Articles 5, 6, 20 to 30, 34, 35, 36, 38, 39, 40, 45 to 54, and Article 61, shall not apply.
- (b) Article 41 is replaced by the following: "All decisions taken pursuant to this Regulation and all decisions refusing registration, prohibiting or restricting the placing on the market, registration or entry into service of a vehicle or requiring withdrawal of a vehicle from the market, shall state in detail the reasons on which they are based."

Notwithstanding these exceptions, Andorra shall accept, for engines to be placed on the market, the EU and UN certificates issued by EU type approval authorities and markings thereof as a proof of conformity, without any further retesting or marking (beyond the markings or labels already mandated in the EU regulations/directives or UN regulations). With regard to UN certificates and markings, this only applies to UNECE 1958 regulations that the EU is applying.

For the UNECE 1958 regulations that both the EU and Andorra are applying in the same versions, the EU shall accept the UN certificates validly issued by Andorra.

Andorra shall be obliged to apply the provisions in the EU non-road mobile machinery legislation, as regards emissions, relating to market surveillance. Andorra may outsource that task, partly or entirely, to the market surveillance authority of an EU Member State of its choice.

These adaptations shall apply *mutatis mutandis* to the provisions concerning EU type approval in:

- 32017 R 0654: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/654 of 19 December 2016
 (OJ L 102, 13.4.2017, p. 1),
- 32017 R 0655: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/655 of 19 December 2016
 (OJ L 102, 13.4.2017, p. 334), and
- 32017 R 0656: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/656
 of 19 December 2016 (OJ L 102, 13.4.2017, p. 364).

- 6. 32017 R 0654: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/654 of 19 December 2016 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1628 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to technical and general requirements relating to emission limits and type-approval for internal combustion engines for non-road mobile machinery (OJ L 102, 13.4.2017, p. 1), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 0989: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/989 of 18 May 2018
 (OJ L 182, 18.7.2018, p. 61),
 - 32021R1398: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1398 of 4 June 2021
 (OJ L 299, 24.8.2021, p. 1).
- 7. 32017 R 0655: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/655 of 19 December 2016 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2016/1628 of the European Parliament and of the Council with regard to monitoring of gaseous pollutant emissions from in-service internal combustion engines installed in non-road mobile machinery (OJ L 102, 13.4.2017, p. 334), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 0987: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/987 of 27 April 2018
 (OJ L 182, 18.7.2018, p. 40),
 - 32022 R 2387: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/2387 of 30 August 2022
 (OJ L 316, 8.12.2022, p. 1).

- 8. 32017 R 0656: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/656 of 19 December 2016 laying down the administrative requirements relating to emission limits and type-approval of internal combustion engines for non-road mobile machinery in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2016/1628 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 102, 13.4.2017, p. 364), as amended by:
 - 32018 R 0988: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/988 of 27 April 2018
 (OJ L 182, 18.7.2018, p. 46).

TOBACCO

- 1. 32003 L 0033: Directive 2003/33/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 May 2003 on the approximation of the laws, regulations and administrative provisions of the Member States relating to the advertising and sponsorship of tobacco products (OJ L 152, 20.6.2003, p. 16), as corrected by OJ L 67, 5.3.2004, p. 34.
- 32003 D 0641: Commission Decision 2003/641/EC of 5 September 2003 on the use of colour photographs or other illustrations as health warnings on tobacco packages (OJ L 226, 10.9.2003, p. 24).
- 3. 32014 L 0040: Directive 2014/40/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 3 April 2014 on the approximation of the laws, regulations and administrative provisions of the Member States concerning the manufacture, presentation and sale of tobacco and related products and repealing Directive 2001/37/EC (OJ L 127, 29.4.2014, p. 1), corrected by OJ L 150, 17.6.2015, p. 24, OJ L 40, 17.2.2016, p. 16, OJ L 295, 29.10.2016, p. 84, OJ L 123, 16.5.2017, p. 135, as amended by:
 - 32014 L 0109 Commission Delegated Directive 2014/109/EU of 10 October 2014
 (OJ L 360, 17.12.2014, p. 22).

- 4. 32015 D 1735: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/1735 of 24 September 2015 on the precise position of the general warning and the information message on roll-your-own tobacco marketed in pouches (OJ L 252, 29.9.2015, p. 49).
- 5. 32015 D 1842: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/1842 of 9 October 2015 on the technical specifications for the layout, design and shape of the combined health warnings for tobacco products for smoking (OJ L 267, 14.10.2015, p. 5).
- 6. 32015 D 2183: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/2183 of 24 November 2015 establishing a common format for the notification of electronic cigarettes and refill containers (OJ L 309, 26.11.2015, p. 15).
- 7. 32015 D 2816: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2015/2186 of 25 November 2015 establishing a format for the submission and making available of information on tobacco products (OJ L 312, 27.11.2015, p. 5).
- 32016 D 0586: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/586 of 14 April 2016 on technical standards for the refill mechanism of electronic cigarettes (OJ L 101, 16.4.2016, p. 15), as corrected by OJ L 238, 6.9.2016, p. 9.
- 9. 32016 D 0786: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/0786 of 18 May 2016 laying down the procedure for the establishment and operation of an independent advisory panel assisting Member States and the Commission in determining whether tobacco products have a characterising flavour (OJ L 131, 20.5.2016, p 79).

- 10. 32016 D 0787: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2016/787 of 18 May 2016 laying down a priority list of additives contained in cigarettes and roll-your-own tobacco subject to enhanced reporting obligations (OJ L 131, 20.5.2016, p. 88).
- 11. 32016 R 0779: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/779 of 18 May 2016 laying down uniform rules as regards the procedures for determining whether a tobacco product has a characterising flavour (OJ L 131, 20.5.2016, p. 48).
- 12. 32018 R 0573: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/573 of 15 December 2017 on key elements of data storage contracts to be concluded as part of a traceability system for tobacco products (OJ L 96, 16.4.2018, p. 1).
- 13. 32018 R 0574: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/574 of 15 December 2017 on technical standards for the establishment and operation of a traceability for tobacco products (OJ L 96, 16.4.2018, p. 55).
- 32018 D 0576: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2018/576 of 15 December 2017 on technical standards for security features applied to tobacco products (OJ L 96, 16.4.2018, p. 57).

SPIRIT DRINKS

- 1. 31992 R 2009: Commission Regulation (EEC) No 2009/92 of 20 July 1992 determining Community analysis methods for ethyl alcohol of agricultural origin used in the preparation of spirit drinks, aromatized wines, aromatized wine-based drinks and aromatised wine-product cocktails (OJ L 203, 21.7.1992, p. 10).
- 2. 31996 R 2215: Commission Regulation (EC) No 2215/96 of 20 November 1996 providing for derogating measures in respect of "Glühwein" (OJ L 296, 21.11.1996, p. 30).
- 3. 32000 R 2870: Commission Regulation (EC) No 2870/2000 of 19 December 2000 laying down Community reference methods for the analysis of spirit drinks (OJ L 333, 29.12.2000, p. 20), as amended by:
 - 32002 R 2091: Commission Regulation (EC) No 2091/2002 of 26 November 2002
 (OJ L 322, 27.11.2002, p. 11),
 - 32016 R 0635: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2016/635 of 22 April 2016
 (OJ L 108, 23.4.2016, p. 1).
- 4. 32010 R 0976: Commission Regulation (EU) No 976/2010 of 29 October 2010 entering a name in the register of protected designations of origin and protected geographical indications (Hessischer Apfelwein (PGI)) (OJ L 285, 30.10.2010, p. 13).

- 5. 32013 R 0716: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 716/2013 of 25 July 2013 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EC) No 110/2008 of the European Parliament and of the Council on the definition, description, presentation, labelling and the protection of geographical indications of spirit drinks (OJ L 201, 26.7.2013, p. 21).
- 6. 32014 R 0251: Regulation (EU) No 251/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26 February 2014 on the definition, description, presentation, labelling and the protection of geographical indications of aromatized wine products and repealing Council Regulation (EEC) No 1601/91 (OJ L 84, 20.3.2014, p. 14).
- 7. 32016 H 0022: Commission Recommendation (EU) 2016/22 of 7 January 2016 on the prevention and reduction of ethyl carbamate contamination in stone fruit spirits and stone fruit marc spirits, repealing Recommendation 2010/133/EU (OJ L 6, 9.1.2016, p. 8).
- 8. 32017 R 0670: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2017/670 of 31 January 2017 supplementing Regulation (EU) No 251/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the authorised production processes for obtaining aromatised wine products (OJ L 97, 8.4.2017, p. 5).
- 9. 32018 R 1793: Commission Regulation (EU) 2018/1793 of 20 November 2018 approving amendments to the technical file of a geographical indication for a spirit drink listed in Annex III to Regulation (EC) No 110/2008 resulting in changes to its main specifications ("Ron de Guatemala" (GI)) (OJ L 294, 21.11.2018, p. 1).

- 10. 32019 R 0787: Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 17 April 2019 on the definition, description, presentation and labelling of spirit drinks, the use of the names of spirit drinks in the presentation and labelling of other foodstuffs, the protection of geographical indications for spirit drinks, the use of ethyl alcohol and distillates of agricultural origin in alcoholic beverages, and repealing Regulation (EC) No 110/2008 (OJ L 130, 17.5.2019, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 316I, 6.12.2019, p. 3 and OJ L 178, 20.5.2021, p. 4, as amended by:
 - 32021 R 1096: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1096 of 21 April 2021
 (OJ L 238, 6.7.2021, p. 1),
 - 32021 R 1334: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1334 of 27 May 2021
 (OJ L 289, 12.8.2021, p. 1),
 - 32021 R 1335: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1335 of 27 May 2021
 (OJ L 289, 12.8.2021, p. 4),
 - 32021 R 1465: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1465 of 6 July 2021
 (OJ L 321, 13.9.2021, p. 12),
 - 32022 R 1303: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2022/1303 of 25 April 2022
 (OJ L 197, 26.7.2022, p. 71).
- 11. 32019 R 1350: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1350 of 12 August 2019 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council ("Absinthe de Pontarlier") (OJ L 215, 19.8.2019, p. 1).

- 12. 32019 R 1682: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1682 of 2 October 2019 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council "Ямболска гроздова ракия/Гроздова ракия от Ямбол/Yambolska grozdova rakya/Grozdova rakya ot Yambol" (OJ L 258, 9.10.2019, p. 6).
- 13. 32020 R 0154: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/154 of 23 January 2020 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council "Norsk Vodka/Norwegian Vodka" (OJ L 34, 6.2.2020, p. 1).
- 14. 32020 R 0156: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/156 of 23 January 2020 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council "Norsk Akevitt"/"Norsk Aquavit"/"Norsk Akvavit"/"Norwegian Aquavit" (OJ L 34, 6.2.2020, p. 13).
- 15. 32020 R 0179: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/179 of 3 February 2020 approving amendments to the specification for a spirit drink whose name is registered as a geographical indication (Berliner Kümmel) (OJ L 37, 10.2.2020, p. 4).
- 16. 32020 R 0198: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/198 of 13 February 2020 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) No 251/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the establishment of the register of geographical indications protected in the sector of aromatised wine products and the listing of the existing geographical designations in that register (OJ L 42, 14.2.2020, p. 8).

- 17. 32020 R 0623: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/623 of 30 April 2020 approving amendments to the specification for a spirit drink whose name is registered as a geographical indication (Ratafia de Champagne) (OJ L 144, 7.5.2020, p. 10).
- 18. 32020 R 1286: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1286 of 9 September 2020 approving amendments to the specification for a spirit drink whose name is registered as a geographical indication (Scotch Whisky) (OJ L 302, 16.9.2020, p. 4).
- 19. 32020 R 1287: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1287 of 9 September 2020 approving amendments to the specification for a spirit drink whose name is registered as a geographical indication (Hierbas de Mallorca) (OJ L 302, 16.9.2020, p. 6).
- 20. 32020 R 2079: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/2079 of 8 December 2020 approving amendments to the product specification for a spirit drink whose name is registered as a geographical indication (Münchener Kümmel) (OJ L 423, 15.12.2020, p. 1).
- 21. 32021 R 0518: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/518 of 18 March 2021 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council "Vasi vadkörte pálinka" (OJ L 104, 25.3.2021, p. 34).
- 22. 32021 R 0717: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/717 of 26 April 2021 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council ("Nagykunsági szilvapálinka") (OJ L 151, 3.5.2021, p. 8).

- 23. 32021 R 0723: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/723 of 26 February 2021 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the setting up of a public register listing the bodies appointed by each Member State to supervise the ageing processes for spirit drinks (OJ L 155, 5.5.2021, p. 1).
- 24. 32021 R 0724: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/724 of 3 March 2021 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the communications to be made by Member States to the Commission with regard to the bodies appointed to supervise ageing processes for spirit drinks and the competent authorities responsible for ensuring compliance with that Regulation (OJ L 155, 5.5.2021, p. 3).
- 25. 32021 R 1235: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2021/1235 of 12 May 2021 supplementing Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council with rules concerning applications for registration of geographical indications of spirit drinks, amendments to product specifications, cancellation of the registration and the register (OJ L 270, 29.7.2021, p. 1).
- 26. 32021 R 1236: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1236 of 12 May 2021 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning applications for registration of geographical indications of spirit drinks, the opposition procedure, amendments to product specifications, cancellation of the registration, use of symbol and control (OJ L 270, 29.7.2021, p. 10).
- 27. 32021 R 1265: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1265 of 26 July 2021 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council ("Bayerischer Bärwurz") (OJ L 277, 2.8.2021, p. 32).

- 28. 32021 R 1291: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1291 of 28 July 2021 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council ("Demerara Rum") (OJ L 281, 4.8.2021, p. 1).
- 29. 32021 R 1343: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1343 of 10 August 2021 approving amendments to the specification for a spirit drink whose name is registered as a geographical indication [Újfehértói meggypálinka] (OJ L 292, 16.8.2021, p. 25).
- 30. 32021 R 1419: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1419 of 24 August 2021 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council ("Nagykunsági birspálinka") (OJ L 305, 31.8.2021, p. 8).
- 31. 32021 R 1687: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1687 of 14 September 2021 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council "Madarasi birspálinka" (OJ L 332, 21.9.2021, p. 4).
- 32. 32021 R 2262: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/2262 of 13 December 2021 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council ("Bayerischer Blutwurz") (OJ L 455, 20.12.2021, p. 18).
- 33. 32022 R 0888: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/888 of 31 May 2022 registering a geographical indication of a spirit drink under Article 30(2) of Regulation (EU) 2019/787 of the European Parliament and of the Council ("Hohenloher Birnenbrand / Hohenloher Birnenwasser") (OJ L 154, 7.6.2022, p. 35).

CULTURAL GOODS

ACTS REFERRED TO

32014 L 0060: Directive 2014/60/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council
of 15 May 2014 on the return of cultural objects unlawfully removed from the territory of a
Member State and amending Regulation (EU) No 1024/2012 (OJ L 159, 28.5.2014, p. 1), as
corrected by OJ L 147, 12.6.2015, p. 24.

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of three years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

EXPLOSIVES FOR CIVIL USE AND PYROTECHNIC ARTICLES

ACTS REFERRED TO

32014 L 0028: Directive 2014/28/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council
of 26 February 2014 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the
making available on the market and supervision of explosives for civil uses (recast)
(OJ L 96, 29.3.2014, p. 1).

The provisions of this Directive shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Andorra may maintain the current system of single, centralised and secure storage and transport of explosives for civilian purposes, managed by a single central entity authorised to import, store and market explosives for civilian purposes.

- 2. 32004 D 0388: Commission Decision 2004/388/EC of 15 April 2004 on an Intra-Community transfer of explosives document (OJ L 120, 24.4.2004, p. 43), as amended by:
 - 32010 D 0347: Commission Decision 2010/347/EU of 19 June 2010 (OJ L 155, 22.6.2010, p. 54).

- 3. 32013 L 0029: Directive 2013/29/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 12 June 2013 on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making available on the market of pyrotechnic articles (recast) (OJ L 178, 28.6.2013, p. 27).
- 4. 32014 L 0058: Commission Implementing Directive 2014/58/EU of 16 April 2014 setting up, pursuant to Directive 2007/23/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council, a system for the traceability of pyrotechnic articles (OJ L 115, 17.4.2014, p. 28).
- 5. 32008 L 0043: Commission Directive 2008/43/EC of 4 April 2008 setting up, pursuant to Council Directive 93/15/EEC, a system for the identification and traceability of explosives for civil uses (OJ L 94, 5.4.2008, p.8), as amended by:
 - 32012 L 0004: Commission Directive 2012/4/EU of 22 February 2012
 (OJ L 50, 23.2.2012, p. 18).
- 6. 32019 R 1148: Regulation (EU) 2019/1148 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 June 2019 on the marketing and use of explosives precursors, amending Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 and repealing Regulation (EU) No 98/2013 (OJ L 186, 11.7.2019, p. 1), corrected by: OJ L 231, 6.9.2019, p. 30.

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

1. 32017 H 1936: Commission Recommendation (EU) 2017/1936 of 18 October 2017 on immediate steps to prevent misuse of explosives precursors (OJ L 273, 24.10.2017, p. 12).

MEDICAL DEVICES

The provisions of the EU legal acts listed in this Chapter, shall, for the purposes of this Agreement, be read with the following adaptation:

Article 3 of Framework Protocol 1 to this Agreement shall apply. The period referred to in Article 3(2) of Framework Protocol 1 shall be a period of three years from the date of entry into force of this Agreement.

- 1. 31998 L 0079: Directive 98/79/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 October 1998 on in vitro diagnostic medical devices (OJ L 331, 7.12.1998, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 22, 29.1.1999, p. 75, as amended by:
 - 32011 L 0100: Commission Directive 2011/100/EU of 20 December 2011 (OJ L 341, 22.12.2011, p. 50).
- 32002 D 0364: Commission Decision 2002/364/EC of 7 May 2002 on common technical specifications for in vitro-diagnostic medical devices (OJ L 131, 16.5.2002, p. 17), as amended by:
 - 32009 D 0886: Commission Decision 2009/886/EC of 27 November 2009
 (OJ L 318, 4.12.2009, p. 25), as corrected by OJ L 348, 29.12.2009, p. 94,
 - 32011 D 0869: Commission Decision 2011/869/EU of 20 December 2011
 (OJ L 341, 22.12.2011, p. 63)

- 32019 D 1244: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1244 of 1 July 2019
 (OJ L 193, 19.7.2019, p. 1),
- 32020 D 0350: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2020/350
 of 28 February 2020 (OJ L 63, 3.3.2020, p. 3).
- 3. 32003 L 0012: Commission Directive 2003/12/EC of 3 February 2003 on the reclassification of breast implants in the framework of Directive 93/42/EEC concerning medical devices (OJ L 28, 4.2.2003, p. 43).
- 4. 32012 R 0722: Commission Regulation (EU) No 722/2012 of 8 August 2012 concerning particular requirements as regards the requirements laid down in Council Directives 90/385/EEC and 93/42/EEC with respect to active implantable medical devices and medical devices manufactured utilising tissues of animal origin (OJ L 212, 9.8.2012, p. 3).
- 32005 L 0050: Commission Directive 2005/50/EC of 11 August 2005 on the reclassification of hip, knee and shoulder joint replacements in the framework of Council Directive 93/42/EEC concerning medical devices (OJ L 210, 12.8.2005, p. 41).
- 6. 32010 D 0227: Commission Decision 2010/227/EU of 19 April 2010 on the European Databank on Medical Devices (Eudamed) (OJ L 102, 23.4.2010, p. 45).
- 7. 32012 R 0207: Commission Regulation (EU) No 207/2012 of 9 March 2012 on electronic instructions for use of medical devices (OJ L 72, 10.3.2012, p. 28).

- 8. 32013 R 0920: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) No 920/2013 of 24 September 2013 on the designation and the supervision of notified bodies under Council Directive 90/385/EEC on active implantable medical devices and Council Directive 93/42/EEC on medical devices (OJ L 253, 25.9.2013, p. 8), as amended by:
 - 32020 R 0666: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/666 of 18 May 2020
 (OJ L 156, 19.5.2020, p. 2).
- 9. 32017 R 0745: Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 April 2017 on medical devices, amending Directive 2001/83/EC, Regulation (EC) No 178/2002 and Regulation (EC) No 1223/2009 and repealing Council Directives 90/385/EEC and 93/42/EEC (OJ L 117, 5.5.2017, p. 1), as corrected by OJ L 117, 3.5.2019, p. 9, as amended by:
 - 32020 R 0561: Regulation (EU) 2020/561 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 23 April 2020 (OJ L 130, 24.4.2020, p. 18).
- 10. 32019 D 1396: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/1396 of 10 September 2019 laying down the rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the designation of expert panels in the field of medical devices (OJ L 234, 11.9.2019, p. 23).
- 11. 32021 R 2226: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/2226 of 14 December 2021 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards electronic instructions for use of medical devices (OJ L 448, 15.12.2021, p. 32).

- 12. 32021 R 2078: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/2078 of 26 November 2021 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the European Database on Medical Devices (Eudamed) (OJ L 426, 29.11.2021, p. 9).
- 13. 32022 R 2346: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/2346 of 1 December 2022 laying down common specifications for the groups of products without an intended medical purpose listed in Annex XVI to Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council on medical devices (OJ L 311, 2.12.2022, p. 60).
- 14. 32022 R 2347: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/2347 of 1 December 2022 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards reclassification of groups of certain active products without an intended medical purpose (OJ L 311, 2.12.2022, p. 94).
- 15. 32017 R 0746: Regulation (EU) 2017/746 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 5 April 2017 on in vitro diagnostic medical devices and repealing Directive 98/79/EC and Commission Decision 2010/227/EU (OJ L 117, 5.5.2017, p. 176), as corrected by OJ L 117, 3.5.2019, p. 11, as amended by:
 - 32022 R 0112: Regulation (EU) 2022/112 of the European Parliament and of the
 Council of 25 January 2022 (OJ L 19, 28.1.2022, p. 3).
- 16. 32022 R 1107: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1107 of 4 July 2022 laying down common specifications for certain class D in vitro diagnostic medical devices in accordance with Regulation (EU) 2017/746 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 178, 5.7.2022, p. 3).

- 17. 32022 R 0944: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/944 of 17 June 2022 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2017/746 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the tasks of and criteria for European Union reference laboratories in the field of in vitro diagnostic medical devices (OJ L 164, 20.6.2022, p. 7).
- 18. 32022 R 0945: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/945 of 17 June 2022 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2017/746 of the European Parliament and the Council with regard to fees that may be levied by EU reference laboratories in the field of in vitro diagnostic medical devices (OJ L 164, 20.6.2022, p. 20).
- 19. 32019 D 0939: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2019/939 of 6 June 2019 designating issuing entities designated to operate a system for the assignment of Unique Device Identifiers (UDIs) in the field of medical devices (OJ L 149, 7.6.2019, p. 73).
- 20. 32017 R 2185: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/2185 of 23 November 2017 on the list of codes and corresponding types of devices for the purpose of specifying the scope of the designation as notified bodies in the field of medical devices under Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council and in vitro diagnostic medical devices under Regulation (EU) 2017/746 of the European Parliament and of the Council (OJ L 309, 24.11.2017, p. 7).
- 21. 32020 R 1207: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2020/1207 of 19 August 2020 laying down rules for the application of Regulation (EU) 2017/745 of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards common specifications for the reprocessing of single-use devices (OJ L 273, 20.8.2020, p. 3).

22. 32017 D 1445: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2017/1445 of 8 August 2017 on the group of products whose principal intended action, depending on proanthocyanidins (PAC) present in cranberry (Vaccinium macrocarpon), is to prevent or treat cystitis (OJ L 149, 7.6.2019, p. 73).

ACTS OF WHICH THE ASSOCIATED PARTIES SHALL TAKE NOTE

- 32013 H 0172: Commission Recommendation 2013/172/EU of 5 April 2013 on a common framework for a unique device identification system of medical devices in the Union (OJ L 99, 9.4.2013, p. 17).
- 2. 32013 H 0473: Commission Recommendation 2013/473/EU of 24 September 2013 on the audits and assessments performed by notified bodies in the field of medical devices (OJ L 253, 25.9.2013, p. 27).

RECREATIONAL CRAFT

- 32013 L 0053: Directive 2013/53/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 20 November 2013 on recreational craft and personal watercraft and repealing Directive 94/25/EC (OJ L 354, 28.12.2013, p. 90), as corrected by OJ L 297, 13.11.2015, p. 9, as supplemented by:
 - 32022 D 1954: Commission Implementing Decision (EU) 2022/1954
 of 12 October 2022 (OJ L 269, 17.10.2022, p. 20).
- 32017 R 0001: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2017/1 of 3 January 2017 on procedures for watercraft identification under Directive 2013/53/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council on recreational craft and personal watercraft (OJ L 1, 4.1.2017, p. 1).

MARINE EQUIPMENT

- 32014 L 0090: Directive 2014/90/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 23 July 2014 on marine equipment and repealing Council Directive 96/98/EC (OJ L 257, 28.8.2014, p. 146), as amended by:
 - 32021 L 1206: Commission Delegated Directive (EU) 2021/1206 of 30 April 2021
 (OJ L 261, 22.7.2021, p. 45).
- 32022 R 1157: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2022/1157 of 4 July 2022 laying down rules for the application of Directive 2014/90/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council, as regards design, construction and performance requirements and testing standards for marine equipment and repealing Implementing Regulation (EU) 2021/1158 (OJ L 180, 6.7.2022, p. 1).
- 3. 32018 R 0414: Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2018/414 of 9 January 2018 supplementing Directive 2014/90/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council as regards the identification of specific items of marine equipment which can benefit from electronic tagging (OJ L 75, 19.3.2018, p. 3).
- 4. 32018 R 0608: Commission Implementing Regulation (EU) 2018/608 of 19 April 2018 laying down technical criteria for electronic tags for marine equipment (OJ L 101, 20.4.2018, p. 64).